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CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come to order.
Thank you all for being timely or close to timely. This morning we have our Council Chair
Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And we have Members Crivello -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: --and Ms. Cochran just stepped out and she'll be right back. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And I'll recognize the return of Ms. Cochran. Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And this morning we have our Committee Secretary Camille Sakamoto and Analysts
Josiah Nishita, Scott Kaneshina, and Michele Yoshimura. And this morning we are joined by
Sandy Baz, the Budget Director.
MR. BAZ: Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Jeff Ueoka, the Corp. Counsel, Deputy Corp. Counsel.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

MR. UEOKA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And the Fire Chief Jeff Murray.
MR. MURRAY: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: And for your information, Members, we have at this point six testifiers here. Do we
know if there're any in the...and none at this point in the District Offices. So without objection,
the Chair would like to open public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
ITEM BF-1:

PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2014 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI (CC 13-100 and CC 13-124)

CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And as we have done in the past we will go through five testifiers here in the
Chambers and then go through the District Offices. So with that I will call the first testifier.
Daryl Selman, and Daryl will be followed by Lehuanani Huddleston-Hafoka.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MS. SELMAN: Daryl Selman. I'm here on behalf of Aloha House.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Can you go closer to the mic? I cannot hear you.
MS. SELMAN: Testing?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good.
MS. SELMAN: Daryl Selman. I'm here on behalf of the...
CHAIR WHITE: If you can...can you bring the, can you pull the microphone down a little bit.
MS. SELMAN: It's making noise. Is that good?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, that wasn't you. That was the phone.
MS. SELMAN: Oh, okay. Is that good?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, thank you.
MS. SELMAN: Daryl Selman. I'm here on behalf of Aloha House, Malama Family Recovery Center
and Maui Youth and Family Services. We would thank the Council for their support of our
programs over the years. Without this support, many men, women, and youth who do not fit
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neatly into available funding streams or who have inadequate or no insurance would not receive
the help they so desperately need. This past year Aloha House served in its Detox Vacation
program over 350 adults who without medical assistance would have risked a life-threatening
attempt at self-detox or simply continued on in addiction fearing the pain and illness that results
from the body's attempt to readjust from the effects of substances. It is the only program of its
kind in Maui staffed 24/7 by nurses. Aloha House served 330 adults last year in its Residential
Treatment program. It is the only residential treatment program on Maui and provides a
protected environment to learn the skills needed to attain and maintain sobriety. Many come to
us having lost everything, job, family, and home. Last year Maui Youth and Family Services
provided intensive and out-patient substance abuse services for over 165 youth. This is the only
community-based substance abuse program for adolescents in Maui. Many of these youths have
been suspended from school for possession or use of substances on campuses and are not
allowed to return to school until they have been assessed and entered appropriate treatment or 90
days, whichever comes first. Our services allow these youths to return to school in a timely
manner and learn to live substance free, regaining the joy that belongs to youth. Malama Family
Recovery Center served 42 women and children in their Therapeutic Living program, and over
100 women in its outpatient program. This is the only gender-specific program for women in
Maui, and the only one that will allow women to be in treatment with their very young children.
One of our primary goals is to ensure that babies are born drug free, and that their mothers are
clean and sober and able to care appropriately for them. Our request is for flat funding over last
year's funding. Again, thank you for your support.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very
much, Ms. Selman. And Lehuanani will be followed by Chantal Ratte.
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: Aloha. Good morning. Lehuanani Huddleston-Hafoka -CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: --here on behalf of the Kihei Youth Center. I have to apologize to the
Council that I was unable to come yesterday due to medical reasons, and so I understand there
were some possible unanswered questions. And I wanted to make sure that I would come here
and answer any questions that might be remaining from yesterday.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions? I don't recall any questions for the Kihei Youth Center.
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: I had two of my staff members who said they were asked what the
$179,000 that we're requesting for would be used, and in addition to another...a person in the
audience had encouraged me to attend.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I believe I asked that question -MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --about the 179,000. Was that adequate?
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: No, it's not adequate, but we are extremely grateful for that amount.
It covers 62 percent of my entire budget, but we're very pleased, you know, with that amount so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think the real meat of the question was, if you didn't get what you
need, what would the impact on your program be?
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: It would mean of course, you know, stricter budgeting which I've
done over the years. Possibly letting go a staff member or lessening hours across the board of all
staff members, first and foremost.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. Again, just along the same questioning. Would
you have to turn away children if you had to cut staff and lessen hours?
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: That would be a reality because our staff-to-student ratio is 1 staff
member to 20 kids, so to stay within that safety factor that would be realistic.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you'd have to let go right now, if one staff member, 20 kids
would, 20 children would not be able to attend the Kihei Youth Center?
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Okay, seeing none, thank you very much for coming
this morning.
MS. HUDDLESTON-HAFOKA: Okay. You're very welcome. And thank you once again for
supporting the Kihei Youth Center.
CHAIR WHITE: And Chantal Ratte will be followed by Robert Kawahara.
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MS. RATTE: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Council members. My name is Chantal Ratte.
I'm the Executive Director with Ka Lima 0 Maui, and I'm here to request a 3 percent increase in
our County parks for grounds and janitorial services that we provide. All of our grounds and
janitorial services employ 50 persons with disabilities. We provide services 365 days a year to
the County to the heavily utilized parks in the South Side and Central. I firmly believe we
deliver a good quality service to the County. We've been a good partner for...I believe these
contracts have been in existence close to 30 years now. But more than that, yesterday my
controller happened to be on vacation and I had the privilege of handing out paychecks, and to
hand out paychecks to persons with disabilities that were told initially that more than likely they
might never have a job or be able to hold a job, it's a privilege and it's an honor. So I just want
to remind everybody that yeah, we provide a service but it's a lot more than grounds and
custodial services, what we do at Ka Lima 0 Maui. And again, just yesterday in my office I had
a young gentleman come into my office after his day of work and he said, Chantal, I had two
straight days of good work, and he had the biggest smile on his face. So, you know, Nathan
worked two days and hadn't, didn't need to be reminded of what he had to do. Now Nathan's
been working with us for about five years. So those are the type of challenges that we deal every
day is, you know, patience, teaching, training, and we don't give up. So I appreciate your
support and your past support and continued support. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Ratte. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you very much. And Robert Kawahara will be followed by Joe Prutch.
MR. KAWAHARA: Good morning, Chair White and Council members. My name is Robert
Kawahara. I'm the Treasurer for the Maui Humane Society, and I really appreciate you having
this after tax season for me so that I could attend here. You know I'm here on behalf of the Maui
Humane Society because we feel that the service we provide is part of public policy, and what
you're doing here today dictates our public policy, what kind of community we want to live in.
And in order to determine that, it takes money. You know you can throw money at a problem
but it's how much money do you throw to make that community where you want to live. So
when we're talking about animals here for the Maui Humane Society, it takes money to project
the image the community wants to say that we are taking care of the animals in the public. And
when we get a budget cut back to 2005 levels, it's very difficult to provide that public policy
perception to the community which is a County-mandated service that we're doing the job that
the community wants to be proud of. One of the things in our budget this year that we had two
concerns with is that SNIP program which is the spay and neuter program was given to a
different organization. Now this program was created by the Maui Humane Society roughly 20
years ago. It's fairly unique, we're not aware of any other organizations in the country doing this
except for maybe the Big Island which I had the pleasure of doing the audit for, and I believe
they took that program from the Maui Humane Society. And that program was given away to
the SPCA for $75,000, and it's just gone out of our budget. That also has an impact to us in that
the cohesion of, again, public policy, when people look at the Maui Humane Society and they
want to come now for a spay/neuter program, we have to farm them out to somewhere else. Do
we want to represent that the Maui Humane Society is the representation of what is the parent
-7-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

organization to control the animal functions on the island of Maui? And we believe that we've
administered the program fine for the last 20 years, and so we saw no reason why this program
should have been taken away from us. The other thing that we had an issue was that there was a
$25,000 grant to the Valley Isle Animal Rescue, and this was a duplication of services that we
were currently providing at no charge to the County. Jocelyn just could not afford to see any of
those functions being done or not being done for the last two years in which we were, the budget
was unable to be...or we were unable to fund that position through the budget cuts. And so
Jocelyn did that without pay for the last two years, and now we see in here that we're going to
give $25,000 to someone to provide an animal control function or animal management function
which is not just the picking up of road-kill animals. I mean if you have a case of animal abuse
at 2 o'clock in the morning, these people need to be trained, and it's no different than if it
happened in the daytime. And we're giving this money to somebody who doesn't have any
experience to doing this job function, and again, we're taking it away from the Humane Society.
And all of these things help us to project a positive image to the community of what we do. And
so with that, I'd just like to thank you folks. I know you have a very, very difficult job to do.
And again, I just want to stress, it's the public policy -MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MR. KAWAHARA: --of how we want to present ourselves to the public. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Kawahara. Any questions for the testifier, Members? Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning. Thank you for being here. The Valley Isle Rescue
Team or what have you at our various district meetings mentioned that Maui Humane Society
does not go out after certain hours?
MR. KAWAHARA: That's incorrect in the statement that we're not publically putting that out there but
Jocelyn is providing that service.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MR. KAWAHARA: And can Jocelyn answer that question directly? Is it okay?
CHAIR WHITE: No, you're the testifier.
MR. KAWAHARA: Okay. So as far as my understanding is, is that we are providing that service at no
charge currently to the County.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And if she would like to sign up to testify, she can -MR. KAWAHARA: Okay, thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: --do so. Members, other questions? Okay, thank you. Our next testifier is Joe
Prutch. I'm not sure if I've got that pronunciation correct.
MR. PRUTCH: Joe Prutch. You got it correct, thank you. Good morning, Council members, Chair,
and Staff as well. My name is Joe Prutch. I work in the Current Planning Department, I am a
County employee, and I'm here to testify on behalf of pay raises for County employees. As you
know of course the Council, the directors and deputy directors all are getting a 15 percent raise
coming July 1 st, and the Mayor, of course, is getting 19 percent. The County employees are
getting either 4 percent or 0 percent. I myself in Bargaining Unit 13, I'm getting zero this year
unless our negotiations happen sooner than later, but I'm not confident in that. Maybe I'll get
something better next year but this year probably zero. And I notice the top raises equates to
33 people. I think there's about 2,000 County employees. So there's another 2,000 County
employees that are getting 0 to 4, and I was thinking about that this morning. I thought it's kind
of ironic, it's kind of like mainland U.S. where the 1 percent top folks are getting richer while the
poor are getting poorer, and it seems like it's occurring here on Maui County, too. And I was
kind of surprised about that. But I'm not here to continue on with the gloom story, what I'm
here is to suggest a couple things. One of 'em is a win-win situation and the other one is not as
favorable, so I'm hoping this is something that can be discussed maybe with Budget Director and
yourselves and maybe there can, something can happen. The first idea is to have some money
set aside in the budget this year, I know you guys are getting close to finishing that. Have some
money set aside equal to the amount that would give County employees all up to say a 10 percent
raise to be in line with what everyone else is getting. Now some of us are getting 4, some of us
are getting 0, so my idea is...and Sandy over there would have to crunch the numbers, but come
out with a dollar amount that will equal 6 percent raise for the 4 percent folks and a 10 percent
raise for the people in my group that are getting the 0 percent just to bring us up to speed with
what everyone else is making. Make everybody happy, keep morale up, 'cause I tell you morale
in my Department is pretty low right now. That's one suggestion that to me is kind of the winwin. I hope that there can be some money set aside for that. If there is money set aside, my plan
is to go to talk to the Mayor next week when he returns and ask him if he'll do what's called a
supplemental agreement to instate those 10 percent raises out of the money that's budgeted. So
I'm afraid if the money's not budgeted now and I go to the Mayor later, he might say yeah, I'd
love to give you guys 10 percent raises but there's no money in the budget for that. So I'm
asking you to set that aside now if it's possible. That's the one win-win situation to me. The
second idea and this one's unfavorable but it might help morale of County employees is go to
your Salary Commission and tell them you don't want to accept the 15 and the 19 percent raise.
MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MR. PRUTCH: I know that sounds funny but ask them take to take 4 or 5 percent so you can be similar
to what we are and we can feel some equality for all County employees. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Prutch. Thank you. Hold on just a second. Members, any questions
for the testifier? Seeing none, I think you're reflecting concerns that all of us are
. . .(inaudible). . .

MR. PRUTCH: I'm trying to. Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And Rebecca Woods will be our next testifier, and she'll be followed
Craig Swift.
MS. WOODS: Good morning again, Council members and Budget Chair. Chair Baisa, you had asked
me yesterday the reasons, you know, the effect that the cuts have had on our facility, and I
wanted to let you know that from 2009 and until this year, we have been cut approximately
$63,500 from the Homeless Funds only, not to mention other funding sources. And one of the
cuts that we received was from our Central Operations program which is a vital program to our
agency. It covers a lot of our operational costs and maintenance, and that was at one time
$227,000, now it's 175. Out of the pocket of money from Homeless programs, out of the
600,000, we are receiving 420, and it used to be much more than that. So in order to try and
make ends meet and compensate for the cuts, we have three positions. We have one security
manager, a position that we have not replaced, and two operation positions, and we need to
replace them. It is a hardship on those who are in that service, but it's really tight right now so
we're trying to make due. What I also want to explain is, you know, I have made great attempts
since I've taken over this position to look at our budget to find ways, creative ways to save
money and generate revenue, and I have done that but we keep getting cut. So it seems like I'm
just balancing right now, but to give you an idea, for the last few years, I'd say four years we've
done furloughs. Our employees, out of 85 employees we are doing 6 days of furlough each year
which is saving us $130,000 a year. I've installed photovoltaic in Lahaina and I'm in the process
right now for the Central location, and that will bring us an annual savings of Lahaina, $21,000 a
year, and $25,000 a year for the Central location. I'm also in the process of installing heat-ondemand which will save us another $22,000. LED lighting, another $5,000. We've installed
low-flow toilets, low-flow showerheads. We went from using 28,000 gallons of water per day to
14,000 gallons per day. Food costs, we serve about 55 to 60 thousand meals every year. We
have saved over the last 2 years $34,000 each year in food costs. So our annual savings that
we're looking at within the next 6 months when everything -MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MS. WOODS: --is complete, $237,000 which will just cover what we've been cut since 2005.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Is that your testimony?
MS. WOODS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Woods, for coming back
with all of that information. I think it's really important that as we talk about doing more with
less that we hear from the directors, 'cause I'm very sure that 99 percent of you have been doing
exactly what you've been doing.
MS. WOODS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Trying to figure out well how do we make this work with a little bit of
money. There gets to be a point though where you can only do so much, and then at some point
staff is laid off -MS. WOODS: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and services are affected. And that's what I'm concerned about is I
don't want to see the nonprofit customers or clients impacted.
MS. WOODS: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know at some point you can't do anymore. So it's the diminishing
returns after a while. So thank you very much for coming to explain. Thank you.
MS. WOODS: You're welcome. Thank you so much. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, Ms. Woods.
MS. WOODS: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I posed a question yesterday, in regards to the 600,000 you did
indicate today that you receive 420,000 of the 600,000.
MS. WOODS: From the Homeless Program Funds.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So there's an increase...there's a requested increase of 41,000.
MS. WOODS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: How much of that 41,000 goes directly to your organization?
MS. WOODS: I don't have any control of that. I don't know. That's up to the Director of the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns. So whether you give an increase, I don't know if
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that's coming to us. What we are asking for this year, we would like to...we need about
560,000. That's what we're looking at, that's what we need to maintain our programs and
continue doing what we were doing five or six years ago. It's been really tough, and right now,
like I said, we're receiving 420. And I really appreciate, like everybody else here, we appreciate
it and but we can't endure any more cuts. I've looked at alternative ways constantly, of course,
like all of us looking at different funding sources, and the County isn't the only one who's made
cuts, also the Federal and State. So it's been a hardship. So I really appreciate your support, and
hope that you'll, you know, look into this and consider our needs.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Thank you, Ms. Woods.
MS. WOODS: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier is Craig Swift, and he'll be followed by Rosemary Robbins.
MR. SWIFT: Good morning, Chairman White, Council members. My name is Craig Swift and I'm the
Director of MEO Business Development Center. And I'm here this morning to encourage an
increase of 3 percent with our program costs. The program that I administer is one that operates
on all islands, Molokai, Lanai, and Maui. This last year we've had to reduce the staff hours that
were available to our clients in the communities, and I know with program costs increased that
I'm concerned that, that would be another situation we would be looking at coming this fiscal
year. The job creations for the entrepreneurs are there. It goes in the community, we have a
portfolio of about 70 small businesses, and the technical assistance that we provide is often the
difference between them continuing to grow and operate, pay taxes in the community, and of
course afford employment. The other factor is that the administrative money that goes to our
program in turn funnels out private funds to the tune of over almost $5 million. In other words,
we have funds that we go out and at risk for but we in turn lend that to the community
Administratively we need the support which we have received thankfully from past grant funds.
But the lower the staff capacity then what we're also doing is we're closing some of that flow of
private funds that are going out into the community, which again serves us all. So your
consideration of this increase is most appreciated. And thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions? Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you for being here. I understand about your reduction
because I believe...it's my understanding the Molokai District for your business core services,
there has been reduction in hours. And, you know, on a small scale you can actually see the
results and the outcome in our community, so I'd like to personally congratulate the efforts that
are coming from MEO on that basis. I believe your person is doing a great job, because
they're...and the extension of going into the schools also to facilitate financial literacy is quite
impressive with your personnel doing that. So my question is, with the increase of 3 percent
across the board, I realize, but coming from the MEO organization is, does that include a
stronger means of leveraging as you mentioned? And will that also provide an increase?
Because in the poor economic areas you know it's the entrepreneurship programs that help to
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stimulate whatever dollars that they can try and make So do you see that possibility or you see
that reduction remain?
MR. SWIFT: The...excellent question. Is that I would like nothing better to see that back to a full-time
status in terms of the hours on Molokai, and that would go quite a ways. I can't say with
certainty. We're looking at some other funds. We're always looking at other funds to come in,
but that's a priority in terms of staffing. And Molokai and Lanai which we do spend quite a bit
time, unfortunately we don't have a staff full time on Lanai but we have the staff going over on a
weekly basis. But for the island of Molokai, the Core Four Class, the steady interest in the
entrepreneurial classes as well as the working of technical assistance on some of the businesses.
You know I have, I've recognized the difference between them staying in business and not, due
to the fact that we do have some excellent counseling going on, on Molokai.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? I thought...yeah, I thought I saw your hand go up out of
the corner of my eye.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much -CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --Chair. And thank you, Mr. Swift, for being here. Mr. Swift, we've
heard, you know, great things about MEO BDC and all the good things that you're doing. How
large is your staff?
MR. SWIFT: We have, including myself, two full-time staff on Maui and one full time on Molokai.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And you service all of these accounts with those folks?
MR. SWIFT: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions? Seeing none...oh, I'm sorry. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: When you say full-time on Molokai that, your staff there is the full
40 hour?
MR. SWIFT: No, that's...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: For the business core?
MR. SWIFT: Yeah, 75 percent. Full time equivalent.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, before we go...oh, any further questions? Seeing none, thank you very much,
Mr. Swift. And I forgot to go to the District Offices so we'll go there now. We'll first start with
Hana District Office, do you have any testifiers?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and we have no one waiting
to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. We'll go to Kim who's in the Lanai Office today.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good morning, Chair. This is Kim and there is no one here to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you very much. And Ella on Molokai.
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here waiting to
testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, ladies. We'll be back to you at the end of testimony. Our next testifier
here in the Chamber is Rosemary Robbins, and she'll be followed by Danny Agsalog.
MS. ROBBINS: Good morning, everybody. Happy May Day. . . . (coughs). . . Excuse me. This May
Day leaves us to six months beyond the time that the electorate voted in all but one of the how to
make Maui a better spot from last fall's election. So within that amount of time we've seen
some really good stuff. The people from Molokai and Lanai and from Hana that are in-time
contact with this meeting, wonderful. The commitment to pono, wonderful. Thank you so much
for your work on all of that. When we take a look at this though, we see that the one thing from
here that the electorate did not pass and that was to have the term for the County Council
members go from 2 to 4 years and to have a 12-year consecutive, negative vote that came in on
this. And the ratios of those votes pro and con were pretty interesting. So okay, so since that
half year, also there was an independent auditor that was supposed to have materialized that has
been addressed from this podium before. Please keep on that. Get the wonderfully qualified him
or her that's going to be able to function independently of politics to be able to do the auditor's
job. Thank you. By water all things find life. We get that with the bill every time we get our
water bill. And when I take a look at that, I'm thinking why is it so long that it has taken to have
the water issues be where people are peaceful about them? The day before yesterday I spoke
with a women who had worked on getting that half million dollar grant for addressing the water
problems Upcountry, and I was just getting back from the testimony, I stayed through yesterday
afternoon. Appreciated the opportunity to do that. And this woman, she lives in Makawao, and I
was telling her about the fact that the agenda for this has a lot of mention of money that's going
to be supplied by the Revolving Fund. And yesterday I explained how that's Federal money that
comes to the State and then the State gives out on that. She said hold it right there, the fact that
the Mayor's Budget says that he is going to enter into a contract for that -MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
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MS. ROBBINS: --does not mean that he's going to get it and that the money is going to be there. So
she asked me to especially to tell you that, 'cause she wasn't sure that you had in terms of water.
And when we take a look at the agenda, on the inside of your agenda for today, Items C through
K are all talking about this money that to our knowledge hasn't materialized yet. And so
yesterday afternoon you folks invited the directors from different departments here. I was
amazed and disappointed that nobody asked the water guy to come. And when I mentioned that
to her, she said what's up with that? So I'm asking what's up with that? And would dearly love
to have the Director of the Water Department be able to come in if you're going to be having the
directors of all of those all other departments -MR. NISHITA: Four minutes.
MS. ROBBINS: --and we heard a number of them yesterday. So please remember that. And again,
happy May Day to everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Robbins.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Just for your information, Ms. Robbins, Water will be
here today.
MS. ROBBINS: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I did request. And every department pretty much was requested to
come in, 'cause we're reviewing everything they need. But let me ask you this question. Have
we not, in your opinion, worked diligently to try to take care of the problem with the Upcountry
water system? Your opinion.
MS. ROBBINS: My opinion is that all of us who have spoken under this ceiling have been working
diligently. The people who come to this podium, the people who are seated there. The flipside
of that coin is it hasn't been solved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I didn't say solved, working to get it taken care.
MS. ROBBINS: And I answered that, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Appreciate that.
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Ms. Robbins. First question is
you asked for the Water Director, just curious as to what you want us to ask? This is only about
budget, we're talking about budget here.
MS. ROBBINS: The idea that the budget as offered by the Mayor was citing these funds, and as
recently as yesterday from this podium we heard that that's a long-term process to get that
money. So if we don't see...forgive the pun but show me the money. That's what we're hearing
out in the hinterlands beyond here. We did this before. We went after those Revolving Funds
and it was stall, stall, stall and not.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. ROBBINS: So the result didn't happen.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you for that one. And the other one is you talked about the
auditor and keep the process going. I don't know if you've been reading the agendas and
whatnot but that process is going and ongoing. The question I have for you is what's more
important to you as an individual in getting the auditor, getting one by the 1 St of July or getting a
good one?
MS. ROBBINS: Both.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well . . .(inaudible). . .
MS. ROBBINS: I mean the six months have already gone by, and so we know that some stuff has been
done. But I went to that meeting...Mike, what was the name of that?
CHAIR WHITE: The Salary Commission.
MS. ROBBINS: Thank you. Went to that meeting, and there was a disparity of response when I asked
so do we have one? And I heard simultaneously yes and no. So and I'm gathering that we don't
yet? Is that a secret that I don't know about? Okay. Okay, Gladys, thank you. So it isn't here
yet, and it's vital that we get somebody terrific. We have terrific problems.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So that's the more important thing is that somebody terrific as opposed
to right away?
MS. ROBBINS: Yes, and it has to happen before the day after hell freezes over, you know, just...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood.
MS. ROBBINS: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
MS. ROBBINS: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions for Ms. Robbins? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: And Danny Agsalog will be followed by Jocelyn Bouchard. Good morning.
MR. AGSALOG: Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the Committee. I am here testifying on
the Finance budget today, and I know that three minutes allotted for me will not be enough to
explain and justify the request that we have. However, Mr. Chair, I respectfully ask that you
restore the request that I have being the flat budget that I have been working on the past two
years since I've been your Finance Director. I'm talking about the 80,000 that you guys looking
at that I have not spent. Those are earmarked already and I have some trainings that has been
done for 25,000. I haven't been billed, and I also have a training that's coming up. I'm working
with the State that will be conducted hopefully if the Maui College will give us the place for free
we can do it there. So it involves all Countywide accountants for the government financial
officers training that we bring in. That's about 30,000, Mr. Chair. And this is the first year that
we're bringing training to our people here in the County of Maui. As you have known, in the
CAFR we have some training that we need to do to be able to work with our grants and all that
stuff so that we can work with other departments, and my people at the Accounts will be able to
make good reports. And this is an effort that we're starting this year, and I'm thinking of doing
the same thing next year so that we're not going to do one training and then stop. If we do that
then whatever miles we gain we lost, so I'm respectfully asking that you restore those. Because I
only asked for a flat budget except for the Bloomberg, but the Bloomberg 25,000 I think that is
way, way behind. I think if you look at all the investment companies, they've been using that
and we really need it. The only way I can get an investment, Mr. Chair, is this. I send out a $2
million, I have to invest $2 million in Friday. The brokers give me their bid on what they have in
their portfolio. I cannot tell them can I have a T-Bills that expire in six month because I cannot
see them. If I...give me the Bloomberg, Mr. Chair, I can direct those brokers to sell me at what
highest yield I can get it from them. Not what they have in their portfolio that they want to
unload. It's $25,000, it's negligible if we can invest 2 million to get at least a 25 basis point
higher than what we should get. That's the request I have. And I have the request also of six
people for the satellite offices, Mr. Chair. As you know, I have never asked for any expansion
the past two years because I needed to review the operation.
MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MR. AGSALOG: This time I think I can justify the needs of that. You're cutting my Department and
you're actually expecting me to serve at the same level or more. I don't think that is fair for my
people in the Service Center, but now they can accept water payment, they issue IDs and all this.
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I have burdened them, Mr. Chair. So this time I need you to help me to serve the public. The
public thinks my people works for them. That is not true, Mr. Chair. We provide services for
the people. There's a distinction. They think they work for them. Non-taxpayers employ my
people. I employ them.
MR. NISHITA: Four minutes.
MR. AGSALOG: They cannot hire them, they cannot fire them, I employ them. If you think that we
are working for you then are we slave? Be professional and calm, and be served professionally.
Mr. Chair, if you don't mind, I want to explain also about the budget. I know I'm four minutes,
but I need to caution you that the proposed budget as it is right now is hard to work with. I know
you guys said oh, we going to come for amendments. If you do not have the rates set right now,
Mr. Chair, you will not have the revenue to come for amendments later on. When you justify
cutting me the 80,000 because I didn't spend it, you're telling the directors, Mr. Chair, that you
better spend every penny of it and never mind the Carryover/Savings that you will need for your
bond rating. We need that bond rating, Mr. Chair. I just provided you the highest rating in the
County and the lowest rates ever for bond float. If you deny me that Carryover/Savings,
Mr. Chair, by budgeting to what we need and we don't put -MR. NISHITA: Five minutes.
MR. AGSALOG: --anything at all, I think I don't want to be blamed that our bond rating has gone
down. It's a big part. You've seen my presentation of the bond rating, Mr. Chair. I hope you'll
reconsider.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, point of order, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We allow three minutes testimony, one minute to conclude.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Even though Mr. Agsalog may be a friend, may be a department
head, we cannot allow them to continue 'cause then all others would expect the same.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony, Mr. Agsalog. Any questions for the testifier?
Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Agsalog, for being here this morning.
Unfortunately, you know, we have time constraints, but I do have a question. We're looking at
this $80,000 that we might...that is being proposed to be removed, and we had asked the
question yesterday while we were going down the line items. And the question was asked, well
what is going on with this 80,000, so thank you for coming to explain. And what I heard very
clearly was that you've already spent 25,000 and you haven't gotten a bill for it so it doesn't
show that you've spent it, and that you're pretty much ready to spend at least another 30,000 for
a planned training. So that takes us to 55,000. So with the rest of it you're going to do more
training? Is that the intent?
MR. AGSALOG: I would really love to have some money to give back to you, okay. I don't want to
spend every penny of your budgeted to me.
CHAIR WHITE: Could you...
MR. AGSALOG: I think this is a policy issue, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Agsalog, could you lower your voice just a little bit? Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Go ahead.
MR. AGSALOG: Okay. I think every single responsible manager should look at a budget that is
forward looking, not something that I'll give you $10 and you spend all the $10. I think that is a
really, really difficult situation in the government financing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What I'm hearing from you as an underlying factor in this discussion is
that you feel it's important that we build Carryover/Savings into these items?
MR. AGSALOG: Affirmative. That's right, Mr. Chair. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And what do you think that is?
MR. AGSALOG: Because...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, no, how much more or less you think we should be looking at?
Because every year when we start we always have to have Carryover otherwise we cannot
balance.
MR. AGSALOG: For a budget of 550 million, Mr. Chair, I would really love to have 10 percent
Carryover/Savings. That is not set, $50 million. That is the requirement of the rating agencies
when we go to them. But having said that, we have also an emergency funds that we can use
when emergency comes, so I think we can take that in consideration. I say this because I stood
there for three rating agencies Fitch, Moody's, and Standard and Poor's, and I am very, very
confident to say that we get good ratings if we can show that we have money there. The reason
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that the Carryover/Savings is important, we should not budget for what we just spend, because
once we set the rates for the taxes, we cannot come in the middle of the year and say by the way
we want to amend the rates so we have money for amendments for the budget. So we don't have
that luxury, Mr. Chair. We set it once and then that's it. So being as we do a balanced budget
for the County of Maui, I think we have to be mindful of how do we manage this budget. And I
think Budget Director Sandy Baz and the Mayor has given you a forward-looking budget that
is...it's not perfect by any means but I think we can live with. And again, we can discuss those
expansions that I have, but I can tell you and you probably hear it from your constituents as far
as the service centers, the satellite offices. Those, Mr. Chair, are our front for the County, okay.
It is.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Agsalog, let me ask you one more, and, Chair, and then I'll be done.
You mention the positions, the expansion positions that you want. Yesterday during our
discussion we talked about solving that by looking at vacant positions and bringing them to
where they're needed. What is your response to that?
MR. AGSALOG: In some organization maybe, I cannot do it in mine, it's just because I have tried
several approaches. You know that I have to work with the union, that's a common issue, and I
love working with them. Now I have to go by the rules of the Department of Personnel. I don't
know if any one of you know here that because I have one Accountant V in Accounts, I can no
longer have another Accountant V. I ask where the law is so that I can go change it, I haven't
find it. We are working since I been here two years ago, I have looked at the job descriptions,
1998, all that, so I'm convinced that in 2013 I am running an organization that was designed on a
structure of 1998 or 1988. So if I try to do something, re-org or otherwise, I'm stopped by laws
that I don't know if it's exists or not, because I cannot get an approval from the Department of
Personnel. Because they also have laws that they have.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Agsalog, with all due respect, I don't think you're answering the question
she asked. I think the question she asked was we were last night considering not transfers within
your Department but we're looking at, you know, the budget recommendation is to add 52
positions. And our understanding through Personnel and we realize that the list that we got is not
totally correct, but we have somewhere in the neighborhood of over 200 vacancies. And that
may be lower than that by maybe 100 or so. But the question is, if we have vacancies in an area
that is not using the positions, I believe Ms. Baisa's question was can we, you know, what do
you think about moving those to other areas?
MR. AGSALOG: By the...
CHAIR WHITE: Where they're needed. So if there's one in another department and you need
additional help, you can ask for that to be reallocated. That's the question I believe she was
asking.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think Chair is, you know, very close to where I'm going. The...let me
give you an example. We talked about this yesterday. Say for instance if there's an accountant
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in Human Concerns or not even an accountant, an office position in Human Concerns and you
want one in your Department. Can we take that position and move it to your Department? The
question I have is yeah you can do that but there's this process, and then does the money come
with it for the position that you need? Say it's a position of 20,000 and you need a $50,000
position. So I wanted your reaction to that, because if we're going to look at that as a solution, I
want to know if it's going to work for the directors 'cause I don't know.
MR. AGSALOG: It doesn't work.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Why?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, point of order.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I think...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Point of order, Mr. Chair. This is getting to be close to Committee
work. Can we just have him come up when we bring the departments?
CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All right, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: There was...the Chair has some concerns about the representations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood.
CHAIR WHITE: So...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Because...and the representation I have a problem with is to say that we are risking
our fiscal integrity by cutting the same amount out of the budget that was increased this year. So
we have Carryover/Savings of roughly 59 million. We are burning Carryover/Savings over the
last year of about maybe 7 million in the General Fund which is the one that we watch over, and
so to represent that what we're doing is just totally irresponsible, I think I'm a bit offended by.
So we'll have you come back later. Thank you.
MR. AGSALOG: I would be more than happy, Mr. Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, Chair, that was my question. Is the Finance Department on
the list of reviews?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: We'll have . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But I think we'll put it on, right?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I appreciate it. That's all.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And our next testifier is Jocelyn Bouchard followed by Bill Frampton.
MS. BOUCHARD: Good morning, Chair White -CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. BOUCHARD: --Council members. Thank you for this opportunity. I do want to correct the
record, my treasurer did misspeak this morning. Let me give you the timeline super quick. We
got our first budget cuts in Fiscal Year '10 and did our best to maintain those after-hour services.
In Fiscal Year '11 and '12, that is when I took the after-hour calls. Those are the two years he
was referring to. I am a busy person and there was a couple of times I think when MPD was not
able to get a hold of me when I was off island or so on, and I believe that's when Valley Isle
Animal Rescue started offering their services as well. This past year I did not do the on-call, my
husband took offense to the fact that I work 60-plus hours a week and then was gone at various
times during the evenings and weekends as well. So I asked the director of field services to take
it and he has not been receiving calls. Again, I believe Valley Isle Animal Rescue has been
getting those calls. But what I want to be super clear on, I do not want this to become an us
against them. This is not about...I support my fellow animal advocates and their respective
organizations. This is about...in the after-hours calls it's about efficiency, duplication of
services. It makes no sense to have one entity performing the services during the daytime hours
and then another entity performing the services in the evening. This is not just about responding
to injured animals, there are law enforcement... some of you may have seen that horrific case on
Oahu with the woman that killed her dog through discipline. That happened in the middle of the
night. If that happens here and you've got another entity in the night and another entity in the
day that's not efficient, it's cumbersome for both of us. I also want to again in all frankness say,
you know, this is about also responsible and informed decision making. Where are the proposals
from these groups? Where is the bidding process from these groups so that everybody can bid
on this? If in fact the County wants to see other groups have an opportunity for this funding,
where is the process? Instead, without any proposal or process they're just plopped in there, and
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yes, after spending $1 5 million of our own personal fundraising efforts and investment income
we want to know what's going on here. Nobody's come to us and said gee, we're not happy
with this or that, all of a sudden we just see two other unproven, untested, no proposal
organizations getting money. And we are left with funding from almost a decade ago. Almost a
decade ago. How do we do that? How do we responsibly provide the services that this
community expects with funding from nine years ago? And what's really going on here? I just
want to know. Have we done something wrong? Can we respond to that? Where's the process?
MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
MS. BOUCHARD: That's our position. Thank you. And I know this is a tough year, I hear it, I see it.
Sorry, guys.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Bouchard, for being here.
You're asking about contracts and where's the RFP and whatnot.
MS. BOUCHARD: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Have you guys filled out an RFP for your money you're getting?
MS. BOUCHARD: We fill out an application every year, yes, and we provide...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, the question was an RFP.
MS. BOUCHARD: Well we haven't been asked to do an RFP 'cause there's no proposal to be done.
So our process to get the -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
MS. BOUCHARD: --money each year -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
MS. BOUCHARD: --is that we fill out...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. The other question is, did you say at all this year nobody
was available from your organization for after-hours calls?
MS. BOUCHARD: No, that's not correct. We did have somebody available, we have not been getting
the calls.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Not been getting...okay, good. That makes a big difference. Okay,
thank you.
MS. BOUCHARD: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Further questions? Seeing none, thank you, Ms. Bouchard. And our next
testifier Bill Frampton will be followed by Lisa Darcy.
MR. FRAMPTON: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. FRAMPTON: Good morning, Members of the Budget Committee. Thank you for allowing me to
provide testimony this morning. My name's Bill Frampton. And I'm here testifying on behalf of
the Maui Academy of Performing Arts, otherwise known as MAPA. We did submit written
testimony this morning that was handed out. It's a one-page letter from our executive and
artistic director David Johnson. We're respectfully requesting that you reconsider our request of
$75,000 to support MAPA. We wanted to clarify this morning that these funds would be used
for construction-related projects and not for operational expenses, and further, this would be a
onetime request for the assistance of construction-related activities and projects which I will
explain. We also understand that we'd be willing to suggest that you could attach a proviso to
the grant which would specify again this would go to construction-related expenses, not
operational. We're very grateful that the County has previously offered financial support when
MAPA originally acquired the Wailuku studio facility on Main Street back in 1988, and your
support was very instrumental in providing a facility that currently employees over 40 full-time
and part-time staff members as well as approximately 60 project-based temporary employees that
brings over 350 families into Wailuku on a weekly basis. We also are able to reach out to the
County of Maui and reach over 16,000 children every year through various activities, plays,
programs, going out to the schools, and whatnot. What's very critical to understand is that our
current performance venue right now that's located at Queen Kaahumanu Shopping Center
serves as a variety of uses for us, including ongoing drama classes for teens, month-long drama
camps for keiki and teens which my son participates in, as well as youth musical theatre
performances. Unfortunately, MAPA has just learned that our space at Queen Kaahumanu
Shopping Center is in jeopardy as the mall owners are actively soliciting physicians to lease that
specific space for medical facilities. In our conversations with the mall ownership, they've
indicated that we may lose the space as early as August 2013, which would have a significant
impact on our ability to continue delivering the programs to this community We've evaluated
alternative locations and believe the best solution currently available to us is to reconfigure our
studio that we have here in Wailuku, and it would require a significant amount of planning and
construction activities that need to take place on an expedited timeframe.
MR. NISHITA: Three minutes.
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MR. FRAMPTON: And I, again, would request that we please reconsider the grant of $75,000 that
would go towards helping MAPA do what we need to do is be established full time in Wailuku.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Frampton. Questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa followed by
Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Frampton, for being here. I'm
reading your testimony and I want to be really clear. You know recently we've had quite a bit of
discussion about what these kinds of words mean. You know what does renovation mean, what
does rehabilitation mean, what does construction mean. If we're going to put any kind of a
proviso on the 75,000, I want to be sure we have the correct language. It sounds to me like you
want to do something with your studio, I'm not really sure what you want to do.
MR. FRAMPTON: Okay. Thank you, Councilmember Baisa. The idea is MAPA acquired that
building back in 1988 with the vision of a full-time theatre as well as providing space for classes.
Currently right now they're only able to provide classes there and have never been able to really
pursue...what we want to do is to create that as a full theatre. To do so they have construction
drawings or preliminary construction drawings that have been prepared by Jim Niess' office,
Maui Architectural Group. We need to be able to take those plans and go forward with
construction. So the funds would be used not for the operational day-to-day office uses,
specifically to make that dream happen, make that vision happen. And I think, Chair... sorry,
Committee member Baisa, we would certainly work with Council Services and staff to make
sure that your folks are comfortable with whatever language it needs to be.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Let's make sure the proviso is clear so that later on there won't
be a discussion of you used it for this when you should have done that.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So before, you know, if it becomes a consideration to put back -MR. FRAMPTON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --let's make sure we have the right language.
MR. FRAMPTON: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MR. FRAMPTON: It's a great idea.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Frampton, for being here
today and speaking on behalf of MAPA. I had the good opportunity to speak to the Director of
Housing and Human Concerns about a few days ago about this specific request. And I had asked
her on the floor what this 75,000 was all about and she read the application summary.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And in there there was no indication of any kind of construction.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And in fact she mentioned on the floor when I asked a follow-up
question, she said that this $75,000 was for underprivileged scholarships as well as a program to
visit several schools.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I then followed up with a question of how many children of, for
underprivileged scholarships and how many schools, so I am quite surprised to see this come
down the pipe -MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --at so late of a game.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So I'm kind of confused. Can you clarify what's going on?
MR. FRAMPTON: Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Is the 75,000 for the program and the construction?
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Give me some clarification.
MR. FRAMPTON: And thank you for that question, to be able to re-clarify. What you just said is
exactly correct. That was originally...the request and consideration was to come in for a grant to
go towards the operational types of services; however, in light of the news of what's going to
happen at Kaahumanu Shopping Center and being booted out of that current location, that now
has become the critical item. That's gone now to become the top priority for us is to establish a
facility where we can continue to do exactly what you said. So that's the reason why I came
down today and for the purposes of putting in this letter was to notify you of what has just
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happened and what we found out about. The Housing and Human Concerns wasn't aware of that
information. We certainly are going to make sure everyone is aware of it, and that's why we're
down here this morning. So thanks for pointing that out, and I hope that's what we're able to do
today is to clarify and then inform you of what is happening which is very critical if they lose
their home and have nowhere to go.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you very much. That was good in terms of you clarifying
that.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If I hear correctly--and no offense to you, Mr. Frampton--that's
not a clarification, it's a change of direction.
MR. FRAMPTON: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Let's put it, well let's put it on table, and I sit here and listen to
everyone and I listen intently. When they came they asked for one thing. You're redirecting due
to circumstances that have changed, is that correct?
MR. FRAMPTON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, it's not a re-clarification -MR. FRAMPTON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --`cause clarification would have been if you had made a mistake.
They weren't making a mistake, you're redirecting your -MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --appropriation that you asked from us, is that correct?
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah, yes. Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just wanted to make that perfectly clear. Thank you, Chair.
MR. FRAMPTON: And that's again why we want to be here is to make it clear. Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Frampton.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you. Thank you for the opportunity.
CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier and the last person to sign up for this morning is Lisa Darcy. So if
anyone else in the Chamber would like to sign up to testify, please do so in the lobby.
MS. DARCY: Good morning, Chairman White. Good morning, Council. My name is Lisa Darcy.
And I am here to testify for a reduced fare line item for those with disabilities to receive the same
reduced costs that seniors and students receive for bus passes. After yesterday's testimony I
went back and I reviewed my chapter on how to win friends and influence people, and I
refreshed my memory. And so might I say how grateful I am to be here. Might I say how much
I appreciate the work you do, and unfortunately my world has a lot of urgency so sometimes I
forgo those niceties that are important. So I want to say thank you for everybody for listening. I
represent a lot of people you never ever see and maybe will never see. I see them all the day,
and yesterday's testimony was actually the easy part of my day. So that said, I appreciate what
happened yesterday, I appreciate moving on. And I revise that statement not to say that I've
come here to win friends and influence people but I've come here to win friends but educate
people. That said, I've been active in this community for a very long time. I know a lot of
executive directors, I would love to see them here. I know how much they're working, I know
how hard they're working. And the fact that they can't come here and share their story is
unfortunate because it doesn't educate you, and you really need the education. And so I can't
speak to that but I can tell you that I know that putting this line item in is not a new topic. I can
tell you that I know that it will affect our community in a really positive way financially and as
us as a community in taking leadership in respecting what people around the nation are already
doing, getting onboard with that. I would like to recommend that after hearing the testimony
over the past week, after participating in it for very many years that...and this is not a
comfortable solution, with the proposed pay raises that they go towards the nonprofits or they go
towards this line item. People are struggling and our community, the people who come here to
testify, the people who are not here to testify need the financial assistance to keep their lives
together. And it's, the way I see it, it's not happening. So please, please take that to heart. And
I appreciate the consideration. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Darcy.
MS. DARCY: And if anyone has any questions.
CHAIR WHITE: And we have no problem with passionate testimony.
MS. DARCY: Thank you. Thank you, all.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: There's some passionate comments down here, too, so.
MS. DARCY: I welcome them.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Since I was not passionate about my questions yesterday, I will
say number one, thank you for the specific request now. Now we can focus and that's what I
was asking about, a specific request. Making them the same as our seniors and students. That
can be done. I believe that can be done. And thank you, that's what I was asking for more than
anything else is a specific request which I can focus in and I think all of us can. Thank you. And
we will work hard on that one.
MS. DARCY: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Okay, thank you for clarifying that.
MS. DARCY: Mahalo. Have a lovely day.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Okay, Members, we have...do we have anyone else in the Chambers that
would like to testify? Seeing none come forward, we'll check with the District Offices starting
in Hana. Dawn, do we have any testifiers?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. We'll go to Lanai. Kim, do you have any testifiers?
MS. WILLENBRINK: There are no testifiers waiting to testify on Lanai.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And Ella on Molokai.
MS. ALCON: There is no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. And without objection, Members, we'll close public testimony
for today.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
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. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and, Members, it's just about our break time so we'll just take a ten-minute
break, so please be back here at 10:30. We're in recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

10:20 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:45 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order. And we
will now be able to proceed with questions for the Department of Fire and Public Safety.

DEPARTMENT OF FIRE AND PUBLIC SAFETY
CHAIR WHITE: So, Members, questions for Chief Murray? And we should probably stay on one
subject at a time. So...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So what subject are we going to stay on, sir?
CHAIR WHITE: Whoever goes first. Mr. Victorino, if you want to go first you can choose the subject.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think Mr. Guzman is asking if we could go line by line. So if
we're going to start -CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --I'm going to start with, first of all, all the deletions of positions.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Page?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Page 9 of 67. So I just gonna start right there, taking 20 down to
14 in your Administrative section. Chief, my question to you is with that reductions what do you
feel?
MR. MURRAY: Thank you, Mr. Victorino, for that opportunity to answer those questions. You know
as I stated in the past during our budget presentation that these positions are in dire need within
our Department as it stands today, and I believe we could have used 80 to 90 percent of that 10
years ago. Our people are overworked. We are not functioning at the highest capacity that we
could, and these positions would allow us to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I guess the other question begs to be answered in this
respective area, the number of vacancies that you have within your Department. Let me...I'm
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sorry, I should have been more prepared on that one. And I know you had some. Where are
vacancies?
MR. MURRAY: We have 14 firefighter vacancies and 1 mechanic vacancy. The 14 -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MURRAY: --firefighter vacancies will be filled July 1 st. We have already sent out conditional
letters of hire. We will be meeting with them on Friday, the 14 individuals for Fire. And the
mechanic's position was due to a retirement at the end of March, so DPS is helping us, they're
doing the testing process for that particular position as of today.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So there would be, from what you're telling me, under Fire,
`cause I got one, two, three, four, five, six, seven vacancies, none of which are firefighters, most
them are I guess from what I'm reading...government facilities, fire station. It looks like...well I
don't know. I don't know how to even understand what I'm reading here to be honest with you.
But there are positions that, you know, you guys looking at. But you got most of your
firefighters taken care of, if I -MR. MURRAY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --understand you correctly, and the mechanic that you're asking
for in this particular budget is one more than the one that's vacant?
MR. MURRAY: Yes, in addition to.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: In addition to.
MR. MURRAY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How many apparatuses and machines do you have to...equipment
do you, these fire...these mechanics have to take of?
MR. MURRAY: We have over 135.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hundred and thirty five. And these two mechanics and how
many others would you have that assist you in taking care of your equipment? How many more
mechanics or...
MR. MURRAY: We don't have any. Just the two right now and the vacant position, so three on a
normal day we normally have. But realize that we have to take care of Lanai and Molokai as
well.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, I'll stop there, I'll let others ask questions, but I'll
stop with that. Thank you for that clarification as far as -MR. MURRAY: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --the mechanic is concerned and the vacant positions. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Chief, I just wanted to ask you just follow-up
questions of Councilmember Victorino. In terms of the vacancies that you have currently within
your Department, that totally is approximately what?
MR. MURRAY: It is 15, exactly 15.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Fifteen. And 14 of those are -MR. MURRAY: The firefighter recruits.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --firefighter recruits that are going to be graduating in July?
MR. MURRAY: Are going to start work July 1 st.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Start work July 1 st. So you have one vacancy position after July?
MR. MURRAY: . . .(inaudible). . . mechanic, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Mechanic
MR. MURRAY: Well hopefully we'll have it filled by July. We're hoping.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And one of my questions would be if it is possible or is it
possible to take a vacant position and re-describe it for something else? I mean for another
position.
MR. MURRAY: Yes, there is. It's all dependent on which bargaining unit those individuals belong to.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And what would be the difficulties of that? To do that process to
re-describe or reassign a position?
MR. MURRAY: We still need that mechanic position so we couldn't re-describe that to be a firefighter
and vice versa because they're in both different unions. The mechanics are in the UPW and the
firefighters are in the Hawaii Firefighters Association. So two completely different unions.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And what would...I mean what is the issue by having two different
unions, dealing with two different unions and re-describing a position?
MR. MURRAY: Well one of the challenges would be is asking one union to give up one of their union
members which most of 'em don't want to do. You know in consultation I could tell you in one
situation that we had years ago that we did ask, they told us absolutely not, and they're willing to
do the battle for that. So it's not that we haven't tried in the past to make adjustments within the
same union, it's just not acceptable on their part.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And my final question would be if cuts need to be made, what
would be your priority list of the positions here that are, I guess, Chair has...in Chair's proposal
has indicated as deleted? In order of priority, which one would you feel are significant to the
least significant? I know they're all significant but if you could prioritize it, it would help us out.
CHAIR WHITE: Member Guzman, he did provide us with a list back on April 24th. I don't know if
you have it with you but I'll just read it off. The first priority was the Internal Affairs Officer,
second priority was Fire Mechanic, third was Operations Assistant, fourth was Account Clerk III,
fifth was Secretary III, sixth was the Accreditation Manager, seven was Operations Assistant,
and eight was Storekeeper, so.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. MURRAY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Chief, for being
here.
MR. MURRAY: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think my colleagues, first of all, the priority was, you know, something
I wanted to know and we already heard that. But along the lines of we've been talking about
getting rid of...not having expansion positions, and getting them from other positions that are not
filled. Could you get somebody out of another department to fill any of this?
MR. MURRAY: I'm not sure if Administration would allow that or DPS. We'd take any vacant
positions to fill these. I'd be happy to fill them, and that's the bottom line for us. I'm not sure of
the vacancies that other departments have. I heard numbers being thrown around in the past few
days watching your deliberations, so, you know, that would take some time also to make those
things happen. Because they have to leave...it would probably have to be in the same union that
they're going to be accepted in. In most of these positions, there are two Hawaii Firefighters
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Association positions and the rest of them would be...one UPW and the rest would be HGEA.
So they would have to take it from similar areas.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So you don't think that it's possible that you could grab somebody from
the Police vacancy list?
MR. MURRAY: I don't know. We've never done it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Has that ever been done?
MR. MURRAY: I don't know. That might be a Administrative question. I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'll ask Administration when they get here, because I'm more concerned
about, you know, if you get a position, if the salaries don't match you can bring the person but
can you bring the money with it. And that's a question for somebody to answer for me. But
anyway, all of these things that you're asking for, obviously, you know, the position...I guess
we'll stick with positions for now and then we'll go into the B accounts later. Okay, I'm done.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you, Ms. Baisa. Chief, on, in the Budget Detail it mentions that I believe
you had an injured firefighter that was reassigned to Operations Assistant. Was there a challenge
with that?
MR. MURRAY: No, there wasn't. This particular case was an individual that was an
industrial...almost in, for three years. The doctor couldn't...
CHAIR WHITE: I don't need the details on that.
MR. MURRAY: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I understand . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. MURRAY: So basically what happened was we had to go on a Countywide search for a job to be,
for that individual to be placed, because they couldn't return to the duty that was allowed by the
Fire Department.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. MURRAY: So -CHAIR WHITE: But did you, in those kind of cases -MR. MURRAY: --it just so happened that we had an opening...
CHAIR WHITE: --you don't have challenges with the union, right?
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MR. MURRAY: Actually we had to have consultation with the union and they had to sign off on the
release of that individual.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, Mr. Couch.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah. So if I may, the position that the individual is in now was a HGEA so they
basically just accepting that person. So the Hawaii Firefighters Association had to sign off on all
of the paperwork that went through for the job search, and that's what happened there. That's
not something that goes on, on a normal basis. So if this individual found a job in Parks for
instance, then they would have...if accepted by the Parks Department would go to there. But
what you have to realize is in that, that individual had to . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: We've got a lot to cover today and I think you've very well -MR. MURRAY: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: --answered that. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh -CHAIR WHITE: No, he said no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Mr. Couch has nothing? Oh. Thank you. And I guess we're
discussing more E/P and things of this nature? So the 52 Ocean Safety's...oh, okay. I have no
questions in this section, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you for being here, Chief. Thank you, Chair.
MR. MURRAY: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: If you were to utilize your existing positions, can you have overlap
for some of these expansion positions?
MR. MURRAY: I don't quite understand the question.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So if you have a...I don't know exactly what, let's say
Firefighter II and can that Firefighter II overlap for, to be to serve like an Internal Affairs
Officer?
MR. MURRAY: No, it wouldn't, because the Internal Affairs Officer, we're asking for an excluded
management position.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, okay. My next question is with your management, existing
management team, are, do you identify the overwork being taken care of all internal matters or
external with your Department as well as dealing with transition of the ocean safety as well as
your accreditation? Do you see this positions helping you with all three of those particular
subject matters?
MR. MURRAY: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Just as a follow-up. Which are the individuals that you feel are most critical to the
planning process for that transition?
MR. MURRAY: Actually, what we have brought forward by Administration, none of 'em. They will
always have other related duties, that includes myself and all of my staff that will help with the
process, whatever that may be. But we don't have an individual specific on this list because a
plan was devised within that budget of the Ocean Safety area, program.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, when we get to the ocean safety discussion I can discuss that.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Crivello, one more?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'll wait for Administration to answer.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any more discussion or questions on the positions? Chief, what I would like
you to be taking some time to look at is that last year we approved a total of 1,636,000 in this
area and this year we're increasing that to 1,771,000. And so we need, you know, we'll be
making our decision to try to give you whatever we feel is necessary. But I'd, for each of these
categories I'd like your thoughts, and you don't need to give them right now but maybe after,
later on today, is what number you could live with. Okay. Let's move on down to...does
anybody have questions on Training Program or Rescue Operations? I know the main reason
you guys wanted to have them here is to discuss Ocean Safety, so any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just to clarify, Chair. We're going to revisit the Training Program?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we're not making any decision making at this point, just gathering information,
and because we're going to have to move through a number of departments today.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And did you say Rescue Operations? Fire/Rescue Operations.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Fire/Rescue Operations is the next one in the line.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Chief, on your Premium Pay that you've paid so far, that you've
paid out so far this year, where are you on the scale? How much have you paid compared to
what you've been allocated?
MR. MURRAY: If I may ask for my Business Administrator to come up and provide that information
for you.
CHAIR WHITE: Please identify yourself for the record.
MS. KAGOSHIMA: Cindy Kagoshima, Business Administrator.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MS. KAGOSHIMA: Do you want it by program?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, this is for Fire/Rescue Operations.
MS. KAGOSHIMA: Okay. Currently, as of March 31 st, Premium Pay we're at $2,035,080.16.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Out of...what is your budgeted amount?
MS. KAGOSHIMA: Two million one-ninety-one eight hundred.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you have about 180,000 left?
MS. KAGOSHIMA: About 160.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Hundred and sixty thousand left, and that doesn't include April, May,
and June, three months.
MS. KAGOSHIMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So looks like you're going to go over -MS. KAGOSHIMA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --by...any idea?
MS. KAGOSHIMA: I did a rough estimate and it comes out to...there...we may have some savings
from Salaries, so it'll come out to about 34,000 over.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair. I'm sorry. Just a quick follow-up?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thirty four over without...
MS. KAGOSHIMA: With the savings from Salaries.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, without the savings from Salaries.
MS. KAGOSHIMA: With just Premium Pay we'll be over by about 520...521,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: But to be...if I'm understanding you correctly, that was...for this year is being
covered by the savings from Salaries?
MS. KAGOSHIMA: Some of the savings, yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, other questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. In light of what we just heard, if we do the
budget the way it's proposed, you shouldn't have a whole lot of salary savings, so what's going
to happen with the OT?
MR. MURRAY: Well what we've...we try to adjust every year. This happened to us last year as well.
When we ask for the Premium Pay, it's bulked in for our night differentials, hazard pay,
temporary assignment, all of those different things are bulked in together. So it's hard for us to
control what's happening out there if people are not at work.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We understand.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah. So we have to scale back on anything that we have that is extra which is
training. So now our certification programs, our recertification programs are hampered by this
whole situation that's happening. So, you know, the percentages that we ask for, we feel that
it's, you know, worth its weight in gold for us, you know, as far as liability goes. So it's
something that we've been doing the past several years. It's been really tough for us to do
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because say for instance we're coming on our brushfire season, and that's why it's really hard for
us to figure out what we're going to use in the end.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We understand you don't have a crystal ball.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Or . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. MURRAY: I asked in the past but nobody approved it. So thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, we don't have one either. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I believe I saw Mr. Victorino's hand up.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you, Chair. I noticed...okay, we've...the Chair has
put in an amount to reduce your Premium Pay for little over half a mil. And you're saying that if
everything was to stay right and we didn't have a major brushfire or a major disaster and for
which none of us know but can count on a major brushfire someplace in this community Just
because it's been raining a lot and there's a lot of dry grass out there. I mean and let's...do you
think the cutback with, you know, with already your regular pay, your allocation for Salaries and
the cutback in Premium Pay will hamper you a lot probably in next year's budget?
MR. MURRAY: Absolutely. We always start in a deficit as it is.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's a real challenge yeah, Chair. Real challenge.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know and there's no right answer in this one.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know and I'm not blaming you and you, it's what we are out
there, and then the public if something does go wrong, Chair, they want us there, they want them
there for sure. Thank you, Chair. That's all I had.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, one of the challenges is is that I...coming into this process I think we all had a
different view of the vacancy list than we understand now. And but I would caution you that
we're not really changing, you know, the comment was made that we're, if we're go through this
budget we're increasing salaries, but we're not really changing the mix. So there's still going to
be recruiting and filling and having retirees and so forth, so that churn that has been happening is
likely to continue. So we're going to have to do something with overtime. But the other
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question I had for you was in the special funds or the Grant Revenue, I'm sorry, you have about
$950,000 in overtime there. Is that for...I see a question mark.
MR. MURRAY: Yes, I believe that's the FEMA grant.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm assuming...yeah . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. MURRAY: Those are not guaranteed grants. Those are processes that you have to go through like
I explained earlier.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, if you can let me finish my question.
MR. MURRAY: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: No, not a problem. But the question was in what cases are you able to access those
two grants? I'm assuming the FEMA one is some dramatic . . . (inaudible). . . -MR. MURRAY: Yes. It's...
CHAIR WHITE: --regular fire.
MR. MURRAY: It's usually a large fire impacting 100 or more homes, and that's something that's
tabulated for that week-long event or whatever it is. And that's how it's been in the past. And
we roughly spend about anywhere from 300,000 to 500,000 dollars on one of those incidents. So
our process of recouping that money takes up to three years.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And my other comment on this section is that, you know, I think all of us want
to make sure you have what you need to operate, and, you know, I think we all appreciate the
professionalism that the Department and, you know, displays. The only other concern that I have
is that with, when we look at the Police Department since 2009 they've had increases in their
various bargaining units of about 17 percent, but their actual increase in the amount spent on
Salaries and Wages has only gone up by about 1.4 percent. Conversely, the Fire Department has
had increases I believe of about 10.3 percent and the expenditure in Salaries and Wages has gone
up about 151/2 percent. So I'm...and I know you guys are working on controlling overtime, and I
appreciate that, I'm just encouraging you to keep working at it. 'Cause I know you've got a fair
amount of scheduled overtime. So you can, if you'd care to respond to that.
MR. MURRAY: If I may? You know I can't answer for the Police Department's diligence in watching
their budget but I can for ours. You have to realize that it's not apples for apples, it's not even
apples for oranges. When I have to cover a 24 hour shift, that's 24 hours that that individual
needs to be covered, not an 8-hour shift. There's other things that fit within those parameters,
and also in the past few years we have been paying for more training for those individuals to
come in and get certified. So that also adds to the bump, but that's the investment that we make
to limit the liability, keep our personnel safe, and be accountable for all of those things. As I said
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in the past that no overtime is done without proper approval. Even during an emergency they
come in and check in. So we try to keep it in tight reigns, it's just not the same animal, if I may.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. MURRAY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on that section? If not, we will move to...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? One quick question. I'm getting like Mr. Pontanilla
already, one fast question. When you mention about FEMA, the FEMA grant and what it covers,
so if you're saying we had a brushfire Maalaea up mauka or Olowalu up mauka, those would not
qualify 'cause there're not 100 homes in that area?
MR. MURRAY: Sometimes it doesn't. I believe the one in Maalaea somehow fit the criteria in 2009.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MURRAY: But if we don't receive that funding back during that fiscal year, we're unable to touch
that money, it goes back into General Fund which it happens three times already. So we lose
equipment, training, all of those different things that we have to pay for these fires for that fiscal
year, and we'll never regain it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Thank you, Chair.
Appreciate it.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any questions in...well let's just move to the Ocean Safety Program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Fire Prevention?
CHAIR WHITE: Well it's a relatively small program. If you got questions on that go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: This is more towards you at this point. You say provided that
disbursement for Salaries and Premium Pay is limited to nine E/P, but then you deleted the
reallocation so that doesn't count as an E/P or does it?
CHAIR WHITE: That's a good question. I'll ask Staff.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I don't know. Let's deal with questions for them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well I don't know if he might know . . . (inaudible).. .
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MR. MURRAY: What was the question again?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're having a...you have a reallocation in the budget for an Office
Operations Assistant I.
MR. MURRAY: That's in our Fire Prevention Bureau?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
MR. MURRAY: Yes. And that was the position that we spoke about earlier where the individual was a
firefighter but couldn't make it back to being a firefighter.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's not really an E/P -MR. MURRAY: No, it's not.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --change?
MR. MURRAY: It's actually a current position and that's the red circle pay that we have to pay on top.
So...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Should we start with Ms. Crivello this time on the move back to Parks and
Recreation?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So we're under the Ocean Safety Program?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you. So, Chief, if you observed yesterday's meeting,
there was reference and I think this is probably the reason why you're here this morning is we
need to...the Charter, Article 15 4 makes mention about the timetable for you to accept this
transition or the merge, however you want to describe it. Can you give us timetable that you
have? And I'm going to base it on I'm sure you've had conversation with Administration and
trying to conclude to what would be the most, I would use the word pono, timetable.
MR. MURRAY: All right. Thank you, Ms. Crivello, for that question. I appreciate that. You know in
our discussions with Administration and the Budget Chair can attest to this is that we've asked
for our positions that we have right now on the list to assist the Fire Department as it is today to
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move forward and stay on top of things and be very efficient. And at some point every position
that we have in our Department will have to work closely together with Ocean Safety Division,
regardless of what anybody says. So those added duties, we need the personnel to just handle
ourselves right now, because I don't feel it's fair that we take away personnel from Fire
Department to help move all of these things forward and put everything on the backburner for
the Fire Department. We need the support that...and that was the discussion that was laid out
with Administration, and that's why they supported the positions for us to maintain what we're
doing as the Fire Department and also assist with the process. Included in this program there
have been talks about reallocating a position to a division chief or what have you. That would be
the person that would help guide the transition period. There's a lot of different parameters that
go into a merge like this, number one, the unions. So whatever changes to policy, whatever
changes to operations, whatever changes to payroll, all of those things will have to be consulted
on, and I cannot give you an answer or anyone that answer on how long that will take. Let me
give you an example of how it's going with the Fire Department. The Hawaii Firefighters
Association, our Administration, and all the other county administrations have been in
negotiations for 18 months. We went into arbitration in February or actually in March, still no
decision has been made on a contract. So we've been without a contract during, for two years
almost come June 30 th. That is beyond our control on how those things get accepted and how it
gets moved and how it gets passed. In talking with the other counties who have ocean safety, all
they're asking is hey, do the right thing and take the time to make sure all of those things are
clear before we step forward. And anytime you look at risk versus benefit I'm asking
that...we're totally in acceptance of Ocean Safety coming to Fire, but if we don't do it right from
the beginning, the morale of those individuals who are working every day on the beach, every
day in the fire station will be compromised. And I don't think it's fair to them for us to rush a
system without having everything clear, and there's tons of questions that need to be answered.
We've asked them, some people have it, sometimes we don't have the answers, but that's things
that we identify that we need to work on. I'd like to see a team put together to move forward.
As far as the timeline I can't give you a distinct deadline on how it could be. You know our
initial conversations were based on the positions that we will get that can help augment and
move this project forward, and as of right now it's all deleted so I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair? So in respond to your need of positions, are you able to then
to give us an estimated...at least some sort of timetable that I think both side kind of deserve
some sort of, you know, when they'd start and when it's implemented in your opinion.
MR. MURRAY: Okay. Thank you for the opportunity. So given the positions that we're asking for,
it's on an eight-months funding, so we won't be able to start the process of doing the hiring and
filling of those position `til after November 1 st. Okay. So we're already three months behind the
eight ball. There's been discussion that we should move totally by July 1 st of 2014. If all of
those things can be accomplished during that time then by all means, but I also think that we
need to allow some flexibility, whether it's three months at a time or six months at a time or
whatever it takes to get the finalized product. Because I think it would be fair to our employees
to do it correctly. So, you know, if we can shoot for that date, by all means, but without the
personnel, everything's going to have to be pushed back. You know an ideal situation was hey,
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if we get two positions a year, we work towards this, you know, and in five years everything's
good. Nobody wants to hear the five-year mark, but if we're not getting the
personnel... something's gotta give is what I'm saying. You know so it's not fair because as it
stands right now my responsibility is to the Fire Department, and I understand what the Charter
reads and we'll wholeheartedly want to move forward but we're just asking for the assistance
that we need. And we'll make it happen, I just can't tell you 100 percent what day it is. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, I don't want to spend lots and lots of time on this, because it's, you know,
the...as we talked about yesterday the Charter allows the timetable to be set. I'm a little
concerned that we don't have a date with some certainty. But so, Chief, you mentioned you need
to have a team set up, who would be on that team and why hasn't it been set up yet?
MR. MURRAY: Why it hasn't been set up is we don't have a position for that, that one focal point of
contact, and that person to build the program to move forward.
CHAIR WHITE: And what position was that? In...
MR. MURRAY: A Division Chief for Ocean Safety.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: So what the Administration proposes as part of this move was like we've been hearing from
the Members about transferring positions, we took an Ocean Safety Officer position that's vacant
and proposed that it be re-described to Ocean Safety Division Chief that would be hired by the
Fire Department, that would be managed by the Assistance Chief in charge of that. So that that
person can work on the transition plan during this upcoming year.
CHAIR WHITE: So if we were to ask you if this would done by November of 2014 or December of
2014 or...can you give us a rough estimated date?
MR. MURRAY: You know, again, I go back to the consultation of the union. We cannot control
ultimately how long that process would take, and that's something that is called Collective
Bargaining. So the negotiation between the two entities would have to take precedent at some
point. I would like to see it by the end of '14, because if you're looking at the hiring process,
sometimes it takes up to 120 days, four months for that process to happen from November 1 st
posibly.Sagn,weudsvmonthreig sbndth alo.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Chief, for being here. So you
heard my frustration, my voice yesterday in regards to this topic we're on at this moment. So my
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question is...I mean I don't need to know a definite date certain here, I just want to know
timetable. If I need Corporation Counsel to define exactly what that means, just a breakdown. I
understand there's things that are out of your control such as the union negotiations, but just a
simple timetable. You know we're going to sit down with Parks and Rec, Ocean...whatever it is
on this, you know, and talk this out. Then we'll take it...I don't know, just some kind of idea of
the steps being taken heading towards the end goal of merger. That's what I'm just searching for
here, and just your comments, Chief, please. Thank you.
MR. MURRAY: Thank you. I understand your frustration, I'm very frustrated myself. There hasn't
been a lot of direction on this whole thing, so my question is who do I assign, who do I take
away from their job today to assign them to this? 'Cause something's going to drop. And I've
spent a lot of time, my time going over all of these things, inventories, all of the information, and
some of the lack of information that was given to us. We need a person to be dedicated to do
this, and like I said, it's not that we don't want it, the people have spoken, we understand that,
it's that we need to give this division a fighting chance for success. I understand the whole
public safety thing and all of that but it's not apples for apples. We need to give them the best
product for them to do their job in the best way that they can, and we need to function on our
Department at the same time. We work well together now. I think, you know, the real question
is it's going to cost the County more money, because we're not going to be able to take people
from the pools to fill in and temporary assign to the beach. We have to figure out a way that the
union's going to agree to to fill those positions. If not, they're running short which is not safe
and accountable for them. None of those questions are answered at this point, so, you know,
we've taken our process, we've sat down with Parks on many occasions, we've gotten this far. I
still feel that there's an individual that needs to be put in a position to run with it, to be
accountable for it, and I don't know when that will be.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: A follow-up, Chair, if I...and thank you, Chief, for that. And I'm
totally willing to find, you know, funding to assist with this. If that's what it's going to take
yeah, to move it forward, to figure out this timetable and whatever and put all the pieces into
place then great, fine, I have no problem with that. So thank you for sharing that. And also just
real quickly, Mr. White did submit a communication to your Department April 22nd, and it's 15
different questions and it pretty much came via myself through this Committee, and I believe we
have not received answers yet on this?
MR. BAZ: You have not.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And so perhaps when able, Chief.
MR. BAZ: The Fire Chief did respond, it has not been transmitted to Council.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay, sorry. Okay, thank you, Chief, for responding, but we'll,
I guess, get communication when we do. Thank you for that.
MR. MURRAY: Yeah, I did send it in on the 24 th
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. Okay, thank you, Chief. Thank you, Chair, I'm
good.
CHAIR WHITE: You're welcome. Any further questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thanks. Wow. Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Chief, for your
comments so far. And I just want it clear you're saying that this process could go faster if you
had somebody dedicated to do that? That's...
MR. MURRAY: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. My question is and I guess Ms. Cochran kind of said it but
didn't get an answer on probably from Corp. Counsel what the definition of a timetable is. A...
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And...
CHAIR WHITE: My...I think that Corp. Counsel answered the question yesterday, and the challenge is
that the Charter made the change in November. And to think that we should be, you know,
expecting them to be moving quickly enough to do it this time around, I think might be expecting
a little much.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That wasn't my question, my question is what is a timetable. Second
question is what is "upon adoption" mean? I mean in my opinion a timetable is, you know,
we're going to anticipate this, you know, these steps as what we have to take. And then the
question on top of that would be have they started, have they provided a timetable or started
working on a timetable?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Yeah, it's a very good question. Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, if I understand the question is, your question is what is "upon adoption"?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: "Upon adoption" and what is the timetable.
MR. KUSHI: Upon adoption of the Charter. Upon adoption of the Charter.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So that means...
MR. KUSHI: December whatever, 2012.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So...well actually November 2nd. But...so on November 3 rd, I'm sorry,
2012. They can't provide a timetable at that point, so --46-
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MR. KUSHI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and plus, you know, the date 2016, 2015 was thrown out there,
and... or 5 years, whatever, '17.
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's also kind of far away, so there's a window we have.
November 3, 2012 and November 3, 2017. What's the...what's reasonable, I guess? Or...
MR. KUSHI: Okay, Mr. Chair -CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Kushi, if you could...
MR. KUSHI: --Member Couch, first of all...
CHAIR WHITE: If you could introduce yourself for the record, please.
MR. KUSHI: Yes. I'm Ed Kushi, Fire Deputy Corp. Counsel.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. KUSHI: I also sat on the Charter Commission with Member Crivello, so you have some inside
information here. First of all, upon adoption, the election was held in November, the Charter
does not take effect until December 6th
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. Secondly, the Charter Commission specifically put in transition provisions for this
move or merge, but as I recall, it was discussions, there were discussions as to a date certain.
And, Member Crivello, correct if I'm wrong but the Charter Commission did not put a date
certain. It gave you the...it wanted to give the Fire Department time to get the transition going.
Unlike your Auditor position, the Charter Commission said in two months, July 1 you shall
transfer the functions to your County Auditor. You haven't even hired an Auditor yet, but that's
what the Charter Commission said. Okay. So now the question becomes what is a reasonable
time? The Charter Commission also discussed the history of this Ocean Safety, and frankly,
history of the Parks Department transferring these functions to the Fire Department is not new.
The previous Charter Commissions discussed the same move, and Administration at that time
and the Fire Commissioner said yeah, okay, we'll do it, we'll do it, but nothing in writing. So
the Charter Commission was frustrated and wanted to force the issue, that's why the amendment.
Now what is reasonable, again, if you're asking me if I was a judge, it's based on circumstances.
Now one year, six months versus five years, it's up to the judge, right? But again, if it doesn't
happen, in my mind it's a violation of the Charter. Okay, so it's got to happen somehow. Now
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for your budgetary purposes, you know, Parks is very...they want to get rid of these people and
give 'em over to Fire. They're ready to go. But now you're going to throw them back, now, you
know, you gotta consider their considerations too. Maybe they rented out their space already.
But again, the fact is the bodies will not be transferred by the end of this fiscal year. The other
consideration would be is you possibly could, this Committee could fund these positions in Fire
with the understanding that the bodies will eventually transfer. You've done this with my office,
our office in Risk Management. You know in last year's fiscal year these Risk Management
people were in our budget but they didn't come over until two months ago. Well we did some,
you know, transfers, so that has happened before. But again, you're talking about 52 positions,
you know. Again, that's the history of the Charter Commission and why it did propose these
changes and the voters adopted these changes, and why the Charter Commission did not put a
date certain.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. But it sort of answered the question and it didn't answer the
question about timetable. But if you were the judge today...
CHAIR WHITE: Well if the three remaining Members have a burning question about this issue -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Chair -CHAIR WHITE: --I'd be happy to...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --we do.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you have one, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I don't think Mr. Couch is done. He's trying to say something.
CHAIR WHITE: Well I think this is why I want to refer this to Committee rather than spend budget
time, because we don't have a whole lot of time left. But if you all feel that you don't have
enough information to make a decision on this move at this point then please ask questions. Ms.
Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, there really aren't a whole bunch of new questions to ask, I think
we're all asking the same question. And the question is, is there some nebulas date as to when
we might be able to see this done? And what I'm hearing from the Chief is he needs a body if
we're going to get that information. So I think now the ball is in our court. We're either going
to give him the person so he can get it done or we're not going to give him the person and it
won't be done. So I'm okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Chief, just a real direct question. Out of the
deleted expansion positions, what positions do you need for this transfer? Aside from, you
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know, earlier I asked you priority-wise, but which other positions do you need for this transfer to
happen?
MR. MURRAY: Well almost every position will have interaction. The Internal Affairs Officer will
have interaction, the Fire Mechanic will have interaction, the Ops Assistant will have interaction,
the Account Clerk will have interaction, the Secretary III will have interaction, the Accreditation
Manager will have interaction. In fact, all eight of them will have interaction.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. So -MR. MURRAY: So...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --if we...I'm all in support of that. If these are the people that you
need for, to make this happen I'd most definitely will support this expansion positions. I want to
put it on the record for that.
MR. MURRAY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Guzman basically answered my question...you know asked
my question that what would you need to get it done and you've done that, and I'm in support of
the idea of what the Budget Chair is doing. I don't think that will hurt to put it off and not have
it, you know. And, you know, it clearly states in the front of this when the Charter took over,
and so if our Members would read it then they'll all of that stuff right there. You know it tells all
what you need to know. Bottom line in this, Chief, 2014 you would feel in your heart of hearts
with the right personnel this change could be done smoothly, because this is not like
Environmental Management, we've got lives on the line. We've got people that could be
jeopardized and I'd hate to be in some suit, because they said we moved too quickly or didn't
move the right way and somebody was hurt and even more tragic. So 2014, Chief, given
everything you can get as far as help, you think that could be accomplished? You could put a
timetable together?
MR. MURRAY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good enough for me. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm sorry, I can't let that go. For the public we ask that question, not
because we didn't read the Charter. As you're fond of saying, as Mr. Victorino's very fond of
saying for the public record, that's why I asked the questions about the date. I read the Charter,
Mr. Victorino. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well get your dates right then. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Let's settle down a little bit. I'm going to order two sumo suits.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just one sumo suit, I don't need one, he needs one. Thank you,
Chair. I wanted clarification.
CHAIR WHITE: I wasn't...did I say who I was going to order them for? No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We can deduce.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But we got it all done. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Got it all done.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: There you go. And we're all still smiling.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, I think I want to thank the Fire Chief for being here today. I think we have
adequate information with -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --which to...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, I had a burning question though. 'Cause in my dialogue with
Chief...
CHAIR WHITE: Well if you've got something burning, you better watch out . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, I got Fire Department, I'm okay. Anyway, real quick. 'Cause
in my dialogue with you, Chief, you said one person fit in the position dedicated to this.
MR. MURRAY: That would be, yeah, that would be the main person in charge utilizing feedback from
all of these other people, too. 'Cause this would be all Fire people supporting that endeavor.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But so you're still saying the one person is going to oversee
all...but all the list that you just said they're all going to interact. You need a person -MR. MURRAY: I still need one person...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --above and beyond?
MR. MURRAY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, that's what I needed --
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MR. MURRAY: And...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --clarity on.
MR. MURRAY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. MURRAY: And it wasn't passed through Administration because of the thought process with the
reallocation of the position from that program.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, okay. Thank you.
MR. MURRAY: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just wanted...that's was my...what was burning.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Any more...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The Fire Chief put it out.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other burning questions? Thank you, Mr. Murray. And we will move on to -MR. MURRAY: Thank you for the opportunity.
CHAIR WHITE: --the Parks Department. And we have...we're going have to take a three-minute
recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

11:38 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:42 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order. And, Members, we will be proceeding on Page 24. And I would like to give the
Department a couple minutes to provide their perspective on the Ocean Safety transfer, 'cause I
think it's always fair to hear both sides. But...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What page?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Twenty four.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Page 24. And either one...Mr. Correa, you want to provide comments?
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DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION
MR. CORREA: Good morning, Council.
CHAIR WHITE: And identify yourself for the record.
MR. CORREA: Glenn Correa, Director of Parks. I believe this issue with Ocean Safety Officers going
to the Fire Department, I heard the Fire Chief ask for somebody being in charge of that Ocean
Safety Officers. I believe there is a person there that's supposed to be transferred with the whole
division which is the Aquatics Chief position. It's well versed into Ocean Safety Officers'
performance and guidelines, and I believe like my friend Ed Kushi here, throw everything
straight. I believe that timeline you guys looking for, I think it's up to you folks to make the
decision, yeah we move or no we no move. Plain and simple. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
MS. SAVAGE: Chair, just a brief follow-up on that.
CHAIR WHITE: Please identify yourself for the record.
MS. SAVAGE: Brianne Savage, Deputy Director of Parks and Recreation. Just recently, actually this
morning we received a proposal. Recently one of our Ocean Safety Officers, one is a voting
delegate to the USLA Conference which is the United States Lifeguard Association. And at that
there was a gentleman who has worked with some other municipalities that have done mergers
with ocean safeties into either police departments or fire departments. And so through just kind
of dialoguing, you know, with him getting some information, this gentleman had done other
analysis of other locations to try to see, you know, what's the process look like, what does it
mean when you have to work with unions, trying to just identify training, a lot of the things that
have been brought up that need to be addressed in order for this to take place and for it to be
successful. And so he did draft up a proposal that like I said we just got this morning with kind
of a scope of work as well as the resume of himself, and then one gentleman that will be working
with him who is retired fire chief as well as has extensive experience with ocean safety as well.
And so that's just something, you know, we don't know an exact price ticket of what that would
mean if someone were to come over, kind of be a third party and be able to gather the
information from all parties, be able to put together an assessment and develop, you know, help
in developing a timeline and a transition. You know taking into account all of the things that
need to be looked at and really be given due diligence in order for this to be successful. So we'd
be more than willing to share that information Like I said, unfortunately, we just got it this
morning so we haven't been able to really share it with a lot of individuals yet, but it is
something that could be looked at as a possible solution. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that. Members, questions? Since we kind of stopped with Mr. Couch
we'll start with you, Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. So thank you, Ms. Savage, for that
information. The Chief was referring to a person who would be kind of a point person. Is that
comparable to this proposal?
MS. SAVAGE: I think that the biggest difference would be this person would just be doing an analysis
and providing recommendations, this wouldn't be, you know, they would be creating the
proposal, assisting with the timeline, and gathering information, and then giving it to whoever is
going to permanently be in that position. So it wouldn't be...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: As opposed to?
MR. BAZ: May I explain?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, he can proceed.
MR. BAZ: The proposal of the Fire Department is to have a fire...somebody experienced within the
Fire Department -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
MR. BAZ: --manage this process. Somebody who would not just be here as a consultant for the short
term in creating the situation. I mean they may be very helpful to them, but somebody who's
going to be here for the long term to be able to see the transition through and implement it and
follow through as the then manager of this new section.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So this is not the same as what we're hearing?
MR. BAZ: No. It could supplement it but it's not the same.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. I just wanted to be clear. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. It sounds like to me it's more a consultant
position. Could be via contract, you know, hire for service kind of deal, is that correct?
MS. SAVAGE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. It could probably be something we could talk about in my
Committee, EAR Committee, whether that's effective or not. But at this budget stage I don't
think it's relevant at this point.
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CHAIR WHITE: Correct. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Mr. Correa and Ms. Savage, for being
here. And let me say I appreciate you guys wanting this change to be done. I think it's
important. But again, you know this falls back by Charter onto to the Fire Department and the
Fire Chief, right? You guys understand that? Okay. We can assist them but we cannot tell
them. You know you made the statement, Mr. Correa, up to you, Council. It's really not up to
us Council, it's really up to the Fire and it's in the Charter. So I just want that clear, Mr. Chair,
that it is stated in that. So I have no more questions as far as that is concerned. I like the
consultant thing. I think anything that can expedite the whole situation would be wonderful. I
don't mind spending some money on a consultant, getting a dedicated person to get this all done.
I'm all for that. But just let's get it done but get it done right.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: On your analysis or offer or consideration for consultation or hire a
consultant, do you see...do you recognize the importance of having the consistency and
continuity of having a management team folding into this transition and as opposed to the, a
consultant? Short term versus long term.
MS. SAVAGE: We sense we would just...you know we're kind of the giving, not necessarily the
receiving, we would probably defer for Fire to determine that, because, you know, we're again,
we're just trying to assist, you know, in that process, you know, and provide whatever
information we can in helping craft, you know, a plan that works well for implementation on
their behalf. Yeah, so we would probably defer to Fire on that.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And sorry for my tardiness back from our brief
break. As I understand, Mr. Correa, you're sharing that positions are good to go and that one
particular position that Fire Chief mentioned was like the main overseer is sort of already in
Ocean Safety good and ready to go and transfer over to Fire to sort of be that person?
MR. CORREA: Yes, that's the Aquatics Chief position, one EM-3 position that's the overseer of the
pools and Ocean Safety Officers.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And can I get a follow-up for Mr. Correa?
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CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. So, Mr. Correa, did...I hear that and it sounds like a
great solution, but I'm thinking perhaps Fire isn't in agreement with that concept. Do you know,
have you had dialogue with Fire?
MR. CORREA: The only thing I know about what transparent [sic] was that position, the Secretary
position, and a Clerk position. That's all I know about.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, wait. So, Mr. Baz, did you have something?
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, the Fire Department I think was fairly clear in their request that they wanted to
hire a Fire Department personnel to manage the transition.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. That sheds more light on, yeah, where this is
coming from. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And mister...I guess more towards what
Mr. Baz just said. You mentioned they wanted an experienced person, experienced in the Fire
Department or experienced in Ocean Safety or both?
MR. BAZ: From my understanding it's Fire Department experience.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So they're not concerned about Ocean Safety experience?
MR. BAZ: No, they are concerned about Ocean Safety experience, and they are, I'm pretty sure going
to be working very closely with the Ocean Safety Operations Chief who will move over on the
actual operations of the program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's more of an administrative and Fire Department, how to get
through the Fire Department bureaucracy?
MR. BAZ: Exactly. Their training procedures, their policies, their standard operations, that kind of
stuff. 'Cause from my understanding this is a move of the Ocean Safety Officers into the Fire
Department.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MR. BAZ: This isn't just a, you know, a simple movement of personnel in --
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, of course.
MR. BAZ: --budgetary-wise. I mean it's -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh yeah.
MR. BAZ: --it involves changing their operations -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh yeah.
MR. BAZ: --and that's where the Fire Department's coming from, from what I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Changing...okay, understood. And is it possible for either a limited, I
would think a limited-term appointment, Chair, until they get somebody permanent if there's
somebody that has, some type of person in the community or in the fire community that might
have that experience.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, I think these are Fire Department related questions that I think, I mean I
understand, you know, where the Members' questions are coming from.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. We have a potential person that's available to do this now on
one side but on the other side the experience isn't there, so in the meantime is there a way to kind
of meet in the middle?
MR. BAZ: I...my recommendation would be to create the E/P in the Fire Department. Even if you
don't move the OSO Officers this year in this budget, at least create the positions in the Fire
Department so that they can start their side of the process.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh yeah, understood. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions on the remaining items in the Parks' Budget? We have the
combination of the painting and the building repair budgets that were submitted or recommended
by the Department totaling approximately $2 million. We've cut that back or the Chair's
proposal cuts that back to approximately 1.475. And have you been provided with a copy of the
breakdown? And I believe Members had some questions as to whether that would be workable
for you. Go ahead.
MS. SAVAGE: Maybe just to provide a little commentary on it, what would be from the Department's
standpoint the best way to be able to manage the funding for these repairs. If they are going to
be proviso'd for certain areas, you know, we've definitely looked at trying to establish priority
restrooms in each of the areas that will be addressed. It would be easier for that money to be up
in the maintenance, in one section together so that we can then...that allows us the ability to look
at it and say we need to order 150 sinks, and so we can do that and we can manage the money all
coming out of one account. So that would be the Department's preference for the money, but if
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there are provisos for certain areas, I mean we're definitely looking at that initially so we're on
the same page with that.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. I'm interested in Ms. Savage's
comment because I was thinking about the discussion we had yesterday about the paving, and
would...you know maybe what she's saying is correct. Because if you want to paint Kahului
and you're short $50,000, maybe you could do it if you could take some from another place, but
once it's line item it's restricted and you might not be able to do it. So I think that's something
we might want to take a look at, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And while I understand Chair Baisa's
comments, the paving was in regards to a big huge tank and a lot of equipment being moved.
This one unfortunately could fall into weird, weirdness easily if it was in one big spot, in my
opinion. But the question I have for the Department is the way it's broken down here is in
Council districts as opposed to your park districts, but it's pretty clear to you guys where we are
asking for the enhancements, is that correct?
MS. SAVAGE: Yes, yes. And we have, you know, when we went around with all the restrooms I think
we ended up with 184 and that's with both men and women's. And so we took that 184,
prioritized out the top 42 which is what we would look at being able to do with the 2 million
based on our initial kind of estimates. So we took those 42 and those are pulled from each of the
different geographic districts, and so for most of those there was between 5 and 8 restrooms from
the different areas. And they're prioritized basically on, you know, the ones that need the
attention first and then working our way down. And so within that 42 top prioritization there are,
you know, one ranked priorities in each of the different districts and then two's, and so it is,
they're pretty spread out all over the island throughout all the different districts and do match up
pretty well with the provisos.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, Mr. Chair, she mentioned something that is interesting is that yes
we have...what you'd say, 184-185 restrooms? And but we also have other buildings in all of
these districts. How are the buildings there? 'Cause this says right now it says Parks repair and
painting, and I think we'd like to narrow that down to Parks building repair and painting. Are
there facilities in each of the districts that are in worse shape than the restrooms that you would
want to use this money for?
MS. SAVAGE: There are definitely facilities, yes, that are in just as much dire need of repair as the
restrooms, but there has been a priority placed on restrooms. And so that is why we're
intentionally looking at this 2 million going there first. If there were additional funds out of
this...after this 2 million after all the restrooms are taken care of, if there's extra monies left in
here then we would look at saying should we go and make repairs to other facilities with the
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remaining monies or do we do, start Phase II of restroom repairs. And again, within the last
month and half we did visit all of the facilities and so we have put together maintenance lists as
well of tennis courts that need resurfaced, basketball courts, gymnasiums, community center
roofs, windows, floors, lighting, paving, striping, all those types of other maintenance costs.
And I want to say the total for that estimation is a little over 6 million. So we would look at, you
know, right now the priority has been restrooms so that's what we're looking at attacking first
and then we would move into other maintenance work then.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, you mentioned something and I'm just trying to wrap my brain
around this one. To repair...if we were to say $2 million and 185...184 restrooms, and you
divide that number and it's essentially $11,000. It's going to cost $11,000 to repair some of
these places? Well and that's if you did 185, so you said you mentioned about 40. That's a huge
amount of money. I haven't done the math yet on that but you had 45 or 46 you said?
MR. CORREA: Councilmember Couch, some of these restrooms that we got to encounter in these
repairs also consists of tearing down the roof. Some of the roof structure is bad. Some areas the
structure is cracking already so it's foundation damage, so might have to tear down the whole
restroom. And so to go into these areas, anytime you maintain and repair a building, it's harder
to estimate than building a building from scratch. Okay. Like we found out in One Alii Park in
Molokai, there's a restroom there, it's gone. There's no hope for that restroom, so we're
planning to put one 80,000 portable restroom ADA required in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And, Mr. Chair, that leads to one other question if I may. And I
know you haven't been there very long, Ms. Savage, so this isn't directed at you. But how did
the restrooms get in those conditions? I mean we have a ton of Park Caretakers, and I know the
ones in my district are pretty sad shape. You know we're espousing preventative maintenance in
all the other departments, how in the world did they get in that shape?
MR. CORREA: Since you're mentioning I guess gotta be experience gotta speak so okay. To me it's a
loaded question but I'll give you the best shot. A lot of it is the restrooms are old. Some areas
where we have just two toilets for the wahines and one toilet and one urinal for the man, we have
800 people using the facility. We all know that cannot be enough. The other side to that, we're
lacking maintenance, and I know everybody wanted to hear that so I'll fire away. Yes, and that's
why we're bringing up this new system that we're planning to put in effect with all these SOPs
and SOGs and challenging. So that's what we need to move forward.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. Just I think I just want to have one quick,
simple question. I know that I had met with the Department earlier on this year and we talked
about the maintenance program and the policies that was created for the bathrooms. That project
has been in effect since August, I believe, the study of it, and I know that you mentioned that you
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needed a one point, you know, a million plus for the renovations of the bathrooms. Now this
allocation that Chair has proposed, will that cover in each of the districts or do we need to
change that at all in terms of creating it in districts versus the pot itself? 'Cause I want to make
sure that we have the monies there for each of the priorities. So did the 42 priorities fit within
these different districts? 'Cause I want to get the job done. If we focused on maintaining and
repairing the bathrooms, let's get it done, the rest will come, the rest of the repairs will come.
But I think the main priority is let's get the restrooms done. So my simple question is will the 42
priority fit within this division that Chair has proposed?
MR. CORREA: Simple answer, no.
MS. SAVAGE: If I could expand on the simple answer just a little bit more. The original 2 million that
was being requested to address these 42 restrooms, and again, until we get in there on a lot of
them and see how deep some of the damage is, you know, they're just guess estimations at this
point. But with that 2 million the first 42 phase, yes, we anticipate that we can do that. We
would prefer the $2 million even if there are provisos for certain areas, because the areas for the
most part fit with what the top 42 restrooms are for locations. We would prefer that $2 million
be in Index Code 915678, not in individual pots.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And I'm just happy to know that the standard operations standards
will be proposed and eventually passed within your Department. I think that will maintain it
once it's been repaired, so I have confidence in you in doing that. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The Chair would like to point out that all the money that we're talking about in
this allocation is all increased funds for the Parks Department. And the only thing that was in
that upper Index Code was the $850,000 for painting. The remainder of the other 1.15 million
was already disbursed through the, through each park district, so what we did was we simply
combined it and distributed it by Council district so. There's, so what that means is that all the
remaining, all the current budget that's not involved in the increase is still in all those designated
park districts, not our districts.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair, for that explanation. I just wanted to hear it
directly from the Department whether it is sufficient enough for them to get the job done. That's
all.
CHAIR WHITE: No, no, I wasn't responding to your question.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I was just...don't get sensitive -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I didn't know if you want to put on the...
CHAIR WHITE: --on us.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I thought I was only one in the room. Okay. I feel much
better now.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah but he has a smile so we're not going to order a sumo suit for him.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, so you were referring to me. Thank you for that clarification.
I think it's close to lunch . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any further questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I just want to make a quick comment. Ms. Savage, I want to
thank you for the information that you gave us yesterday. It really shows us that there's a lot of
analysis and work going on, on what needs to be done. And thank you for it, it really makes me
feel comfortable that there's a lot of assessment going on. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And I think I can speak on behalf of all us that we, we're excited to provide this
money, because we all see the conditions that the bathrooms are in, and rather than looking
backwards we want to look forwards and help the Department get a handle on it. So any further
questions, Members?
MR. CORREA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: I...you know what, before you go on I want to, I just remembered I forgot to ask
my...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ka Lima.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's what I had right here. The Ka Lima, what we normally do is we proviso
your overall budget in the amount of, in amounts for Ka Lima and Molokai Occupational Center.
So if you can just confirm for us what those numbers will be. Or would you prefer that they be
put in a line item as opposed to a proviso? I'm not sure it makes much of a difference but.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, currently it's a Index Code in the Operations that's set aside for the
qualified rehabilitation maintenance. I can pull up the page number if you give a minute in
Details. It's Page No. 12-70. The current Fiscal Year 2013 level was $908,284, we proposed
$65,000 expansion to $973,284 was, which I'd learned after was the, specifically for the
maintenance of the roundabout and bikeway that is performed by Ka Lima 0 Maui. And as I
mentioned before, Mayor is actually in support of a larger increase for this contract.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you for that. And so that includes, that number then includes the
Molokai Occupational Center as well?
MR. BAZ: I believe so, I'm not sure.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. But it works out to the same number.
MR. BAZ: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, other questions? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Oh, Mr. Correa, you had a comment?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We rarely get that so I'd like to hear.
MR. CORREA: It's, I would just like to make a plea to the Council to please give a pay raise for our
secretaries, our exempt secretaries. I mean they're the backbone of the Department. They work
hard and I surprised the other directors not here, but I'd like to put in a good word for my
secretary.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, if I could just...yeah. I think Mr. Baz just explained to you what we're doing.
Yeah, thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: My, I had questions about the mowers, and just comment, you
know, the explanation on the high priority on these and why, where, what regions or any details I
can get would be nice. Thank you.
MS. SAVAGE: The, so the two mowers, they are 2005 was when they were originally purchased, and
they're both for within Central. Central has two maintenance districts though, so one of them is
for the Keopuolani area, the other would be for the stadiums. And we are currently in a situation
where we're frequently repairing, constantly getting new parts, and, you know, one or the other
is often out of service. So, you know, even if we were to get them now, we're still looking at
about a year by the time we would actually have them here and have them functioning, so that's
2014. So that puts them at about nine years, so it's definitely time for replacement for those two
mowers.
CHAIR WHITE: And what are you spending on repairs?
MS. SAVAGE: I don't have any totals for that -CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. SAVAGE: --with me here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is, and just --
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CHAIR WHITE: Members, other...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --a quick a quick follow-up on the mower. And is this being used at
the golf course also? The ones that are current...no? Separate? The golf course has their own
equipment?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, we will take our lunch break. Please be
back at 1:30, we'll reconvene at that time. In recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

12:13 p.m.

RECONVENE:

1:41 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order. And we'll be proceeding with the Department of Police.

DEPARTMENT OF POLICE
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much for coming. And, Members, we'll open it up for questions. I
don't remember who asked for the Police.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Victorino.
CHAIR WHITE: I can... somebody call his office.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'll ask, I have a question.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Regarding the vacancies of employees, and I'm not sure if I'm
reading correctly as to the list that we receive. But how many vacancies how you have and what,
how long on the average, how long have they been vacant?
MR. TOM: Okay. On the vacancies on the sworn side, we have 31; however, we have 12 Police Office
I candidates in the loop right now. They're going through the psychological polygraph and
physical phases right now. On the civilian side, we have 27 vacancies. Yeah, this staffing report
is as of May 1st.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So on the average are these vacancies like just couple months, six
months, or how many, how long have they been?
MR. TOM: I think historically on the sworn side, this is one of the highest we've been at 92 percent,
around that area. We're very hopeful to be filling more vacancies. We have 30 possible
interviews with candidates at the end of May and the beginning of June, and on our average we
interview or make offers from 80 to 100 positions. And 20 percent usually graduates from the
recruit class, so 20 percent of 80 to 100. So we're really hopeful to, you know, move up on our
hiring.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So your vacancies have been vacant on the average for how long?
Is it six months or one year, two years, five years?
MR. TAKAHASHI: You know as far as the vacancies it varies, because, you know, the positions that
you see there, for the Police Department we have transfers in and out so it varies. And we don't
really track the length of the vacancy period.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. All right. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay -CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I have a question then. So aloha, thanks for being here. I'm just
curious, I think last we spoke on the floor I had mentioned the bike patrol in Lahaina, and there
was, I guess some discussions being had, but I'm just, wonder today if you have a little more
definitive answer as in yes, Lahaina's good to go, and if so, how much could it cost?
MR. TOM: As for the, on the Uniform Services Bureau it's a work in progress on that because we're
not asking for new positions for that, it's whatever officers we have available on the overload
days or on the special assignment, we will put them into that. And as far as for the bicycles and
equipment, that would be the only items that we have to purchase.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So do, would you need something through this budget cycle
then?
MR. TOM: No, not at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. TOM: We have bicycles in the inventory right now for Lahaina.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
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MR. TOM: But possibly in the future we have to replace 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. All right, fine. Well, just keep me posted on that then.
MR. TOM: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Chief, for being here. You know we have 1,
2...6 Police Officer II for Kihei patrol, yet you said you have about 19 uniform vacancies? Are
those allocated to different stations or are those possible that you can move to another station and
then when you get to the, when you get to fill them up 'cause like you said this is really very
close. The last I heard, you know, the closest we have were about 32 vacancies, so this is really
good. Any chance to move them or even the civilian positions, to reclassify the civilian
positions? I mean you got 27 civilian vacancies.
MR. TOM: I think on the side of the different bargaining units, it would be difficult to trade up. I think
we'll have a, we'll run into a stonewall on that part. As far as for the vacancies in the other
areas, you know, I think historically we came before the County Council to ask for those
positions and we got those positions justified, so, you know, we're very hopeful to fill the
positions. But on the Kihei positions, that's, that positions is to maintain the Kihei Station and
other related duties.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well that's what I'm saying is you have 19...
CHAIR WHITE: Could I just interrupt?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: If you could both, Chief Tom and Mr. Takahashi, just identify yourselves for the
record.
MR. TOM: Oh, okay. I'm sorry. I'm Deputy Chief Clayton Tom, and this is Mr. Greg Takahashi, our
Business Administrator.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Please proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So among the 19 Police vacancies, you're right, it takes a while to fill
those up, so any...the idea is to move, potentially move those positions to different areas. And
then when you fill them up and the need then comes up is to go ahead and bring them in, 'cause
it's my understanding you also have a bunch of positions that are kind of, what are they, the
9,000 positions that you can put people in there while they're going through the training. And
then as they're going through the training, come in and say okay, we've got, we're full and now
we need some more people, come in for a budget amendment kind of situation.
MR. TOM: For those positions they have to have a vacancy at the time. And, you know, speaking of
that, reorganization is what you're speaking about. You know within the last year we did four on
the civilian side, and we also are in the planning stages for 14, the sworn officers. So we are
working on that as far as for reorganization.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're saying you're taking some of these 27 and reorganizing to
them to 14 sworn officers or?
MR. TOM: No, no. Historically, for the Maui Police Department, we are now working on this
reorganization whereby moving police officers, we're not taking away positions or anything, we
just, we're moving from section to section.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. TOM: Yeah. So we're doing 14...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But not from civilian to...okay.
MR. TOM: We did civilians just recently, four positions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. TOM: Yeah, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's where you are getting the experience of having a hard time with
the union, is that what you're saying?
MR. TOM: Well it takes time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MR. TOM: It takes negotiations with the union, and it's a partnership between the two sides.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. All right. Is there a, is it because of the bargaining units?
For instance, if we were to pull from a different department an E/P and put it over as a
uniformed...what did you call them? Uniform services person? Is that, is there an issue with,
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you know, you're coming from I guess HGEA to SHOPO, or but if we move the E/P over there
that's something we can do here pretty easily 'cause it's a legislative action. Is that, would that
be able to help you?
MR. TOM: You know like I mentioned earlier, historically, coming before the Council to get positions
justified, you know, we're hopeful to fill positions, and, you know, we have done that. We are in
the process of doing that right now with the School Resource Officers, but that wouldn't be a
good idea on our part at this time. Because we have, there's a purpose for every position.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, I understand that. And you have somebody that is supposed to be
a Police Officer II, if we take an E/P from another location and plop it over into Police Officer II,
that would help you and it would help us with our vacant positions. Is that something that can be
done easily with your Department? And the only reason I ask is because you have this whole
separate union issue, you know, you've got HGEA and SHOPO--and anybody else involved?-that I understand is an issue, but if we take an HGEA person from another department and put
them into, put the E/P there, is that going to cause problems? And I guess Mr. Baz or...
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Member Couch. From, so from what I understand you're asking
about legislatively the Council deleting an E/P in one program and adding E/Ps to another
program?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MR. BAZ: In your philosophy it's maybe transferring it from...but because we're not increasing the
E/P count total -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MR. BAZ: --for the County, is that what you're trying to...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct. Yes.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Then it's really not up to the Department. What you're doing is creating E/Ps in their
program, so they would take it just like they've asked for new E/Ps.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. That's kind of the answer I was looking for. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I think, you know, listening to Mr. Couch was kind of like
where I was heading with some of these questions as far as these expansion positions and the
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need for them. And I think, again, reduction in Premium Pay. Again, every year we ask you this
question, it's, you know, this year, year-to-date, what have you used as far as Premium Pay and
are you on track to stay within your budget or be over?
MR. TOM: We spent all of it, and our projected for this fiscal is 4.9 million.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're talking Premium Pay, 4.9 million?
MR. TOM: Total.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Total. Okay. And we budgeted how much last year? I can go
look that up, don't worry.
MR. TOM: About . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so how much are you over right now? Right to this point?
MR. TAKAHASHI: We actually have $100,000 that's left.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Left?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: For the last three months of the year, two months of the year?
MR. TAKAHASHI: That was designated for Premium Pay, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. 'Cause I guess that would be my biggest concern in
this, you know, between the expansion and the, every year we go through this Premium Pay
issue, yeah.
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yeah, but if you look at last year our actual cost was about 4.5 million.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Well we know emergencies don't help in 8:00 to 4:00,
Monday through Friday, and I think that's something that our public has to understand. What
you do is a vital service. When they call for you, they want you to come, and then it's not 8:00
to 4:00. So night differential and all this other stuff, Premium Pay is all part of that, right?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just so that we're all clear on this
matter.
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CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? The question I have is I know each year you're...well let
me preface this by saying that I certainly have a lot of respect for the way you guys manage your
finances. And the question that I have is, even with the overage in the overtime expense this
year, you've been able to cover the expense reasonably easily, right? And what...I know each
year you give back, I don't know, the amount has ranged between 2 and 4 million dollars or
something of that sort. What is your estimate for this year?
MR. TOM: It's 2 million this year.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So if we give you the increase in Premium Pay, it will simply make it even
easier for you to cover next year?
MR. TOM: Yes, it would, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But you're still able to cover it. If we decide we need the resources elsewhere,
you're still going to have a reasonably good buffer. Would that be a reasonable thing to say?
MR. TOM: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Other questions, Members? Any questions on any other parts
or...okay. Everyone's good with Police?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yep.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just know that we support you guys 100 percent, and -MR. TOM: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: --we're just looking for money. Okay. Members, we will go to OED for questions on
their general, and then if you have any questions on any of the grant items, we're not going to be
going through any kind of decision making but we wanted to make them available if you had
questions for them or any part of the operation.

OFFICE OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
CHAIR WHITE: And as Ms. Rasmussen said last week, she's on her way to or she's in Korea, I
believe.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What page are we on, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm just looking for it. So whoever finds it first...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Nineteen.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Nineteen. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Yeah, the bottom of Page 19. So, Members, any questions on the bottom
of Page 19? Seeing none, we'll move into the grants. Any questions on any of the grants on
Page 20?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I guess this is probably going to be to Ms. Silva. It's on
the end of 19, beginning of 20 is the Agricultural Promotion and Farm Bureau kind of combined.
What was allocated for Maui Farmers Union United, if anything?
MS. SILVA: For last year?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
MS. SILVA: I think it was in Fiscal Year '12 but not in Fiscal Year '13. Nothing was allocated.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And I know we had some requests and comments from the,
from this body in that we would like to see a little bit more support from them. Have they come
up and asked you for support?
MR. McLEOD: I think the answer is that they did start a discussion, Mr. Couch, but they weren't able
to meet all the internal requirements of OED as far as compliance with the rules, and I don't have
all the details on what it was at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I...that...if we can get that in a, you know, written format
sometime, what they were deficient in, I would appreciate it.
MR. McLEOD: Sure. Can we just have OED follow up with your office directly on that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Fine.
MR. McLEOD: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I think, Mr. Chair, I would like to know that too. I think all
of us would like to know.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I don't think that's what I want to hear, sorry.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. No, good point. Okay, Members, any other questions on Page 20? Seeing
none, Page 21. Any questions on 21?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, you're looking at questions almost for you, right, as to why
these things are gone to flat? Or I'm not sure how you want to...
CHAIR WHITE: No, I made them all flat.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: I brought them in, in case you all had any questions on any specific grants before we
get into a situation like last night where we had to go home because there was no else here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair, then I do have a question on Page 20. I would
like to know, you deleted the International Economic Development program, what do you guys
feel about that? I mean, you know, the whole program was deleted, so and I understand why,
I've been hearing why but go ahead.
MR. McLEOD: I think that when we look at the changes, Mr. Victorino, I think we see the increase for
sister cities and that says to us, you know, that we're all sort of appreciate the potential for some
of these international activities. And when we talk about international opportunities right now,
it's really Asia that we're looking at the hardest. This particular program, yes, it was a new
program for this year, but it was also an opportunity, you know, in business it's not just do you
have the money, it's also do you have the right people. And with both the technology program
that was proposed and with that program, you know, there are credible people with experience
and some understanding of the County who, you know, are available for real projects now. And
so one of the reasons we put this in the budget for this year is that it seems real, it seems that
there are people available who could make this work. And in Asia, you know, the setting up the
relationships is just so important.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So are you okay with the deletion? I mean, you know...
MR. McLEOD: No, no. I'm sorry if I'm not being clear enough.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. McLEOD: But we are still strongly supportive of this idea. I understand there are a lot of priorities
for all of you. I would just say that as far as OED, again we really are looking overseas, we're
looking to Asia, and we need to kind of start. And we see a recognition of that with the increase
for sister cities, and we think, you know, along that same philosophy we should be doing more.
And again, there's a real opportunity here. We have people that have, you know, again, how
often do you have someone with working knowledge of the County of Maui who also speaks
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Mandarin, who also speaks Korean? There are opportunities with people that really could help
US.

CHAIR WHITE: If you could please identify yourself. I forgot to remind you.
MR. McLEOD: Oh, I'm sorry. I'm Doug McLeod and I'm here for the Office of Economic
Development.
CHAIR WHITE: And the young lady sitting next to you.
MR. McLEOD: I'm sorry, Tina Silva, also with OED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I think we all knew but nobody else knew. Okay, thank
you, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I get reminded very quickly.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Being that we do have Mr. McLeod and I
know you're OED but you're also energy. May I ask him a question on that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: On Page 20.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. On Page 23.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, he said I could ask.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I said okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I don't know who to listen to. There's a couple of deletions on Page 23,
Mr. McLeod. One is for the reducing the Renewable Energy and Energy Efficient Program by
$5,000 which apparently is not a big deal, but how do you react to the removal of the Energy
Audit program? All of it?
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MR. McLEOD: I think that it would be a shame if we remove all of that. It is one of the few things
where I can really point to in the budget and say this is something that really is for local people,
it really is something that would help low-income people, and relates to renewable energy. You
know so much of what's happened in our community has been the early adopters, the wealthy,
the people that have been able to get solar on their roofs. And this project is something where
we truly say that the target audience here is needy local people. MEO is a very credible
organization, they believe in this project. They say that the results of these types of audits at
other places support the idea that all of this will pay for itself. So again, we would say that this is
not the kind of appropriation that needs to come back to Council every year, this is an intent to
really show that there is a workable business model for these audits. We have people coming out
of the college now with the training who say that my services pay for themselves but they can't
point to this track record. So and that's a very long-winded answer for which I apologize, but
yes, we are supportive of that. And I don't mean to make light of the $5,000 reduction in the
other item but the Energy Audit is much more important, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I figured I'd take the opportunity since we had
the energy guy here. But if we're still in Economic Development, on Page 22. Since now you
put on your "I representing a hat". University of Hawaii, Maui College for Nursing and Dental
Assistant reduction pretty much in half. Your thoughts?
MR. McLEOD: I think that's one where if you were sitting here last year you probably feel this is going
to be a particularly unfair result, because I think last year the issue was well there was an
argument that there was sort of a surplus of nurses. And the college came in and said they
would, you know, accept this lower allocation last year, but the way I understand it this year this
is really now about dental assistance. And if the argument for the cut is that we don't need the
nurses, that's really not necessarily the whole issue anymore. And I would just say that, you
know, even if you were starting from a principle that you may think is fair of just, you know,
reduce to last year, there are some situations where you're going to get a very arbitrary
application of that because of the understandings in the prior year. And I would point to that one
as being, you know, kind of harsh in the impact, and I really do think the college is trying here to
have, you know, important basic needs met and we should be trying to help them on this.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch followed by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Back to the International Economic Development program. So your
anticipation for this program is to actually develop economic relationships or just trying to get
more people interested in Maui? 'Cause the question would be, why wouldn't this be kind of
tied with MEDB or Maui Visitors Bureau?
MR. McLEOD: It is I say loosely aligned with what MEDB is doing. It is not geared toward the visitor
industry though, it is specifically geared towards I would say targeted industries, and, you know,
those are...I think it's probably a range. You know certainly it includes energy, it might include
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film, it might include software, you know, things that seem like they could be done here on
Maui. You know it's probably not heavy manufacturing and things like that. The focus is
geographic, really China and Korea being, you know, number one and number two in terms of
what we're looking at.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And do you have an idea of the economic benefit coming back, what
you anticipate as far as dollars? Or is it just a let's see how this goes?
MR. McLEOD: I would say the most honest answer for you, Mr. Couch, is that we don't have a track
record yet, and, you know, all we have are plans at this point. But I think that everyone is
looking at it that, you know, it's a program that would need to pay for itself in a sense, you
know, to really show an economic impact. But we don't have a track record we can point to, and
I wouldn't want to give you a specific number at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But...that's fine. So you're telling me from your, part of your
response, you haven't started this program yet?
MR. McLEOD: The individual I think is already, you know, regularly traveling to Asia, but, you know,
as far as ramping this up fully and being able to formally tie it to a program, no I don't believe
we have.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Just out of curiosity, how is that individual being funded if...or
is this through a different thing in your project?
MR. McLEOD: No, I don't believe it's being funded by the County. I'm saying that...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you. Okay.
MR. McLEOD: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure that's completely correct. It's being funded by Maui Visitors Bureau.
Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh wait.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. Ms. Cochran. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Yeah, just briefly, I'm not too sold on that International
Economic Development program along with the tech industry development, just to be out in the
open right now to you folks. Both of those I feel we have MEDB, MVB, people of that nature to
sort of do that. I mean I was there with you, Mr. McLeod, traveling Korea along with MEDB,
MVB, and ourselves as County doing sister city work and what have you. And along with I
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believe the person who's traveling internationally in regards to this particular topic also. And
again, totally not sold on it. But moving on I was hoping maybe Mr. Yamamura would be here
in regard to some of the agricultural questioning here, because it seems like you folks aren't
quite too keen on some of the questions in regards to agricultural promotion and things that Mr.
Couch had mentioned a little bit ago. Where in these grants is the Deer, Axis Deer working
group falling into?
MR. McLEOD: I think...we're going to double check here. We believe it's under the Environmental
programs.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So it's not under the, under this grant?
CHAIR WHITE: I recall it being in the Environmental.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. All right. And in regards to the Maui County Farm
Bureau's increase of 25,000, is there a particular, is there an item or something that, that's going
towards as in funding? A specific reason for the increase, I guess.
CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was the increase was just to take them back to where they were the
prior year.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, you're correct, Mr. Chair. From my understanding is they had gotten a pretty
significant cut and this is restoring a portion of that cut.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you. I have no more.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You mentioned that the International Economic Development
program is based, is created for economics, but when we, when I questioned our OED Director
before she left to Korea, 175,000 was included into the Maui Visitors Bureau. And then 75,000
is like a cushion. Am I saying that right, Director Baz?
MR. McLEOD: Well I was going to say cushion I think is more like travel expenses and all the
overhead, but go ahead, I'll let the Director answer.
MR. BAZ: Ms. Crivello, I think you're correct. The discussion had been that the, a grant would be
given to Maui Visitors Bureau as kind of the umbrella organization for this activity. Not
necessarily that Maui Visitors Bureau would be actually doing visitor, you know, that the
175,000 wouldn't be for visitor work even though they were the umbrella agency for the grant.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So...may I ask another question in...?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Is this a new program? Well was this in place the last fiscal year?
Or prior? And is this targeted to hire someone who speaks the language or do you have an
employee or a contractor or an individual that's already doing this?
CHAIR WHITE: Would you like me to answer that?
MR. BAZ: I'll try to answer that. From my understanding, this is currently an active program, started
January of this year, so it has been going on for a few months. And as the OED Coordinator and
Mr. McLeod have mentioned, it's for, yeah, a person and their activities to work on the
International Economic Development initiatives, that speak the language and that can do that
kind of stuff is my understanding of that situation.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So it's in existence?
MR. BAZ: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, since January. And the funds came out of Maui Visitors Bureau's funds.
Okay, any other questions on Page 20?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. You don't want us jumping all over the place?
CHAIR WHITE: Well no, I'm, I just want to make sure that we're done with one page before we go on
to the next. If you guys want to jump around ahead of me, that's okay. Anything on 21? Mr.
Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Down on Small Business Promotion, you know, you're
doing the Friday town parties, is that correct, under that?
MR. McLEOD: We're getting a list here of the activities. One second. Yes, it does include all the town
parties.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And how are the town parties getting reimbursed? 'Cause I've
been hearing that they haven't received any funds yet. Is this a contract...or?
MR. McLEOD: I'm going to ask Tina to answer that.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that specific to Kihei or the other . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All I've heard is from Kihei, but I'm not sure how the others.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Silva.
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MS. SILVA: It depends who the grantees are. If they go through a specific grantee then they
would...the Kihei town parties vendors need to go through the grantee.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. SILVA: Okay, wait. Give me a minute.
MR. McLEOD: Perhaps, Chair, we should do some other questions and then follow up -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, that's fine.
MR. McLEOD: --when we find this information.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions on Page 21?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I guess ...Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The last one. I know that there is not a lot of support for this, and
it's been mentioned that it should go like maybe with MEDB or what was the thinking behind of
this one? The tech, tech industry development.
MR. McLEOD: We've had a couple of people come through that have experience with the startup of
technology companies, and they look to Maui and they say, you know, this would be an
attractive place because it's familiar to a lot of the people in Northern California that are
programmers. And if you do software right, you can do that from Maui because you don't have,
you know, the expense of heavy industry, the expense of a lot of the other features of other kinds
of businesses. So we've had people come here and they've said, you know, we haven't found
the right kind of space or the right organized program for it all to come together, so I think this is
looking at it and saying if we put this support out there with a new $150,000 program that that
will be sending message really that, you know, we're open for business on these type of projects.
And the target really is the Bay Area specifically.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So you're looking at Northern California and Silicon and
those guys and seeing what we can bring in?
MR. McLEOD: Yeah. I mean do they just have some employees that they'd want to send over here
periodically or could you have people come over for special projects. We're not sure what all
the potential is, but we just know we haven't formally tried to put it together. We've had some
of the pieces floating around, and when we look at the average salary that people receive in that
industry, you know, for software, compared to what average local wages levels are, it's a very
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attractive proposition if we could get some of those jobs here. And that's why it's so tempting
for us.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well wouldn't MEDB who's been doing something very similar,
wouldn't this be a good opportunity to partner up with them and to continue instead of, you
know, having this separate, maybe partnering with them and saying hey, let's do something like
this. Because they've been doing this for years and very successful if you go down to Kihei, and
I think a proven track record. So are you trying to say that you want to start something different
or is this, you know, would this be a partnership?
MR. McLEOD: I think that the County always, you know, should be working with MEDB on when it's
aligned, and I think this is an area where we are totally aligned. The original thinking internally
was that this would be separate, but, you know, maybe in the wisdom of Council you guys see fit
to change that. I mean MEDB is a very qualified organization, Mr. Victorino, and you shouldn't
interpret anything about what was in the budget to be anything other than strong endorsement.
But we were thinking that we'd try this program. Again, not sure if it's really going to take off,
but the original thinking was try it within the administration.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I like to go with proven track and instead of trying to
reinvent the wheel. But, you know, we're going to discuss it a little bit more. But thank you.
Thank you for that clarification. And again, there was no question about MEDB, not from you
guys, not from me, it's just a matter of what I thought would be a much more palatable way of
doing this. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on item, on grants on Page 21? Seeing none, Page 22.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. To the best of your knowledge and I realize you've been
thrown into this Mr. McLeod so no worries. But the University of Hawaii, Maui College Center
of Health Awareness. What's the Department's concern about...I mean interest in this?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? The discussion of this health . . .(inaudible). . . exact acronym stands for, but it
is related to the college and the industry, the healthcare industry's need to increase the
availability of workers for elderly nursing care homes, whether they be Hale Makua type
facilities or individual nursing care homes and different things like that. The College expressed a
desire to partner with the County on, with the Office on Aging, and has been working with them.
I believe the Office on Aging supports this request as well. But it's a Workforce Development
type of function and that's why it's in OED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So would it be to pay people to provide this service or...

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

MR. BAZ: From...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The question would be why wouldn't it come from Department of
Housing and Human Concerns, Office on Aging?
MR. BAZ: Again, Mr. Chair, I believe this is a Workforce Development type of function. It's not that
we are paying University of Hawaii to pay people to provide the care, it's job training activities.
Yeah, so they're going to be developing curriculum and things so that people can go to
University of Hawaii Maui College and learn, you know, whether it's a certificate program or
whatever the program that they're developing. So that those people have the skills necessary to
run a nursing care facility and that type of activities.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I just still am a little confused as to why we would be funding
that as opposed to the College.
MR. BAZ: Office on Economic Development does a number of workforce activities in what they do.
Leadership training through Ka Ipu Kukui and they work, the Nursing and Dental Care program
started off as a Workforce Development program type of activity as well. They have the
Workforce Investment Act. You know the Workforce Investment Board is managed by OED.
That's the reasoning.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: While we're on that one, if you could outline for us who is taking care of that expense
now? Because there were students here from that program, and if they weren't getting funding
before, who was providing the funding?
MR. BAZ: I'm not sure that there was staff...there was students directly from this program. From my
understanding, it was a new program, and unless I may have not understood that correctly.
CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was we had about three or four students here that were part of the
program.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Yeah, then I'm not aware of that, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, so my concern was that we're asking, we're being asked to pay for a new
program that seemed to me already funded so. Okay, Members, other questions on Page 22?
Seeing none, Page 23.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll yield to Ms. Baisa.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: On Page 22 I want to go to the reduction in the Film Industry Promotion
and ask them how they react to this.
MR. McLEOD: I think that at such a low level, especially with that proviso of 25,000 for the film
festival, you're effectively leaving only 25,000 to promote the film industry. And what I can tell
you, I don't claim to be a film expert but I have attended a lot of these economic development
kind of conferences, and I've seen that we are competing aggressively, you know, with other
people. And it's hard for us because Kauai, Oahu, and Big Island are really funding and trying
to get film shoots. And you look at the success Oahu has had in this business and you can't help
but be impressed with what, you know, they have accomplished. So it really seems to us like
film is not a reach, I mean it's something that people are coming to Hawaii for, and leaving only
25,000 to try to promote Maui just kind of it has operating with one hand tied behind our back.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well having spent time at the Legislature this year trying to lobby for
the film industry tax credits and, you know, all those things, we did achieve a little bit of a
5 percent increase which is good. But, you know, I am concerned because I see this as an
industry that is a priority for all of us, and I know the Administration is very, very interested in it,
has spent a lot of time trying to develop it. And being a clean industry and with the potential for
a lot of job development, I'm concerned about the cut.
MR. McLEOD: Thank you. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I'd just like to point out that all these cuts are basically to put them flat with last
year so we can decide what programs should make the cut, and Chair's stated all along that we're
at least open to increases. So any further questions on 20...Page 23?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I'd like to follow up just on the film industry topic that Ms. Baisa -CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --just mentioned. So I know there's a private entity that just opened
up, and so how are we the County, you know, in relation to that? 'Cause I would assume that
someone wouldn't put in that type of investment and not be gung ho and really looking to
building up this industry on their own also on the private sector. And then you mentioned that
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international development position is also in film on the, in the Asian market. So I mean it just
seems like a lot of duplication going on here, so just some comments please.
MR. McLEOD: I guess I hope that we're not duplicating the effort. I think that, you know, with Asia
it's a little bit different that what we're looking for are maybe not so much...well I guess in a
sense, you know, we are all seeking the film business, so it is just generally similar.
CHAIR WHITE: I think just to follow up on that question. If we have a new player in town who's
wanting to fill a facility, is it necessary for us to up the ante in that area or is it likely that they
will generate a new level of activity that we may not have to pay for?
MR. McLEOD: I think that we would say that with a little bit of money you've gotten a certain level of
success, and having that gentleman open the film studio here is good. And, you know, and OED
involvement really was just the, make him aware of the labor pool. You know our Film
Commissioner's been very active in getting lists of qualified people and being able to provide
that information to people that wanted to come in. So I think that the last year's level of money
was enough to support an effort where he could kind of put things together and say these are the
resources we already have on Maui and here's what's available. And when we're trying to take
the budget up another notch, what we're trying to do now is say okay, you know, that's the size
of fish that you can get with a certain size of bait and now, you know, is there anything else or
bigger that we can go after.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: My last comment in this topic is I don't see a return on investment
actually from the past year in this film industry from the funding that we provided so far. So for
me, not in favor at this point. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions on Page 22? And by the way, Mr. Yamamura is here if you want
to follow up with a question on the, either the Farm Bureau or the other ag.
MR. McLEOD: And, Mr. Chair, could I supplement an answer? Tina was able to find the information
about the Friday town parties and how they were funded.
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MR. McLEOD: So the answer for Kihei is that the funding goes to the Maui Chamber of Commerce, so
the OED funding is going to the Chamber. And I guess if there, you know, if there are, you
know, vendor issues, really they need to be talking with the Chamber on that point right now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So the money has gone to the Chamber then? Sorry, Mr. Chair.
MR. McLEOD: Yeah, we've got $20,000, for example, that went to the Chamber on April 1st.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, just, it just...okay. Well that was 30 days ago, right? It's May 1 st.
MR. McLEOD: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thanks. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, since we're on the subject -CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, why don't we tell me, tell us what the other towns
got? 'Cause that's not the only town in this whole equation, right?
MR. McLEOD: No, it's definitely not. Do you want to know the amounts or the entities?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The amounts and the entity. And if you gotta take some time
doing that, we can ask other question, come back later for that. Since we brought up the subject,
I think the public ought to know that only Kihei is not getting 20,000, all the towns get and how
and what, what methodology we're using. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, while they're looking for that, any further questions on Page 23?
Seeing none, the last one is...oh, I believe we had...did we have consensus on Grants and
Disbursements for Economic Development Initiatives?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: My only question on that, Mr. Chair, was, you know, the whole
moving the Lahaina Boat Day out from a line item back into a proviso. Just, but I think that was
on your part as opposed to...okay. So we can discuss that when it comes up. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --would you like to -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --hear from Mr. Yamamura?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: If Mr. Yamamura can come down --
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --to the floor, if he doesn't mind.
CHAIR WHITE: Without objections, we'll call Mr. Yamamura.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And I assume Mr. Parsons is here in case we have questions about the deer. Thank
you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. I thought Mr. Yamamura's deer...
CHAIR WHITE: Was that what you're...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: He is a dear, but I'm just...yeah he is, he's a nice man. So I'll be
nice. I kind of had questions about deer though.
MR. YAMAMURA: Okay, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well do we need Mr. Parsons and...so just the Axis Deer Working
Group. In regards, I guess that's coming out of the Environmental Protection?
MR. YAMAMURA: No, the working group -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
MR. YAMAMURA: --it was the first deer group that met with various parties, HC&S, a lot of the
ranchers, and people like that. That group went after funding from the Hawaii Invasive Species
Council, State money. We were able to with Tea Penniman's help and Rob's help, they were
able to get money for $73,000. Now that $73,000, the bulk of it will go to hiring a coordinator.
And essentially, the coordinator's position will be to address, you know, what control measures
we could use. Our own office though did forward Environmental Protection monies and monies
from my own Agricultural Promotion Fund to get a deer harvesting coop going. And the
purpose of that grant was to see if we could establish a deer harvesting industry where the public
could get USDA stamped venison, you know, as part of the deal. They were organized by
November of last year. They had, they have had one USDA-type hunt but it wasn't too
successful. So in the interim they have been doing simply eradication work. Eradication means
the hunters take home the meat, it's not for sale to the public. But they were setting up
enclosures which is made out of metal piping, and the intent of the enclosures is to attract and
bait deer into the enclosures over a period of time. And then trying to trap sufficient quantity so
that when you do a USDA type hunt you can get at least...the intent was to get seven or more
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animals in the enclosure when you trap them. Because the USDA charges $67 an hour for the
inspector to be on the hunt. The inspector has to look at the animals and determine that you can
take down all of them. If he gives the okay and if they can shoot at least seven, they cover the
inspector cost, the DeCoite Slaughterhouse fee for slaughter, and they can also deal with Maui
Cattle Company who will be cutting up the venison and then they have marketing in place. So
there's two types of funds, one the County and one from the State.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And what... so partial County funds coming from Environmental
Protection and Ag Promo?
MR. YAMAMURA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And how much is that? Like . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. YAMAMURA: Thirty five.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thirty five thousand?
MR. YAMAMURA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But...
MR. YAMAMURA: Now they are trying. If this enclosure system works and they can pay their
expenses, their hope is to not have to come back for further funds. I mean and it's always an iffy
proposition but that's what they're trying to work towards.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. It sounds like there's a better way of doing this. Sony but I
think there's...
MR. YAMAMURA: Well -CHAIR WHITE: Are you done?
MR. YAMAMURA: --it's better...in the past we have done absolutely nothing other than the ranchers
have used gun clubs. But the population of deer has gotten out of hand and even with gun clubs
in place. We also without any funds we're setting up an archers group. They're starting to get
organized. They would also like to participate in future hunting activities, because many of the
properties that we go after they don't want any guns involved. So we will have to, you know,
rely on the bow hunters.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Yamamura, for
being here. This deer thing is a trip. Approximately how many deer do they think they can
eradicate with this money? Six or seven at a time they're going to have a lot, kill a lot...
MR. YAMAMURA: Yeah, absolutely. The lands that they have been securing are generally none of
the ranch lands, because the ranchers themselves have their own hunting groups in place. So
rather than infringe on, you know, on what's...their hunting areas, they're working with more
like private farm lots, lots in the community, and that's why bow hunters will probably be a part
of that group.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But we don't have a target like we're going to kill 10,000 deer or
. . . (inaudible). . .probably need to do?
MR. YAMAMURA: The difficulty is unlike goats, goats when you, if you...for example, let's say you
allowed aerial hunting, which certain DLNR staff are allowed to do and Federal people are also
allowed to participate in that type of hunt. If you were to do that type of hunt, deer is a much
more difficult target than goats. Goats when you target them will form a circle, a defensive
circle, so essentially they think they, because of the circle that they can defend themselves so
they're very easy targets. Deer on the other hand will disperse. Once you start shooting they
will disperse. So it is much harder -CHAIR WHITE: . . . (inaudible). . . Mr. Yamamura...
MR. YAMAMURA: --and more expensive to do it with a helicopter. So...
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I think we're getting too much information here, but...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Well then one last plea or one last piece.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. YAMAMURA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: When we had the deer hunter person come and testify, he did mention
that one of their concerns was where they could do this, and he wanted assistance in helping with
getting DLNR to participate. I've introduced a PAF to see if we can get a resolution from the
Council urging DLNR to cooperate with this. Because we have to do something. Are you folks
moving on something?
MR. YAMAMURA: I think the concern was they wanted to know who to contact, and if you've already
set up a process, that's what they were looking for. It was accessing some State lands.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. We're going to try. I mean, you know, my colleagues will
have to support a resolution, but I think it would be a good thing. 'Cause if we don't all get
together we're never going to solve this six or seven deer at a time.
MR. YAMAMURA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You guys will be eaten out of ag before we get to it.
MR. YAMAMURA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: It's kind of like the fireweed, I'm not sure that we're reducing the numbers as quickly
as they're multiplying.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You got it.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
MR. YAMAMURA: The fireweed... yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
MR. YAMAMURA: It'll take five years.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Yamamura, it's my understanding that there is some current
funding for these folks and it hasn't been drawn down yet. Is that what you're...your knowledge
in that?
MR. YAMAMURA: I explained to them that ours is a reimbursement system, so they haven't
forwarded bills yet and that's what they need to do.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Mr. Chair, this probably isn't...I mean the questions are
relevant to the budget but it's getting into the operation of the thing, because I have some major
questions on that. I'd sure like to bring that up in, as a...
CHAIR WHITE: I would be more than happy to refer it to EAR.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So Mr. Guzman's Committee because -CHAIR WHITE: For discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --there's some serious questions that I have on it.
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CHAIR WHITE: I have Staff checking, because I know we sent, we passed a reso and sent it to I
believe it was the Department of Agriculture, and I thought we also sent it to DLNR about eight
months ago...or longer. Mr. Parsons saying longer than that. So we're not getting too far on
this. So okay, any further questions regarding that? If not, I believe we're done with Office of
Economic Development. Any further questions that any of you have for OED? If not, we will
move into Housing and Human Services. Thank you all very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, wait. He never give me my answers.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's right, let's not forget.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, when they...I don't want them just sitting up here adding it up, so they can...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no, she's got the answers for us.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: She's been working hard in the back. We hear the pencil going to
it.
MS. SILVA: So for Makawao Town parties they go through Tri-Isle RC&D -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. SILVA: --and that's 20,000. Lahaina Town parties go through Lahaina Town Action Committee,
10,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. SILVA: And Molokai is 6,000. And...right, Kihei was Chamber of Commerce, 20,000. Wailuku
goes through HTA.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What?
MS. SILVA: The Hawaii Tourism Authority.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah 'cause that's where the original funding started from and so
now it goes through all through them. Okay, thank you. Thank you for that information.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, do you have another question for OED?
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, just a clarification, 6,000. Are you talking about the First
Friday, Second Friday? Since when did Molokai have theirs?
MS. SILVA: It's not executed yet.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: One more, one more.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I was going to ask on Page 23, the reduction to the Maui
Visitors Bureau. Since Chair's not going to ask it, I'm going to ask it. Is this going to...
CHAIR WHITE: Well it was just to make it flat -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, you're right, just make it flat.
CHAIR WHITE: --along with all the others so.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Is it, is that going to hurt them in terms of making it flat? I'm
sure it will.
MR. McLEOD: You know I see Ms. Vend I think in the audience and I'd love to let her speak for
herself if that's okay. But in general, it seems like, you know, things are going the right
direction, and really adding this money makes a lot of sense with continuing momentum and
continuing to get some diversification. And of all the money, you know, we spend when you
talk about returns, I guess, you know, the visitor industry would be the one where I think you'd
look at the track record on the island and say this looks like, you know, the surest thing
compared to some of these other industries that really don't have a track record here. And so yes
this would be a loss, and again, I'd let her talk about specifically what they'd have to cut. But
this would really hurt their efforts to expand and promote Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you all very much. And if the
Members would like to take a break now since we have kind of a natural break between this and
DHHC. We'll take a...be back at...well if I tell you 10 minutes to 3:00, you'll be back at 5
minutes to 3:00, so 10 minutes to 3:00. In recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

2:42 p.m.

RECONVENE:
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CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order. And,
Members, we now have with us Jan Shishido from Department of Housing and Human
Concerns. Thank you for joining us.
DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS

CHAIR WHITE: And we're starting on Page 10. So, Members, we'd like to go through this as quickly
as we can asking questions. This is just for, you know, clarifying your views of the various
grants in this area. So we have the deletion of the First-Time Homebuyers' program on the
bottom of Page 10.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, it was consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm just...and then we go to...any questions on Page 11? Who wants to go first?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, that was I think a question in regards to an inadvertent
deletion from the other year, and this particular position has been filled by two Kaunoa people.
But now those two positions are being filled by Kaunoa, so now this position is needed in order
to...it's like the front of the house clerk person that vets through all the immigration people that
come to the office, and it's sort of a needed service. Am I correct, Mr. Baz? Or...
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Member Cochran. Yes, your recollection is correct. The, in
introduction of the Fiscal Year 2013 Budget, the Budget Office had deleted that E/P for the
position in the Immigrant Services section inadvertently. The position was in the middle of
recruitment and they had actually hired somebody before the end of Fiscal Year '12. So to fix
the E/P count, if you look at the Budget Implementation Report, Vacancy Report that I had
transmitted, there's a, two positions in Kaunoa, HC-0097 and HC-0179 that are, we froze from
hiring. Because they're...we used those two half-time E/Ps to cover the E/P for the Immigrant
Services. So that Immigrant Services employee is currently in the position. They're doing a
very good job from what I understand in making sure that the Immigrant Services, you know,
can at least try to meet the demands that they have available to them. The needs of Kaunoa still
need to be met however, so we're asking for those two half E/Ps to be restored so that Kaunoa
can hire the staff that they need to do those functions at Kaunoa. 'Cause they're down right now
`cause we haven't let them hire.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you for the clarification on that. So I'm very much in
support of this particular clerk position, and, you know, quite a, many about 350-plus clients
per month are served along with clients on our other sister islands too. So I think you folks do an
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awesome job and you make do with what you got. So thank you. Thank you, Mr. Block, for
what you do. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Who is next?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: She asked the question.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. I thought you were done.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, I'm done, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, she asked the question.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: She asked the question we were all going to ask.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay. Okay, anything else on Page 11?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Did you have a question, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No, I...go ahead, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If you had a question...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: It's probably the same question you have.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: This is...since this item appears on Page 11. Just a general question
on...we only have two preschools in this, in the budget that we are supporting, and there are lots
of preschools out there. Just curious as to why there's only two that we are in fact supporting. I
understand Lanai, you know, I think that's the only one on Lanai is my understanding. But just a
thought, I'm just curious as to why that's that way.
CHAIR WHITE: Did you have your hand up?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, no. Sorry, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman, you were next unless he asked your question, then we'll go to
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can I get an answer?
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CHAIR WHITE: Oh.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? I'll take a...I know this question has been answered in the past, but I'll take a
stab at understanding Mr. Couch's question. There, the Early Childhood program, Early
Childhood section of Housing and Human Concerns does provide financial assistance to private
preschools. The Lanai...I apologize, Na Keiki 0 Lanai Preschool and the Kansha Preschool,
those have been in existence for quite a number of years and that we've been providing a very
small amount of funding for. Lanai I know has very significant challenges. That's the only
preschool there. They have problems keeping, you know, self-sufficient with the low enrollment
because of the lack of kids basically. I mean so they have a problem with that, so we support
them to even have a preschool over there. The Na Keiki 0 Lanai Preschool takes, it's the same
thing with, Head Start partners with them as well. There's not enough enrollment for a Head
Start over there so Head Start supports part of that preschool, the County supports part of that
preschool, so that's the Lanai one. For Kansha Preschool, from my understanding that was a
specific item that had been requested and the Council has been in support of for a number of
years because of its intergenerational activities and the uniqueness of that facility with the Nisei
Veterans Memorial facility. So that's where that one came from. And those are the two. I do
have to say that the Early Childhood program does help other preschools on a regular basis.
They work with PATCH and they provide the training that we discussed before. You know they
have conferences, they have HAEYC trainings that they bring aboard and really provide a lot of
activities for, to enhance the private, other private schools and other preschool teachers' skills
and abilities.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair. That answers my question. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, thank you, Chair. I was going to offer information that Mr. Baz was
excellent at providing.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Same thing. I was going to... 'cause we've worked on this for so
many years, and I think the intergenerational component of Kansha has always made it the
unique situation it is you know. I wish we had more money to help more preschools and more
youth programs, but I think we try to spread our money pretty well across this County,
Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on this page? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. This is for the Department. In regards to
Page 11, the Maui Academy of the Performing Arts, the MAPA. This morning we had
Mr. Frampton come and testify in regards to that monies, the 75,000 being directed to a
construction --90-
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MS. SHISHIDO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --of a new theatre. And that was in contradiction to what I heard
your Department tell our Council members a few days ago that it was actually for, verbally for
different programs which was different than what the summary said. So if they're changing
directions in terms of what the monies are appropriated for, would that change your decision in
granting or requesting for the 75,000 under your Department? Or is that...what type of
paperwork or procedures or policies do they have to go through in terms of requesting
construction instead of a program?
MS. SHISHIDO: They would just have to be...their narrative would be changed, and it would be...and
I think Mr. Frampton explained how it could also be a proviso kind of, within the budget. But
just to let you know, we did receive the letter today from MAPA in regards to how things have
changed in their plans. And so...and I was here this morning and I heard the testimony, and it
was quite clear that their priority has completely changed and I think Department would be
agreeable.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Any specifics as to where, how the 75,000 will be spent? Is that for
design or is that for construction itself? And is this a onetime disbursement or are they -MS. SHISHIDO: Yes, according to -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --going to come back for more?
MS. SHISHIDO: --the letter that we received this morning, it is a onetime request for construction.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, further questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Is it possible that we get a copy of that letter sometime soon?
CHAIR WHITE: The?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The one from MAPA.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it was handed out this morning.
MS. SHISHIDO: It was.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: In the pile?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, wonderful.
MS. SHISHIDO: It's in the pile.
CHAIR WHITE: Chair, you're getting like the Chair up here.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think that we have too much paper here. We're failing paperwork
reduction big time.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions on Page 11? Seeing none, Page 12. No questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, would that be through them? Oh, Community Work Day
program. I was looking to proviso in 15,000 in, specific for West Maui recycling-type program.
And so I've spoken with the entity and of course they're in support, but they just need a little
extra funds in order to, you know, do the program in the, my neck of the woods which is West
Maui. Proviso and add.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Add?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, add on top of what's here, yes. I don't know. I mean, yeah.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I guess I find money and hey, if people want it. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Is your concern that they're not providing service in West Maui now?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They manage but just not quite as often as West Maui would need,
would like, so a little added funds would definitely make it a more steady basis for the
community So that's what I'm aiming to get accomplished.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Department.
MS. SHISHIDO: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
MS. SHISHIDO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good. Thank you.
MS. SHISHIDO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any other questions on Page 12? Seeing none, going on to Page 13 starting
with Hale Mahaolu Personal Care at the top.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I guess this one it's really tough, and though, you know, I, again,
we gotta find out what the State gave. You know I think that's something important, what
they're going to get. But, Ms. Shishido, I guess the question I have is we requested 175 which is
75,000 more than last year, and they're just starting to use the money now because they've run
out of State money and they're not sure if they're going to get State money, you know, all these.
So if we were to put back say 100,000 just to ensure that...I don't want to see this program
disappear because it does great service. And I think it came out, Mr. Chair, when I figured it out
for the number of clients, number of days, it came out like twenty something bucks an hour that
we pay these people or what would be the cost per person of service. And so I mean and I just
did the 20 that she said they service versus 5 days, et cetera, et cetera, so I'm not done. I didn't
do it very scientifically, I just took the numbers.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just for your information, when we were told yesterday that they had accessed
some of the funds -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I mean they haven't gotten it -CHAIR WHITE: --and will likely...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --from us but I know that, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. But we had taken it out because we thought they had not accessed anything -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --so on my copy I've put in the same to be consistent with everything else it's funding
for $100,000 would be flat . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, well thank you for telling me that.
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CHAIR WHITE: Well I was going to get to it but.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I was...okay. Thank you. And that solves my question.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions on Page 13? Ms. Baisa, I can't tell whether the hand is up or...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Or down.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's down.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Maybe if we could, I don't know if anybody's
here about this, but the Imua Family Services, and I'm asking pretty much on behalf of
Mr. Hokama because he had the question. The Imua Family Services, the 200,000. We already,
we fund them not as a line item, right? That's in a big group funding?
MR. BAZ: From my understanding they don't...
CHAIR WHITE: Instead of shaking your head you need to say something
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, you need to say something.
MR. BAZ: They don't receive...
CHAIR WHITE: The recorder has a hard time hearing your head shake.
MR. BAZ: They don't receive operational money from the County.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So it's your understanding that this is a one-time.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, this...
MS. SHISHIDO: That's our understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, this is for construction, so it is a one-time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: One time and they're not going to come back.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the reason that, the reason we agreed, the reason we put it in was it was a
onetime construction related request.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa, did you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. I'm familiar with the situation 'cause they are at Cameron Center
where I used to be a board member, and they are moving from the Cameron Center so this is a
onetime expense.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The whole onetime ask thing, I know we're going through other
entities that said that initially, I don't know how many, you know, a lot of 'em quite a few years
back. So is there a way to make sure? 'Cause -CHAIR WHITE: Well the reason -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --how does that work?
CHAIR WHITE: --we're comfortable or somewhat comfortable is that this is for a construction project,
so it's unlikely that...well, of course we had the same thing with Nahiku Community Center.
But our...I think we all have a hesitancy to accept the concept that somebody's going to just
come in once for operational funds and then be completely on their own. So that is...I don't
know if you guys want to -MR. BAZ: Well, Mr. Chair -CHAIR WHITE: --add to that.
MR. BAZ: --the only way to ensure a onetime, that this is a onetime request is next year if the request
comes back you guys vote no. I mean that's the really the only way to ensure that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So no like legalese wording and the whatever to say...and
I'm not just saying for construction purposes, I'm just saying Keiki Kokua did this, Maui Nui
Botanical did this. So I mean there's a list of other entities that have done this. So I... and as I
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understand your point, Mr. Baz, that it's up to this body to say listen and stand by the onetime
ask stipulation to begin with. So but I've seen that it hasn't quite happened in many instances.
And so I don't know, Mr. Ueoka, just to ensure again, once again guarantee kind of thing.
MR. UEOKA: No, I don't believe you guys can do anything -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: --legally. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: All right. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions on this page? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Ms. Shishido, about the homeless programs,
there's a proposed reduction of $41,000. What would the...if that reduction was put back in,
what would you use the 41,000 for?
MS. SHISHIDO: There's always...on these 40...the funds that this comes from is in the discretion of
the Director, and the 41,000 would be things that may come up or something that may happen
within the community, especially in Kihei. And so it would be, 41,000 would be something that
would be quite useful for us, especially with the amount of activities that are going on right now,
especially in Kihei.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Shishido, we have what comes along with one of the
requests we had. Transmittal HC-1, and this shows Imua Family Services having a program total
of $51,000 under the Community Partnership grants. Is that correct? Yeah, I thought I
remembered them getting something. Just to clarify. So okay, anything
MR. BAZ: Thank you for the correction, Mr. Chair. Yeah, I believe it's for the hearing, the Baby
Hearing program.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. Okay, anything else on Page 13? Seeing none, Page 14.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mental Health Association Hawaii, it's such a small amount, but I
think...I'm trying to look up their...can you elaborate on their services and what is it they
provide? Or...
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MS. SHISHIDO: Recently there was, there's a new executive director, his name is Robert Callesano,
and he has been instrumental in bringing in lots of evidence-based Federal registered programs
within our community. I think what I admire about one of the programs is having him have a
program where consumers are now being trained, and he's looking into really getting the
consumers involved in the community as like the homeless and partnering up with many of the
agencies on island. I think another excellent venue that Robert, Mr. Callesano has been doing is
opening up his Tuesday brownbag lunches, and he has been coming up with some very creative
and very community minded in programs. I think recently we had our Immigrant Service come
in and talk about their involvement. We've had the Homeless Alliance come in and also speak
on behalf within the community for homelessness. As well as trying to get the mental health,
and I know he's been just really out there advocating for the mental health.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And so this funding is what, his salary? Or what is
it's...
MS. SHISHIDO: Yes, it's for his operations and yeah, salary.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you for being here. Special Olympics Hawaii.
It is my understanding that last year there was a proviso, $10,000 for the Molokai Special
Olympics to participate in Special Olympic events.
MS. SHISHIDO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm not sure if that's listed here again or what's happened to it, if
not, can we add a proviso?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? She can add that. I mean, you know, any proviso, Stacy,
you can add, you know, the 10,000.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I recognize that, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so you can just go ahead...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I realize that. But I'm just clarify what happened last...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not every year it goes year after year after year.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello has the floor.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'd like to add that proviso, so under the advisement of my
colleague.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I will second that advisement.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Kiss and make up.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Get 'em, get 'em.
CHAIR WHITE: No sumo suits to be employed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, no. Oh, now you see. That's terrible.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, you know, you're welcome to do that when we come back through the
decision making. Okay, Members, anything else on Page 14?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Along those lines with Special Olympics. I
don't know that it was a proviso last year, I'm not sure about being tied to the State funds. Are
you okay with it not being tied with the State funds?
MR. BAZ: From my recollection...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, I'm sorry, that was Best Buddies one.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sorry. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, anything else on this page? Page 15. No questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, oh yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving to...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, yes, questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I know you put this in there but I'm assuming it's in with,
in conjunction with the Department about the Youth Alcohol Awareness programs? Or...
CHAIR WHITE: This is basically just additional funding following up on Ms. Baisa's desire to...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: For the liquor, from the liquor?
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Did that bill pass?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: No, it didn't. That's why I'm putting something in -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --to address the fact that it didn't pass.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But they're not aware of this yet or? The Department?
CHAIR WHITE: No, no, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. Sorry. Then I don't have a question for her. But I do have
for Best Buddies when we get down there.
CHAIR WHITE: Well that's right...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's the question I had about the proviso. Was that a proviso last
year or was that a requirement of your contract with them?
CHAIR WHITE: And while they're looking that up, Ms. Crivello, the proviso for Special Olympics last
year or in this year's budget is 10,000 of the 35,000.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: And so, you know, it's...the budget comes to us without the provisos, so you just
need to make a note.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll make a note too. Okay. Further questions? Page 15...Page 16.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? Sorry. Best Buddies, they...in Fiscal Year 2013 it was a proviso -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --provided that 17,000 shall not be released until grantee receives matching funds from the
State.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So it's not there now? So...
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I got a question I guess in regards to process regarding Boys and
Girls Club of Maui, and the proviso is provided that no funds are released for the project until
Department of Hawaiian Home Lands remits all outstanding tax obligations to the County of
Maui. Would Human Concerns work with the Tax Department or with Department of Hawaiian
Home Lands? What's the process or the procedures so that this request could be met? And how
do we work to bring about the tax obligations?
MR. BAZ: Well just from a provision standpoint, my office, Budget Office would not sign off on the
grant agreement until the proviso has been satisfied. That satisfy, the satisfaction of that
provision is something that would be...I suppose the Department of Finance would confirm
happened either through some type of payment from MARL or I'm not sure the exact details of
that situation.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So I guess I'm asking who would notify Department of Hawaiian
Home Lands that this situation is here? I mean or...I'm not sure on how the County does with
the agency, the department.
CHAIR WHITE: No, the County is in constant contact with them with respect to the monies owed, and
they have...it's our understanding and maybe Mr. Baz can clarify but it's our understanding that
Hawaiian Home Lands has settled with all the other islands, we're the last ones so.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, thank you. I actually don't know the exact current negotiation status. But
to answer your question, Member Crivello, it would mostly likely behoove the grantee, the Boys
and Girls Club of Maui to be pushing Department of Hawaiian Home Lands to get it done.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Seeing none, moving on to Page 17.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sixteen?
CHAIR WHITE: Seventeen.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: She was just talking about...on Page 15, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah but he had 16 then he went back to 15.
CHAIR WHITE: I said 16 and I got no response.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm still on 16, sir. Question.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Maui Family Support Services, Teen Voices program. I've gotten
conflicting reports whether or not we have supported that program in the previous years or not.
MS. SHISHIDO: We have supported it in the previous years, and I think it was a...is it a Community
Partnership grant?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Don't know. It's a line item now but...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, from my understanding they have not received a line item grant in the past. Whether
they received CPG money in the past or not, we can go look up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's not a new program then?
MS. SHISHIDO: No.
CHAIR WHITE: And what was the reason for it being placed as a line item?
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MS. SHISHIDO: The Voices, Teen Voices actually came out at one point from our Self Sufficiency
grant, Self Sufficiency.
CHAIR WHITE: Is there any reason why it couldn't go back in there as opposed to being its own line
item?
MS. SHISHIDO: Thank you, Chair. I believe they requested and put in an application to be a new line
item.
CHAIR WHITE: My recollection from
testimony was that the funding, I think the funding was
cut or lost or something at some point. Do you recall them not being fully funded at any point?
MS. SHISHIDO: I think last year they were CPG and then last year they weren't funded.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So they weren't in the...
MS. SHISHIDO: Last year it was cut.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And what was the reason for that cut? Or was that us?
MS. SHISHIDO: Actually I'm not sure.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz, do you recall?
MR. BAZ: No, Mr. Chair, I don't recall. We'd have to get back to you on that. I don't see the Grants
Manager.
CHAIR WHITE: We can't hear the person.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, hold on one second.
CHAIR WHITE: We'll take a short recess. Five minutes. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

3:35 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:41 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . Members, the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order.
And we'll go back to Ms. Shishido. Members.
MS. SHISHIDO: Thank you. And I apologize for the interruption. Director Ridao is on Molokai so she
just sends her hello.
CHAIR WHITE: Please send ours back to her.
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MS. SHISHIDO: I will. Okay.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, it looks like back in Fiscal Year 2010 Maui Family Support Services had a
program called Family Focus Plus Teen Voices, and they got funded 18,800. But for future
years it looks like they requested CPG money or youth programs money that was not funded out
of the GRC's recommendation. So I believe that -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Grants . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. BAZ: --yeah, the Grants Review Committee did not recommend funding for them, and so that's
why they're coming for, to the...I think the Department...what it sounds like is the Department
initially supported them with some of the pot of money but this past year they haven't received
any monies out of the other pots of money either.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So under the Community Partnerships Grants line item for this year the
Department will make, be making the determination as opposed to the Grant Review
Committee?
MR. BAZ: We haven't figured that out yet. Yes. There is no . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: So how long are they going to have to wait for their money?
MR. BAZ: No, Mr Chair, the Grants Review Committee I believe second reading of that it was passed,
and I don't think the Mayor vetoed it. So that means that the Grants Review Committee is
dissolved. The Department will then be responsible for implementing Chapter 3.36 which
includes the determination and funding of those programs. So it will be up to the Department.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, further questions? Any further questions on Page 16? Seeing
none, Page 17. Seeing none, that concludes the review of Housing and Human Concerns. So
thank you very much, Ms. Shishido.
MS. SHISHIDO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And we will move onto I believe Public Works. Unless...well we'll go to Public
Works.
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, mister...we just passed out a proposal from Director Goode
regarding the discussion we had last night of the idea of providing five positions, and so I'll give
Mr. Goode an opportunity to provide a review of that. Mr. Goode.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

MR. GOODE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon, Members. What I had at least as it relates to
pavement preservation, what I handed out was a, was more detail I think in what was discussed
last night with Mr. Brian Hashiro And I want to thank Brian for being available yesterday
evening. I believe this idea may have started with Mr. Victorino initially. But what we did
through starting late last night and through this morning was to analyze well what could work
with five, because clearly our feeling was while our initial request is still what we'd love to have
because I think we can do the most bang for the buck, the reality is if, other than saying one or
two positions, we can do something with a limited number. So if the Committee's headed
towards something like this, we thought we'd develop what would happen. And so before you I
decided to make, put it in writing so you can have a chance to digest it, but basically with five we
identified the five positions that we would use. They would do all types of pavement
preservation work including resurfacing, mill and fill, slurry seal, and the seal coat like hopefully
you've had a chance to see down here on Church Street which we recently did last week. Their
work would be supplemented by the district, so if they're working in Wailuku, the Wailuku
district would help out, they're in Lahaina, Lahaina would help them out, Hana, et cetera. So
that would be the trucking which actually most of our districts chip in on, and labor would come
from the districts. And accordingly, we would have to some of the operational funds associated
with that, and so I put that in here as well, as well as some of the equipment that we originally
requested. And finally, under the Capital Improvement Program, in Chair White's proposal I
think you had consolidated the pavement preservation funds with the resurfacing funds which is
fine with us, but we thought perhaps it might be best to clarify that that is titled accordingly to
say Countywide road resurfacing and pavement preservation. So later on when we actually go to
take funds from that account I don't get questioned by the Finance Department or Corp. Counsel
saying well is this really road resurfacing, we can say it's clear in the title. So we're fine with
that. If the funds are comingled that works for us, it'll just be our office that doles out, if you
will, what goes to contracted work through Engineering Division and what goes to in-house
work which is actually what we're currently doing. So anyway, I thought it was important to put
together so you had a chance to digest it and look at it. I think it's a program that gets us to first
base, if you will. We're not hitting a homerun yet but it gives us something that supplements our
current contracting program, our current maintenance program. In the long run it's changing the
oil in the car. We change the oil, we keep changing the oil, and we put off having to replace the
engine or the vehicle. And I think all our motorists will be, will enjoy the benefits.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for Mr. Goode? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you for this proposal, it clarifies some
things, but I just need a little bit more clarification. Super dump still needed to be most cost
effective.
MR. GOODE: Yes, in my proposal, Mr. Couch, in proposal we initially presented the program. We
looked at our costs versus some private sector costs as a comparison, tried to find equal sized
jobs. And one of the limiting factors for us is our ability to deliver fresh asphalt to the job.
We're delivering in smaller, older vehicles, and those cause, the trips generated the standby time,
et cetera. Can be much more efficient with what we call super dumps. I think that's a term of
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ours, it's not some super giant truck, it's trucks you normally see going to job sites for delivering
asphalt. But we're delivering it in much smaller vehicles, and so but those super dumps we'd
use for other projects as well. We would use them when we're cleaning out retention basins, we
have to move material really throughout the County, so they're good vehicles and they're really
needed for us to be efficient.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the other question or comment...or actually can you comment a
little bit more on where it says not contracting this basic work out saves hundreds of hours in
preparing plans, bids, and contracts. Expand on that a little bit if you would.
MR. GOODE: Sure. When we do, when we contract to work out for resurfacing or even slurry seal
work, most of that we start with survey, in-house survey work. That in-house survey work then
gotta come into our drafting folks and they draft up the plans, the engineers review the plans,
modify. So there's a lot of in-house work there. Then we deliver the bids and specs to the
Finance Department, they've got to post it. We gotta go out to bid. We've got to receive the
bids. Write up contracts with our attorneys like Mr. Ueoka over here helps us do those things.
Hopefully we don't have a bid protest and have to deal with that. Then we contract out the work,
then we inspect the work. We close out the contract, we make the payments, et cetera, et cetera.
So it ends up being hundreds of hours in touching that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: At what cost? If you, I mean if you could put a cost on there, because
that probably needs to put be in if we're comparing putting it out privately versus doing it
in-house. Those costs need to probably be put in the private, the cost of putting it out to bid,
right?
MR. GOODE: Right. And when we prepared that analysis, we didn't subtract...we didn't add in those
costs or subtract them, I'm not sure of the best way to look at it, because the reality is well let's
say we're not doing that, does that mean we have one less person in Purchasing? Does that mean
I have one less engineer or one less drafts person? Probably not. Because as a percentage of
their overall work they're still going to be there.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But they're still doing something else.
MR. GOODE: But they would do something else or they'd have...right. So when we sat down and
worked on this...and I think we had Robin from Finance advise us on, do we, how do we
account for these costs, what do we do. She said the reality is you're still going to have the folks
so you can't say we're saving it, but I know that for us on our man-hours, that's man-hours we
get to spend on something else.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. GOODE: It may add some man-hours spending reviewing a plan in more greater depth and detail
to find areas where you can lower costs on another job.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. GOODE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. GOODE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I seem to recall last night it was kind of late, I think that if we
could get somebody, a fiscal analyst to help justify the other ten positions. So I'm hoping we can
get that back in.
MR. GOODE: Thank you.
MR. BAZ: My office, Mr. Chair, did a very quick and dirty analysis of the...the cash...we will not be
saving cash, right, with this, but the extra lane miles that will be completed is something that
we're looking at. And so if the number of lane miles that we're projecting to be completed, the
Department's projecting to be completed is 73 lane miles, it would cost about $83,000 per lane
mile versus the current bidding out which is $367,400 per lane mile It's a different type of
activity that's happening, right. When we bid it out we're doing different type of work than just
the pavement preservation that we're talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. The preservation will prolong the time that you would have to
before we would have to do the bigger $300,000 per lane mile?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: What costs are involved in that 83,000 number?
MR. BAZ: Total estimated expenditure would be 6,087,000. That includes the salary, Fringe, and
operations as we proposed it in the budget with the 15 people.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that including all Fringes, all -MR. BAZ: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --amortization and...
MR. BAZ: The...
CHAIR WHITE: You know what it says to me is that we've got a major, major problem with our
procurement system. If we're having to go through an inordinate amount of planning and design
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and contracting and so on and so forth that it's going to costs us...what was it, $360,000 per lane
mile versus 83?
MR. BAZ: That's...it's...you can't necessarily compare apples to apples, they're two different
products. The end products are completely different. And Mr. Couch is eating apples over there.
Sorry. But the idea that, I think that they're trying to propose is that by doing this lower cost
product and activities, it's going to in the long run, you know, save us money because we're
preserving the pavement significantly longer than what would be normally happening with a
repaving project where we have to go and scrape it and, you know, actually get the new asphalt
down and things like that. So I'm sorry, I'm not a road paver so.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I'm sorry. I thought you were comparing one paving job that we do to another
paving job.
MR. BAZ: No, the Department would be doing something differently than what they currently bid out.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: A good follow-up to that is do we now not do the $83,000, we don't
bid that out because other companies don't do it?
MR. GOODE: The...Mr. Couch, that's the, like the SealMaster type work we did there on Church -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. GOODE: --and I presented previously Waiehu, the test on. Yeah, right now we don't contract that
work out. We haven't in the past. I believe there are some paving companies that can do it, but
for the most part, you know, we anticipate us doing it because we're going to be working in
neighborhoods and we gotta deal with the the cars and people going in and out. And the
contractors have an expectation of production that doesn't necessarily account for handling that.
I personally feel that we can handle that in a lot better way that it won't make my phone ring off
the hook or yours. It may not be perfect but I think we're going to do a better job at that. So
that, I think that's the type of work we need to do in house.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Goode, it doesn't sound like we're doing that kind of work now. I mean we're
not having contractors do that work, so have we...how much of that have we done in the last
three years?
MR. GOODE: Oh, Mr. White, we actually just got the equipment.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand that.
MR. GOODE: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: But I mean we're only doing it now that we've bought the equipment but we haven't
been contracting that work out, is that correct?
MR. GOODE: Correct, we have not been.
CHAIR WHITE: So again, the Chair still has some concerns that we're possibly committing to a little
more than...you know we've got new equipment on a number of levels and...anyway, I still
have my fmancial concerns about the fact that we are possibly spending about the same amount
of money as we could be doing it by contracting it out. I don't disagree with moving ahead with
the slurry seal and other methods, I'm just concerned about hiring more employees and
increasing our costs. And we don't have a comparison between our cost and a contractor cost for
that work. We have one for the paving, and it's about an even-steven comparison. Other than
the cost that you bought up or that Mr. Couch brought up, but those dollars don't go away
because those people are going to be reallocated to other things, but the dollars don't go
anywhere so. You have further questions, Members? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? So thank you, Mr. Goode, for hearing out and giving the
details if you had to work with just 5 positions instead of the 15 you're asking. So right now if
the 15 were reinstated, that would just thereby get you more, obviously more work in more
districts at the same time or concurrently or what have you. But five you'll make due but it just
won't be as much work, you know, as often I guess. But the bigger...so this is strictly just this,
you know, slurry sealing, seal coat, things of that nature, not so much redoing just lanes and
lanes of new pavement? We don't have that capability just yet. So I guess what I'm getting to is
with the 15 could you not have to outbid, you know, get outside contractors to do any type of
pavement work? We would solely be in house only with the 15 added bodies or no?
MR. GOODE: Right. Okay, Ms. Cochran, I think for the...if we had the 15, yeah we'd probably have
one crew do as much resurfacing as they can as well as the other crew doing those pavement
preservation methods, but we would not be able to do all of it. We'd still subcontract out a
significant portion of it, 'cause there's certain jobs that the private sector is going to do a much
better job on, especially roads that are heavily traveled, we need to get in and out quickly,
including doing weekend work or night work. But we see because we do have the equipment
and we're getting most of it to do the repaving work is that we have the opportunity to do kind of
this quick strike kind of work where roads perhaps after a storm we can come in and just do it
really quickly without having to design it, bid it, procure, the whole nine yards. We have the
capability of doing some parking lots for ourselves, Parks Department, those kind of things
where, again, we have a lot of user interaction and you gotta work around users a lot. And but in
general with the five we would be doing less work, obviously, and we would, you know, as we
move equipment around we'd be in various districts. So we don't want to go all the way out to
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Lahaina and then run over to Wailuku the next day. When we're in a certain area we try to do as
much work as we can over a given period of time and move to the next area.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you. Thank you. I'm glad we just have some
cross and comparison and the top wish list to the sort of cut-down version. And so thank you for
that.
MR. GOODE: Yeah. Sure.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you for being here, Mr. Goode.
MR. GOODE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Would this be...well I don't know if lifetime is the right word, but,
you know, if we're going to hire employees whether it's 5 or 15, and in my mind this looks like a
special project kind of work because you're going to resurface all of Maui County roads. Is that
going to be something ongoing that they would have to do? You pave one whole area or so
many lanes or miles and miles, and after that's done then 5 to 15 employees, where do they go?
MR. GOODE: Okay. Those are good questions, Ms. Crivello. Well first of all, the type of preservation
work we're doing, obviously the thinner the layer the shorter time it will last, so we'll have to
come back maybe five to seven years on the seal coat, maybe ten years on a slurry seal. Where
we resurface, you know, you're looking at 15, 20, 25 years depending on the road. So we're
going to have to come back. If for some reason we no longer want to do this activity even with 5
or 15, you know, the division has what, 160 employees? So we have turnover every year, so it
wouldn't be that difficult to take that number of employees and migrate them to other work
within the division over a period of time, if indeed that was the direction we wanted to go at a
later date.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just wanted to put it out there. You know we're saying well we have a
comparison between what it would cost us to have the private sector do it and what we would do
it for, and there really isn't a whole lot of difference. But I think there's this intangible of
competition. You know the private sector could charge us anything they wanted, but now that
there is competition it may be helping to keep prices steady. So hard to put a price tag on that.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I think the Department with all the great work that they've been doing has
significantly impacted that calculation. I think that's a very good benefit. Mr. Goode, one of the
questions I had was that while we're trying to get a handle on exactly what the costs are, would it
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be better for us to instead of purchasing the two super dumps this year, would it be acceptable to
you all to use the contracted, you know, the various trucking companies to haul the large loads
that you need? So that we can develop the right cost analysis.
MR. GOODE: That's, I think that's certainly a viable option.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And, you know, Mr. Goode, you know,
your...and I thank you for making what I call concessions, that you're willing to work with us
and, you know, do some this year, maybe some next year. I think that's important. But what I
wanted to also mention to you is that all this work that you guys are able to do, especially after
emergencies, I think that hit me right away because I've had past where we've had storms hit and
roads wouldn't be repaved or resurfaced or fixed for weeks and months because they had to
redesign and do everything. Generally, if something is, some kind of mass flooding hits a
County road and wipes out a, just 300 yards of roadway, what do you have, what does it entail if
you had to get it repaired by somebody else? Not us. What would it entail? And I think this is
important, this is an important question.
MR. GOODE: Well, Mr. Victorino, there are emergency procurement options.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, but even with that. Yeah.
MR. GOODE: In an emergency and we've had, well the one on, was it Hauoli Street in -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. GOODE: --in Maalaea?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. GOODE: The whole thing got washed out and everybody on the far end of that road basically
couldn't get to their units at all, there was no options. We did an emergency procurement. I
mean the whole new culvert was done within what, 12 days after the storm. So in that case it
was just like a design, build, get one of our engineers, that guy lives at the site and works with
the contractor to put it in, and then we pay based on their true, their actual costs, right, plus some
overhead. Other case like in Hana, Uakea Road, where that washed out, it didn't prevent anyone
from accessing their property so we could wait, and so in that case we did a rough design, went
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out to bid, and that took six months, nine months. So it's really in between. So we need to look
at it first and say well who's affected, you know, and if the effects is significant then we need to
use what abilities we have to get it done immediately.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And one more quick...and this is more of a comment and I know
you don't like comments but I'm going to make it anyhow. Not that you were going to stop me.
Thank you, Chair. Really, when you think about it, right now the paving companies are looking
for road work, they're hungry, so like construction. In two or three years that could flip around
and we could have the kind of bids I remember when I first walked into this Council chair, where
a job that was maybe $1 million was coming 3 million because they were so busy. Here, 3
million, call me when you're ready, and that was a fact. So I really, kind of like really in my
mind I want to have this available even though we may not always use it, but I think having that
as our ace in the hole so if the contractor says oh I'm busy, 3 million. Thank you. Keep your 3
million, we'll do it for a million with our own guys. So I think that's very important to
remember those days, and those days will come back. Maybe not next year, maybe not the year
after, but, Chair, it will come back. And I don't want to hamper them in any way. I'm willing to
give them five, one machine, you know, let them get going and let's see how it all works out.
Not to...yeah, compete against the private sector but really to keep us top line so that we can do
things just like Oahu and others who have been able to do their own. That was Mr. Hokama's
bugaboo for many, many years, almost as many years as I've been on this Council, seven years,
he's always said that. Why don't we have our own paving crews? 'Cause we're always going to
have to pave roads no matter what. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Goode, the high prices I recall being in the 2008 timeframe when...how much of
the impact was due to the companies being busy as opposed...or how much of the cost impact
was due to the companies being busy versus the price of oil? Do you recall?
MR. GOODE: Well I can't quantify it but I do know the price of oil affects the price of the asphalt
emulsion and also to some degree the manufacturing process. And I think last I recall reading
the asphalt emulsion was maybe like 5 percent of the total cost of the product. So the price of oil
plays a factor but it can't double the price of the asphalt, so I think it had to do a lot with being
busy and the lack of competition. Because at one point we really had one paver.
CHAIR WHITE: We had...yeah. Having one paver is . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. GOODE: That's why I use the airline analogy. It's kind of like how many airlines can the State
handle, it's kind of like how many paving companies can Maui handle, it's about that size. Same
thing. When we get one we pay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd just like to know we have that one in our back pocket for that
purpose. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: You're welcome. Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I do want to commend the Department for
keeping down the vacancies. They essentially have about six or eight vacancies but they're all
filled or expected to be filled by the end of the fiscal year, so that's fantastic. The equipment
you're looking for, restore crew vehicles 190,000, is that like vans to transport them in or?
MR. GOODE: Transport the crew, and I think one of them is like a one-ton truck, crew cab, slash...I
can't remember, the flatbed truck. And they're pricier than buying an F-250 off the lot.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And that's just to get them transported or?
MR. GOODE: Well transport them and side materials they may have, their tools of the trade.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. GOODE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Goode, for being here. And so
last night Mr. Hashiro is it? Yeah. He, the 15 E/P, I think he mentioned there's a slew of
retirements that may occur pretty soon in the next, I don't know, several years. So and there was
some kind of cross referencing in regards to that occurring with these 15. So can you explain
though? I don't quite get the correlation. 'Cause if someone retires does that position just
disappear with the person? I don't think so.
MR. GOODE: No, not necessarily.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So I'm just trying to figure out if you're going to...and I
understand he was saying the mentoring thing, the passing of the knowledge of historical facts on
our roads and what have you, and the job itself which I get, too.
MR. GOODE: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I don't...I mean can you help clarify and elaborate more on
that?
MR. GOODE: Sure. And we've had a chance to talk about this since, but the...try to make a long story
short. Most of our district supervisors who rose through the ranks, run their various districts, all
but one of them could easily retire in the next few years. Even Mr. Hashiro is looking at
retirement and grooming his number two. So when we...and those folks do retire, in fact
Makawao is going to retire, number two just retired, number one's going to retire in about two
more months, is that, you know, Mr Hashiro has really worked with all these supervisors to like
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make sure they identify who's likely can rise through the ranks and then take that position. And
it takes time 'cause not everyone wants that kind of responsibility. And in a few years we're
going to have a whole new slew of faces, and so we like the idea that this program gets going
now and so the existing supervisors can help get everybody off the ground and make it work.
And just dealing with the, our own bureaucratic red tape and learning how to do things, we have
a better chance for success now than we will in the future, although in the future there's no
reason we can't be successful either, but we got some really good folks out there now. And they
love it, they love this work, and they all want to participate.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And also I feel there's a...I mean you've done
awesome work in Lahaina. Great job.
MR. GOODE: Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And the whole Roads in Limbo perhaps that we might be
addressing, too, could have added lane miles And also the bypass in regards to Highway 30
below, maybe one day sometime soon or who knows when -MR. GOODE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --will be our kuleana also, and thereby, you know, I see the need for
our expansion of paving and the work that you folks are doing. And I want to commend you on
the job you're doing.
MR. GOODE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So we'll see how we can work things out amongst ourselves to get
what you need and to continue to improve our roadways. So thank you, Mr. Goode and your
crews and your Department.
MR. GOODE: Thank you for the kind words.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And we also have a question that I believe Mr. Victorino had regarding we have a
project to repave the parking lot at War Memorial, right?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. We asked that question. I think when Mr. Correa answered
that it's going to be more than just repaving the parking lot, because they have to make it now,
put trees in and all kinds of other stuff to do the War Memorial parking lot. We're talking the
parking lot by the football stadium. That would entail a whole redesign. You know it would be
very expensive. Remember, he mentioned that.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, he did mention that. But I thought we have a 400 or 500 thousand dollar
allocation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That was for the gym side, if I'm not mistaken, right?
MR. GOODE: You know I haven't seen their proposal, but I do recall that we went out and looked at
the pavement around the stadium.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The stadium.
MR. GOODE: And...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, that's the stadium.
MR. GOODE: The stadium. And there's tree roots, there's bleachers in the way, and that's actually an
example of, you know, for us to say that's beyond our capabilities which is what we told Parks
and that's where you need the private contractor. Just like on some of these roads, it's not going
to be for us, it's going to be for private contractors.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And the parking lot itself, the War Memorial parking lot I
remember, and, Mr. Baz, you can correct me if I'm wrong, that it would cost us an enormous
amount of money, because now you gotta put trees every so many parking spaces. It's a whole
redesign, it's just not go and resurface the War Memorial parking lot. And if I'm wrong,
Mr. Baz, correct me, but I'm pretty certain Mr. Correa mentioned that because I had asked the
question.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, from my understanding, Member Victorino is correct. They, if I recollect,
the discussion was on the, if we go and redo the War Memorial parking, we'd have to bring it up
to Code.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Up to Code.
CHAIR WHITE: Is, does repaving a parking lot trigger a Code upgrade or an upgrade to Code or not?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well that's what we're, I mean that's what we're told.
MR. UEOKA: Mr. Chair, I think we'd have to look into that further. We're not...I'm not 100 percent
sure what would be entailed in the paving project, that's why.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I'm certain that's what came from Mr. Correa as far as the
War Memorial parking lot, the baseball/football parking lot. 'Cause we've asked for many years
and that's been the stumbling block, we'd have to bring it up to Code. And it's like whoa.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that correct, Mr. ex-Planning Deputy? Is this a planning problem or?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: There is Code issues, what triggers that, I'm not sure. I would have to
look it up -CHAIR WHITE: I know -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --`cause I know there are some things that would trigger it.
CHAIR WHITE: --if you're developing a new parking lot, you have to provide landscaping and
. . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And sometimes in -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Existing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --existing if you, depends on the level of work you do.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Thank you, Chair. So can I speak to Public Works in
regards to other things that I might be searching to add in?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I think we're, I think we've covered all the paving questions and so -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, so it's not paving though, it's other.
CHAIR WHITE: --please feel free.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. So Mr. Goode and Mr. Baz, too, I know is aware.
I'm searching for cemeteries, extra monies and funding towards cemetery maintenance, and if
it's in there and how much if so? 'Cause I believe I saw only like about 1,200 per district or
something which for me is not quite adequate enough, and I was...heard, I thought through
Managing Director more into the hundreds of thousands. So if you have a comment, Mr. Goode
or Mr. Baz -MR. GOODE: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --at all?
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MR. GOODE: Ms. Cochran, I recall that there was maybe a couple thousand total had been put back
into the budget whereas previous years we had zero, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. GOODE: So, yeah, if the Committee can find ways to put in more, we'll, well we can do more on
those cemeteries.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair. I do recollect Member Cochran having a discussion with the Managing
Director on desires to work with our Public Works Department on the cemeteries that we
manage as well as providing opportunities for volunteer organizations to come in and manage
some...or not manage but just help to like adopt a cemetery, kind of like the Adopt a Highway
program. 'Cause there are some entities that I think approached the Managing Director about
that, but I don't know the current status of that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, thank you Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, if there's funding that you can find, we would be supportive of that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, excellent. And then another subject matter real briefly.
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So and, Mr. Goode, in regards to inspectors, I believe that...I can
speak only for West Maui, and we're in dire need of additional, basically. And speaking of
retirement, one of your main people for West Maui, Lanai District is I think thinking about that
in particular. So for me it is important that we get somebody for him to mentor to move up or
whatever into his position or, you know, work their way up the ladder. But right now as I...if
he's on vacation or sick, I mean there's nobody, there's, you know, what...another person to fill
in but it's just I don't think there's enough eyes and ears out there basically. Especially West
Maui and Lanai wide, it's just Mr. Hokama had some concerns also. So I just want comments.
And I think...I forget where it was that Mr. Hokama pointed out there was a fund in particular
that could assist with inspectors in particular, and I just want comment if you feel that there is a
need or not at this point, Mr. Goode.
MR. GOODE: Okay. Yeah, Ms. Cochran, I had heard those comments I think at a previous meeting,
and so I asked my staff, the head of DSA, you know, for his thoughts on that. And actually he
replied back with he felt that as it relates to regular inspections that we're adequately staffed in
construction which is like the grading, building, plumbing, and electrical. But what is difficult
for our staff on a daily basis is request for service, RFS. And so they're analyzing ways to, you
know, reduce that workload, because oftentimes people receiving the requests for service...and
the request for service could be like I think they're building a tree house and people are living in
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it. I think there's an electrical line in this unit I rented is no good. I think...I want all permits...I
want permit history for this property that you have. And so all those requests end up generating
up a lot of work, and I think unfairly sometimes they shove it all to the building inspector or that
inspector for that particular area and say hey, you figure this out. And so that means our
inspectors have to spend more time in the office dealing with that kind of stuff. So what Glenn
Ueno, who's interim head of DSA is doing is they're analyzing that RFS system and looking at it
and saying in looking at it, well how could we intercept these at a higher level and not send them
to our inspectors. Because the RFS it's basically, you know, it's Internet based. I think we got a
couple...two, three thousand a year, and it's dragging down our productivity. So they're looking
at they think...and we put in inspections as a higher priority than RFS, unless the RFS looks like
it's something that someone's in immediate danger. So generally in a given day the inspections
take priority than the RFSs. So we're trying to find, looking at ways internally to reduce RFS
workload on our inspectors.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. You know there's a super huge...there's a really big project
in West Maui as you know, and, you know, the inspector said this is such...the magnitude of that
particular project needs someone there on site every day. And I know there's things occurring
on Lanai that people are just caught off guard, like what is this going down, and again maybe
perhaps because there just isn't enough, you know, eyes and ears out there on your behalf to be
in, you know, be attentive to what's occurring. So anyways, that's just my comment, and I'm
hoping...I'm glad that you're looking into, you know, being more productive or efficient with
what inspectors you do have. But I'm looking perhaps to get more. And I found the Special
Purpose Revenues, it's a schedule of revolving special funds. Plan Review Permitting Process
and Inspection Revolving Fund, 4 million here. So whether these can go towards funding
inspectors, I'm not really sure if that's a Mr. Baz question, and what does this fund, how can this
be used, I guess this fund is what I'm looking at.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, Member Cochran, we could look up the County Code that created that as we go
through here. But from...should the, that be a valid purpose on use of the funds, which I believe
it is, then what you could do is propose increasing the E/P count for that fund. Then those, he
would be able to hire additional inspectors.
MR. GOODE: And if I could add real quickly? I think it currently funds 14 E/Ps ranging from clerks
and plan reviewers to inspectors. And, again, I think Mr. Baz is correct that, yeah, we'd need to
look at the ordinance, 'cause if it...I think it's called the Building Permit Revolving Fund. So
whether that would also include grading type inspectors or just building, plumbing, and
electrical, we'd have to look at more closely.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair. I'll look into that. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You know along with the paving program there
was the construction equipment mechanic requested at the same time. Would that still be needed
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if you're only doing the slurry seal or the small preservation or do you still need that for only the
five-man crew?
MR. GOODE: We think so, 'cause we're still relying a lot on equipment, including the trucks that we
will be using or perhaps...well the contracted out ones we wouldn't have to work on. But no, we
feel that's a position we need because we can't have the material arrive and not be able to place
it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: On Page 28 there's a request for a janitor that we're taking out. Can
somebody comment on that?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might? That position is actually currently filled. The Fiscal Year 2013
Budget had a position E/P but no funding, so what we did in the Fiscal Year '14 Budget was just
add the funding for that position. They did utilize...they had some other maybe vacancies or
savings, salary savings, so they were able to cover the salaries. But our, that position is filled
with a janitor that's working in this building. Walter is his name
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah, we picked it up as an expansion.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, okay. Just wanted to make sure we have money for the person.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, I recall I think it was in...and I can't find it, there was a...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The chiller
CHAIR WHITE: No, that probably...I'm going to get to the chiller
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: But there was a $75,000 paving expense that in I believe it was Environmental
Management, that you guys were going to share the cost of it?
MR. GOODE: Oh, Lanai.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, on Lanai.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

MR. GOODE: Yeah. Yeah, we're going to partner with them. They had I think 75,000 in the budget
and then we're going to use part of our Countywide resurfacing, you know, hui up and do a
project together.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah, and then we would like an update on the cost expectations for the chiller
replacement.
MR. GOODE: Sure. The...I did get some more information. I know provided I think a written
response regarding the chiller, and the...we do have a proposal from a consultant. And we feel
this is necessary for a few reasons. Mainly because we think that, you know, replacing what is
there is not going to get us the best bang for the buck in the long term, but there's a very good
chance that...and it needs to be studied, that we could actually replace the old chiller in this
building and have that chiller also supply Kalana Pukui and the Prosecutor's. And if that
happens then we're using a much larger chiller and our efficiencies are much greater. They
conceptually think it's going to work. There's actually, there's even some stub outs on the side
of the building, so it was actually made and contemplated a long time ago. So that's number
one. They're also going to, I think I mentioned earlier, replace the air handling units and
diffusers. There's also, they're doing a study that would basically give the option to turn off to
these variable diffusers that put air where it's needed. Right now it's basically one side gets
really cold, one side gets warm, and so it's really taking a look at the entire system and finding
out what's most efficient in the long term, in terms of our long-term electrical costs, maintenance
costs. And also providing an environment at least for the prosecutors that's more efficient and
evenly distributed the cool air. So replacing what we have may not be and likely is not the best
solution in the long term, so therefore we needed to study it and then procure it.
CHAIR WHITE: So what you're saying is that this project is not just replacing what's in the
Prosecutor's Office building, replacing the chiller is the chiller on the top of the building?
MR. GOODE: Well, yeah, we need to replace the prosecutor's chiller, and one way of...two ways of
doing that is replace their chiller or perhaps replace the older chiller We have, we put a new
chiller on top this building a few years ago, because some of us old timers remember what used
to happen in here. I think one time we evacuated the building when it got 85 degrees. So
anyway, the other chiller needs to be replaced, and it has the potential of doing the other
buildings as well. And so that would give us really great efficiencies in terms of our electric bill,
and so that's a possibility. So we're still replacing the prosecutor's chiller but we might replace
it with a new one here and give us a backup in this building that would be even better.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But this...what your...what is involved in this request is just the Prosecutor's
Building?
MR. GOODE: Yeah, and then also handling their diffusers and their air handler units and whatever else
that needs to get fixed over there.
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CHAIR WHITE: Do you have an estimate of what it would cost to do a replacement here that would
pick up that instead of...
MR. GOODE: Well we think the 700 will do the whole thing.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. GOODE: If for some reason we don't do it and we just replace the chiller, the prosecutor's, and
maybe the bids only come in at 400 and we'll have savings.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, so that makes the 700,000 look a little more realistic.
MR. UEOKA: Chair? If acceptable, could we expand the title of the appropriation to take into
consideration this different plan than what may be written right now?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I don't have a copy of that handout. Does the Committee have that?
MR. GOODE: The handout?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I thought you said you had a handout regarding the...
MR. GOODE: No, I'm sorry I don't have a handout, I just got a, my own e-mail, a copy of an e-mail,
but I did reply a written reply. My written reply didn't have this detail including what I'm
discussing now though.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. GOODE: The chiller on top. But it sounds like Mr. Ueoka would like to have it re-described if we
go that way.
CHAIR WHITE: And what is the size of the chiller that would be replaced on the top of the building?
MR. GOODE: Oh, I don't know. I'm sorry, I don't know.
CHAIR WHITE: If you could send us the details back because we'll need to include that with the...if
we leave it at 700,000 we're going to have to know what the description is and what the work
entailed is.
MR. GOODE: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any questions on the chiller? Okay, I want to thank Public Works,
if you have no further questions for them. And Mr. Guzman asked for DPS to be available.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, yeah. Yeah, yeah.
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CHAIR WHITE: And Mr. Hiromoto is here. Okay, Mr. Guzman. Gentlemen, if you could discuss that
later. Go ahead, Mr. Guzman.
DEPARTMENT OF PERSONNEL SERVICES

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Good afternoon. I, my question to...oh, can you
state your name for the record, please?
MR. HIROMOTO: Good afternoon. My name is Lance Hiromoto, I'm the Director of Personnel
Services here.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, thank you very much. My question was and I'm not sure if
you've been following what's been going on in the last couple days, but one burning question
that I had is an explanation as to whether you can transfer...or no, actually delete certain E/Ps
out of a department and then almost like transfer it but create the same amount that you're
deleting and place those into a different department. And how difficult is that in terms of your
process.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair? Member Guzman, I believe that's a normal protocol with this body, this
legislative body. I assume that you're talking about vacant positions?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes, I'm sorry.
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah. Because if you have -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: It's been a long week.
MR. HIROMOTO: --incumbents in there -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes.
MR. HIROMOTO: --then we have issue . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, yeah, yeah. I'm talking about vacancy. That's why I preface
it if you were following the last two . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah, unfortunately I was at a hearing this morning so I missed this, today's
discussion. But no, I don't...I think that this body can delete E/Ps, remove appropriations from
program A and create or authorize E/Ps and authorize appropriations in, you know, department
B. And that should be okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And there's, there wouldn't be a problem in terms of the processes
that your Department would go through? And how long would that take on average?
MR. HIROMOTO: We would treat that...as far as the deletion part of the position, the E/P and the
appropriations we have, that's no problem. I mean this body can do that. When you authorize
E/Ps and authorize appropriations in another department, we just treat that as a normal creation
like your, this body authorizes new positions for a department, you know, expansion positions
for a department. So they would just go through, the department would just go through a normal
process of developing position descriptions, sending it with the appropriate paperwork through
the Budget Director, Managing Director, it would come down to us, we would, I would assign it
to a specialist, they would conduct an audit, a job audit on that position, determine the
classification of that position, and then inform the departments to submit what we call a
personnel action to effectuate that or to create that position.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And that whole process that you've indicated, how long
would that take?
MR. HIROMOTO: It, I guess it would depend. I would have to say that it depends on what kind
position that department is creating. If it's something that we already have in our County system
it shouldn't be very long. If it's a new position that we don't have in this County and maybe
some other jurisdiction has, you know, it may take a couple months to create it. If no jurisdiction
has it then we're talking a little bit, maybe a month longer to get it established.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And how difficult would that process be for a department head to
initiate, I guess?
MR. HIROMOTO: The only responsibility of the department head would be to develop the position
description, put together the duties and responsibilities that this position would be assigned.
They would just, again, draft a position description and submit it up to the ninth floor.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And the reason...just to give you an update, the reason why
I'm asking this line of questioning is because there has been issues on the floor, at least in my
mind, that the theory is, is that some departments have over, you know, a certain amount of
vacancies and they haven't been filled and but yet the same department is asking for expansion
positions. And so if those positions, the vacancy positions are not being filled, they are sitting on
the salaries of those vacant positions, a cushion of monies. And so just to clarify in my mind,
which you've done so, is basically we can delete some of those vacancies and put those E/Ps in a
different department or create those positions or those E/Ps in a different department. Is that
correct?
MR. HIROMOTO: That's correct. I'm not defending departments but some departments have, you
know, they have reasons why they don't fill positions. It could be because they're looking
internally or through transfer or things like that, so, you know, not all positions that are vacant
are just being left there and unattended.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right. But it is somewhat correct or correct to assume that...or not
assume or just is it correct that once they have the vacant position, they're actually holding on to
that certain amount that's being funded for that or allocated for that position? That amount of
monies is just sitting there in their department?
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: They...because this body would assign an E/P to that position and this body would
make appropriations for the salary of that position, so, yes, until that position is filled then the
salary is sitting there.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you very much, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Lance, for being here. Thanks
for taking the call this morning on pretty much those same questions. To expand on that, say a
department has two half positions, two half, it's not FTEs but halftime, can we take two of those
to another department and make a full E/P out of that? Or is that harder to do?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? I just want to clarify, the Council is not transferring E/Ps from one...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Take, I said take.
MR. BAZ: Take, whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Delete the two out of there and add...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, so you can do whatever you want to.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. BAZ: If you want to delete two half-time E/Ps which is one E/P in a certain program you can do
that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. BAZ: If you want to add an E/P to another program you can do that. Where it gets sticky is by
using the term transfer of, 'cause really only the Mayor has the ability to create and abolish
positions.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you. But create and abolish positions, but we can delete E/Ps
versus...and add it.
MR. BAZ: Correct. E/Ps are different than positions. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. Then the other question is along those same lines, if we
delete from Parks and then add to Police, two separate bargaining units, that doesn't matter as far
as we're concerned? It's just adding...
MR. BAZ: That's why I wanted to make that distinction clear that you're deleting E/Ps in a program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Delete, right, and then adding to another program so it doesn't matter.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. And again, thank you, Lance, for being here.
My question to you is...and Ms. Baisa and I sat here years ago when your predecessor came up,
right? And gave us his long dissertation that when we eliminate positions or delete positions
then if you want to bring 'em back it was going to be a cumbersome process to bring it back.
Am I correct in my analogy? And okay so just so that our minds straight because we were told
this was the way it was, and this was a few years ago, because we went through this, remember
when we were going about four years back on our budget cuts when the economy was in its
downturn, you know, it was at its lowest point, we had to do that. So my question to you is if
you eliminate a position, delete a position, right, we deleted that E/P, right, 'cause I'm trying not
to use the wrong word, eliminate the position, because I saw how hostile you got so I don't want
to . . . (inaudible). . . any hostility around here. I had that this morning with the other guy, you
know, whoa, oh my God. I don't know why, people just get hostile. But no, seriously, you
deleted the E/P so that E/P is gone, so now the next director two or three years later come in and
say I need that E/P, I need to bring that E/P back. I no like ask the question until...I didn't want
to ask the question until you were finished discussing with him just in case the answer was in the
discussion.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz forgot that you had the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's okay. I've been interrupted many times in my life. No
seriously, there's...so is it a real challenge then to bring that E/P back and reclassify it?
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MR. HIROMOTO: I guess I would ask compared to what? Because it does take, it is a process that the
department needs to go through. They would need to, again, develop a position description, you
know, fill out the same paperwork, send it up to the Managing Director and Budget Director,
they would have to approve it, it'll come down to us, I'd assign a specialist to do an audit on it,
so it...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So the same process whether you start an expansion position or
bring back a position?
MR. HIROMOTO: Well I would think that bringing back a position is the same as creating an
expansion position.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so the same thing, right?
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So just worried though that would be really a problem once you
delete something to bring it back. And I guess...
MR. HIROMOTO: I don't know if it...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Go ahead.
MR. HIROMOTO: No, I don't think it, I don't know if it's a problem but it is that whole process again.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The whole process again.
MR. HIROMOTO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well she had indicated it was going to be a real challenge, so, you
know, I don't know what that meant at that time. But you're telling me kind of almost, you
know, to be perfectly honest, a different story, but that's fine. You know so in other words
whether it's the deletion or an expansion it's the same process of -MR. HIROMOTO: Creating a position.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --creating a position.
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I'm a little confused here. If you have a list of...and I'm
not picking on Police Department, we'll just do Police Department and Parks 'cause they both
start with P. You have a position that you want to create in Police, that we want to put an E/P
into Police Department and its Police Officer II. I don't know what the process is. I mean I
would say you already have position description for Police Officer II, you already have all the
things you need except for a little tick next to the, you know, an addition to the number. What
kind of process are we talking about there? Are we talking days, months, weeks?
MR. HIROMOTO: I would say days or weeks because it should be a simple process, but it does have to
go through various checkpoints. It has to go to...the department has to develop the position
description, has to attach it to a position action form, it has to be signed, it has to be sent to
Budget Director, Budget checks whether it's, there's funds appropriated, whether the payroll
code is correct, funds available, where the funds are coming from, he approves it, it goes to the
Managing Director, Managing Director checks whether it's appropriate in that organization, he
approves it, it comes down to us, and then we do the audit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. The part that kind of catches me is the develop a PD, you've
already got the PD, right?
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct. So it should...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's just you print it out -MR. HIROMOTO: That should be a...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and put it on a piece of paper and...okay. You make it sound like it's
a big, long process. The other part, yes, it is a pretty big process, but technically if it
was...something was needed right away, it could be run around and done in a day or two, right?
Okay. All right. You scared me there for a second. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Mr. Hiromoto. So just to toss in the
word re-describing, I guess. How does that...so that's just a position and the department can just
rename it? And which means re-describing or can you just explain to me what that means?
Re-describing.
MR. HIROMOTO: A re-description would most likely happen to an existing position. It has already a
position description, and the department is requesting or has changed the duties perhaps a little
bit, so they want us, want Personnel to check to make sure that the position is appropriately
classified. So they would again draw up a position description with perhaps that new duties and
responsibilities, send it through the process, and we would do an audit and classify the position.
We would either make sure that it's appropriately classified...maybe just the, maybe the new
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duties were not significant enough to change that classification, you know, from maybe a Police
Officer Ito a Police Officer II. It's still a trainee type of position or duties that are assigned but
maybe it's, it uses a computer now, you know, the position uses a computer so that's why they
want to re-describe or change the position description. So we would, I would send down a
specialist to speak perhaps to the supervisor or if there's an incumbent to the incumbent, check
out what the difference is, and come back, do a report to me, and we would determine or the
specialist would recommend to me what the appropriate classification would be in light of that
new duties that the department, you know, has added to that position. So that would be a
re-description. So a reallocation may happen or may not happen. A reallocation may happen if
the duties are so significant that it changes the classification of that position. A reallocation
would not happen if we say oh the duties are new but they still fit within the Police Officer I
class.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And something like that generally takes a few hours?
MR. HIROMOTO: Again, if it's a simple, like a Police Officer Ito II, yeah, it's simple.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: It's very fast.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And a follow-up, Chair, if you don't mind. In regards to, you
know, did we say deleting E/Ps or what have you, when we look at the vacancy lists and the ones
that no request to fill, I guess NRF is no request to fill a position. And I suppose there's
probably a timeline behind that, like maybe it's been years, maybe it's just been a few months.
I'm sure each one has a reason behind why an NRF is there. Could there be...if it's been say for
years then obviously maybe not needed and thereby can be, you know, given to another
department or something. I don't...these NRFs, I'm just wondering I guess again each one has a
different reason for being an NRF. If maybe you can just comment. In regards, I guess, 'cause if
we want to create more E/P in one department and if we...I see NRF, maybe that could be more
of a justified position, I guess, to take...delete or...I was just trying to figure that out.
MR. HIROMOTO: If you notice on our, on the vacancy report we have an NRF like what you
mentioned and we have an NRL, I think. Something like that. The NRF means that the
department has not yet submitted or attached the position description with the request for
position action and sent it through the process. They're not done yet...that yet. The NRL means
that they've done that but they have not requested a list of eligibles from us yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Meaning it's still vacant but they're not looking to fill and they're
not looking for your list of eligibility for applicants I guess for the position?
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct. Which means that they could be looking at a transfer to fill that position or
they could be looking at internal promotions to fill that position, or they could be looking at
inter-jurisdictional, maybe someone from the, they know someone from the State that wants to
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transfer to that position. Normally we don't know what the reason why they, the department has
established the position but hasn't requested a list yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: It could be various reasons.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
MR. BAZ: And, Mr. Chair, that's why I, my office spends the extra time of taking the requests, the
vacancy report from Department of Personnel Services and applying what we know about it and
producing it in what's required in our Budget Implementation Report which was handed out
today. So, yeah, you know, just some examples like those two half-time positions in the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns in Kaunoa, the, Personnel's request just says no
request to fill, right, so their vacancy report just says no request to fill. However, the background
is that we're using those E/Ps to cover something else, so that's why that. Or it was deleted
through the attrition program or, you know, there's Parks and other ones have not filling per
attrition or holding for possible use of the Sustainability Coordinator position that we're
transferring. So there's various things in there as you're reviewing the option of deleting E/Ps
that we'd probably have you look at before just saying for sure delete 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Great. Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you for that list, Mr. Baz. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions for Mr. Hiromoto? If not, thank you very much for your time.
Thank you for sticking around for us.
MR. HIROMOTO: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Members.
CHAIR WHITE: And the Chair needs a few minute break, we'll be right back. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

4:50 p.m.

RECONVENE:

5:08 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This Budget and Finance meeting will come back to order. And we
will proceed with the Transportation Department. Welcome back.

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
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MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Yes, I'm Director Jo Anne Johnson Winer and this is my Deputy Marc
Takamori from Department of Transportation.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions for the Director?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. First of all, the first question I have for you,
Ms. Winer, you saw the cut that was made, the $1 million. What effect would that $1 million
loss have to your Department?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Right now we would be unable to purchase any buses, and we would be
unable to go out for any grants of any kind. Because essentially that zeroed out the matching
funds we would have. So we would ask for a complete restoration of that. Because of our bus
procurement and we have a target, it would primarily impact our Paratransit fleet requirements,
and with the changes coming up in July we, we're assuming we're not going to qualify for any
grant money because right now there are no bus procurement grants really out there. So we
would be looking at purchasing a minimum of ten Paratransit vehicles, because the new vendor
is going to need those vehicles due to the premature aging and mileage that has substantially
accelerated because we now have 717 Paratransit clients.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That use the Paratransit system?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: So that would severely hamper our entire plan and operation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Then the other question I have for you along the same lines since
you brought up about Paratransit, disable...people with disabilities. Sometime you gotta be real
careful. There's been a number of testifiers asking if we would consider a bus pass, and today
one of the ladies actually made a good suggestion is a bus pass that would be the same as our
seniors and our youth. I don't know what they pay, I think $20...50...whatever it might be a
month. Could that be done to assist them so that they can use the bus system on a regular basis?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: What we would rather do is go back to the recommendations, and we've met
previously with Ms. Darcy and a number of the disabled groups. We did propose a fare
assistance program for people of low incomes. We...the problem with just throwing a pass out
there, you know, and not having anything to back it up is that we'd like to know what the
numbers are. And we do not want to have unintended consequences. Right now, the
certification would be a huge problem for our Department. Just because you're qualified for
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Paratransit does not automatically mean that you would be qualified for this kind of pass on fixed
route. But our recommendation would be to return to the proposal that we had given repeatedly
to our disabled groups which is do a fare assistance program. If you want to limit it only to lowincome disabled individuals, it would be a total cost of $12,000 for MEO to administer it, they'd
also be gathering data which you would then have next budget cycle to at least make an
intelligent decision as to whether or not this pilot program was worthy of continuation. And then
that way you would be informed about whether a disabled pass would be advisable, because you
would know the number of people that would be in need.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. I'll let others ask questions. But thank you for
that clarification.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Winer, for being
here. Your Department of course has received a lot of attention as the testifiers . I had the
same questions as Mr. Victorino so thank you for answering those. In my budget proposal I had
tried to find the cost of addressing couple of the needs that were expressed to us during the
district meetings, and one of course was for a Waihee route and the other for additional
transportation on Molokai. And we put, I put those amounts in the budget but of course they're
not there. One was for 6...they would each 16,000 and they would of course be done by MEO
so they would be inexpensive, relatively inexpensive. Your thoughts? Because they're not in
there, and could you handle it?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: I think that MEO, I would rather see MEO if that's possible. I know they did
put in a request for additional funding, that of course is up to the Council. But I certainly would
say that if those services, much like the, I guess it was a request near Job Corps, I think it's more
appropriate rather than us starting another route when we have not even completed the
finalization of the Kula route, I'm very reluctant to expand beyond our capability. We don't
have the vehicles right now to do it. We have ordered ten new large buses, but we may be able
to free up some smaller buses. But I really would be agreeable to working with MEO to see that,
you know, they would be able to provide services as an interim measure in those areas `til we
can justify a fixed route.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you for your answer. Thank you, Chair.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Director, for being here. So
Mr. Victorino did address the two...thank you for speaking on the fare assistance program which
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sounds like a great idea, and I'm looking to perhaps try and see how to fit that in. But the other
one in regards to Transportation Grant Supervisor, as I understand it was something that you
perhaps I think requested but it didn't make it through. And it...can you just let me know or let
us know the justification for such an added body into your Department?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Yes, the principle reason is that during our last FTA audit you always get
warnings when you have any non-compliant or lack of, I guess, continuity, for a better word, in
your department where there's any threat or potential threat to your operations. It was revealed
to us by the FTA and the recommendation was that we needed a position that was going to be
continuous in our Department that was not an appointed position. Because as you know when
Administrations change, people oftentimes go with that Administration, and three out of our five
employees are appointed. So if all three of us were to go, that would mean there is absolutely no
continuity for our Department continuing on into the future, and the FTA basically saw that as
something of serious concern to them. And my fear is that next time when we get questioned,
when we apply for grants, when we get audited again, they will ask us what have you done to
address the concerns that we expressed, what are you doing? I did what they recommended and
that position particularly now with the advent of Metropolitan Planning Organization, Urbanzoned area, the management not only of the grants that we oversee but the management if we do
get a TIGER Grant through this process that we're going to try to reapply for with MEO,. that
grant alone would require probably one full-time individual. So that position, you know, a lot of
other things could take place, but that position I feel is my one responsibility that beyond my
tenure in this Department I would want to see that position established.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you for your explanation on that, Director.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And...or, Mr. Baz, did you have any comment in regards to that?
Okay. And thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Winer, is it possible for that type of position to be
funded out of Highway Funds?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: You'd have to ask our Budget Director. I...we did bring in just through, you
know, your reestablishing the fares last year, I wanted to also mention we did bring in $1 million
additional in revenue. So I don't know if that makes any difference, but that went into the
Highway Fund.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz.
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MR. BAZ: Thank you. I'd have to do a little bit more research. It's State law which is, dictates what
the Highway Fund can be used for, mass transportation is one of those functions. So we'd have
to look at the correlation between this grant position and mass transportation, I suppose, is how I
would do the research for that.
CHAIR WHITE: Well I guess that brings up the question whether or not the Administration program
which is now General funded could qualify for Highway funding.
MR. BAZ: I was actually going to say that exact same thing. We had...I did research when we first
came in and proposed to Council which they adopted the use of Solid Waste monies and
Wastewater monies to pay for the Department of Environmental Management's Director's
Office, even though they used to be paid out of General Fund, and that has worked out well. I
can...it's not going to be right now but I can do the research maybe and propose it in next fiscal
year's budget to see what portion of the Director's Office would be related to Highway Fund
usages and create a transfer, interfund transfer from the Highway Fund to the General Fund to
pay for those costs. That'd, it'd be similar to what we also do in Department of Public Works in
the Engineering Division. We have a transfer from the Highway Fund to the General Fund for
the Engineering Division's operations, because the work that they do is related to, you know,
Highway Fund activities.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Ms. Winer, the, I understand the concern with the three individuals
leaving all at one time. The continuity of having...I guess it doesn't qualify to have the Civil
Engineer and Transportation Program Manager provide that continuity?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: They wouldn't begin to know what, you know, I mean they know some of
the functions but their...it would probably cripple our Department totally.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Now, Ms. Winer, you talked about the million
dollars, if you didn't have the million dollars you couldn't buy buses?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But that's only if we got Federal funds, is that correct?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: No, either way. When you take away our Bus Procurement Fund, if we did
not get Federal funds, we would be planning on spending that money. We don't anticipate on
being eligible because there are no current programs for bus procurement in that Fund. But if
there were monies by some strange twist of fate, if the Federal government reauthorized and
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allowed grants or we did qualify under Metropolitan Planning Organization or anything else, to
secure funds, you need a match generally.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Do you know how much you spent last year and the year
before? Or can you...I mean I have some figures here but I just think they're kind of low, but if
you know what...
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Well we just ordered ten buses and we had cobbled together I guess a
substantial amount of funding, but those were the large buses. So that was around $4 million.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And most of that was Federal funds?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Eighty percent.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So in...that's weird, 'cause in the Budget Details Page 18-6 shows that
you only spent 250,000 last year, fiscal year, I'm sorry, Fiscal Year '12.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: I'm not sure, it could have been because of the way that the...because we just
only went out for the Request for Proposal, so more than likely what had ended up happening
was we didn't get the procurement but it was encumbered.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The 250,000?
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Yeah. We're going to look for it, but, you know, I...where are you looking?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Details Page 18-6.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: And I'm not sure...that may have been the match. Oh, the 250,000 you're
looking for was the MEO Transit Center? No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I don't know, it's Special Revenue Funds under Bus Procurement
Fund. I'm just trying to figure out, trying to match what was, what's being said and what's being
needed.
CHAIR WHITE: You know as you can see on the sheet, I'm confused a little bit too -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --because we have an $855,000 appropriation that doesn't show up in the Details.
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MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Okay. My Deputy is explaining to me that more than likely...and we can
check on this to make certain, but that the money was encumbered but because the bill had not
yet been received, that's why that amount shows up. See, oftentimes when we get...we'll put
together, it's almost like a leapfrog effect.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. So in the 2013 which no money apparently was adopted but
that actual spent will probably be really high? Is that...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, Member Couch. Thank you, Mr. Chair, for pointing that out. It looks like there
was $855,000 in adopted ordinance for Fiscal Year 2013, but it's not showing up on that Detail
page. I'm not sure why so I'll look that up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, yeah. If you could look it up and see what's going on with it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, that's where the confusion is -MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and that's probably why that got eliminated out of the budget. So
okay, thank you.
MS. JOHNSON-WINER: And I know it's odd but sometimes we don't get our drawdown letters until a
whole year after we get the notification that we've been given the grant, so we encumber
whatever money is there and then, you know, we just have to hold onto it until the next year.
That's why we've expended, you know, probably just with the order and completion, this fiscal
year we will have completed that 4 mil just, I think it's right around $4 million worth of bus
purchase, 80 percent of which is Federal.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Baz, do you have any info yet?
MR. BAZ: . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions for the Department? Okay, seeing none, we'll have
Mr. Baz look that up and we'll ask Mr. Taylor to come down. Thank you very much, Ms. Winer

MS. JOHNSON-WINER: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: --and Mr. Takamori. Okay. Mr. Victorino, I believe you had questions.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Mr. Taylor, thank you for coming this evening. And we
are into the evening already. The first question I had for you was I notice in here an additional
appropriation for the Waikamoi Flumes. I'm trying to find the page right now, so if somebody
can help me I...
MR. TAYLOR: Page 824.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Eight... see, I knew somebody would have the answer to that.
Eight two four. That's on the Details, I think, right? I think.
MR. TAYLOR: No, the project sheet in CIP is on Page 824.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, I guess, Sandy, we working off of this. Yeah, yeah. It's
not your fault, not your fault. I know you...shoot. Well anyhow, we know that -CHAIR WHITE: I was just going to say why don't you just go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and we will find it here.
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead and ask the question.
MR. BAZ: On Page 47 of 67.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Forty seven of sixty...thank you, Sandy. I was 46, one more
page.
CHAIR WHITE: Me too.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I was one page off, son of a gun. Okay. All right, thank you,
Sandy, for that help. It's been a long day and it's going to get longer. Okay. Yeah, so over here
you're asking for another $726,593 for the Waikamoi Flumes repair and replacement. I kind of
thought we had all that done, but you anticipate needing more money?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair? Dave Taylor, Director of Department of Water Supply. Actually, this isn't
more money, it's the same money, if you'll let me explain. The original SRF loan appropriation
was a Fiscal Year 2012 appropriation. Then we came back for an FY '13 Budget Amendment
for the additional money in bond. So there was some SRF, some bond. We encumbered the
monies last year during the overlap period when it was for CIP, both FY '12 and FY '13.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

MR. TAYLOR: So we used some SRF money, some bond. The FY '12 SRF loan authorization in the
County Budget has now expired, that expired on December 31 st of 2012. When we get an SRF
loan for a project, the SRF program includes the funding for the construction plus a certain
percentage for change orders. That money is still there in the SRF program waiting for us, but it
needs a sister authorization in the County Budget that is still live. So our SRF authorization in
the County Budget expired on December 31 st of 2012, so what this is, is this will allow us to use
the money that Department of Health through the SRF program has allocated for us that we
currently have no availability to actually get because that expired on December 31 st. So it's
really the same money that was appropriated by the Council, if you will, in FY '12, we need it
now in FY '14 because that's when we're going to actually spend it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I think I got the picture. In other words, it's money that's
kind of being...if you...for the layman's term out there, being rolled over, but you gotta redo it
and reauthorize it each time you use it. Need it, I should say.
MR. TAYLOR: I think that's close enough to be accurate.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay, all right. Then the other question I had for you is you
know on these State Revolving Loan funds that we put in this budget. It was questioned to us
that applications or we haven't gotten the money. Can you explain how this works? 'Cause I
know you just said that you got it in '12 but not using it in '14. So how does this equate here as
far as futuristic use of this SRF funds?
MR. TAYLOR: The State Revolving Fund Loan program is a Federal program where the EPA takes
Federal money and gives it to the states. The state departments of health establish this revolving
fund. So they loan it out to the counties' municipalities, we pay it back, and that revolving fund
at each state level builds. It never goes back to the Federal government, it keeps building in the
state where it's revolving. Every year all of the different municipalities and agencies apply to
the state department of health when their projects are ready. So what we're all doing is we keep
a rolling list with the Department of Health. We've a lot of verbal communication with them
about how likely or unlikely it is that there'll be funding, but it's not until we're ready with the
project and we sign a final loan agreement that there's actual agreement that we absolutely get
the money. So the sooner we can lock in projects and authorization through the budget process,
the sooner we're ready to go to Department of Health and say we're ready to sign these loan
agreements.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So some of the ones that we're seeing right here on this, for this
authorization '13-'14, you haven't applied for the monies yet?
MR. TAYLOR: We always apply years before. As soon as we know a project might be eligible for the
State Revolving Fund Loan program, we put in an application, get on the list with Department of
Health. Everyone in the other counties is doing the same thing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
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MR. TAYLOR: So there's always a chance that one of the counties has some huge project, comes in the
day before us and gets all the money and we call the next day and they say hey, there's none left.
But we have this active working relationship to try to see where everyone else is. But again,
until we sign the contracts, there's no absolute certainty that the money will be available for us.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So our job is to make sure that we get it ready so that you
can go out and get the money for these various projects?
MR. TAYLOR: We try to stay ahead of the game so we're first, and I think both Water and
Wastewater, we've had a really good track record of being first in line and getting the money
we've asked for. And we have an excellent working relationship with Department of Health on
that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Chair, thank you. That clears up my questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, other questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well I did have 'em but Mr. Victorino asked them all. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Seeing none, thank you very much. Members...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How many more departments, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: We have in...well, there was a request earlier for the Department of Finance to come
back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So I believe that's the only remaining department.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And Mr. Agsalog is...I saw him recently but he ran away.
CHAIR WHITE: His Deputy is here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Why don't we...if we can finish, 'cause no sense take a dinner
break and come back.
CHAIR WHITE: It's up to the Members.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: We have to come back. We're gonna work.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: We're not pau for today.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I mean I'd like to finish the last department then.
CHAIR WHITE: What's the pleasure?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, what is the plan though? I mean we're going for dinner
break and then come back?
CHAIR WHITE: The plan is to take a one-hour dinner break.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well can we finish the last department then we're done?
CHAIR WHITE: It's up to you guys, I'm okay going either way.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, is he here? I mean if he's ready.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Or we...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Plus they're here.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: . . .(inaudible). . . for an hour.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: True.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, while we're waiting, I did look up the Bus Procurement Fund issue. It looks like
for some reason Fiscal Year 2013's appropriation was put into a different Index Code which
didn't line up and that's why it didn't show up there. $855,000 was appropriated. The actual
expenditures were $183,362, the encumbrance at $671,638. There is a zero balance left of that
855,000.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. You know where...is it somewhere else in the Budget Details?
MR. BAZ: I...let me find out and see if I can find out -CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --where, what happened to it. Mr. Agsalog is on his way up.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We'll just take a few minute recess while we wait for him. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

5:34 p.m.
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RECONVENE:

5:42 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order. And Camille is passing out Mr. Agsalog's -MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --outline. Yes, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you. Just going back to that Transportation item. There was...the item is under
Equipment, and there was a deletion of that. You know normally equipment we consider
expansion but there is a listing on Page 18-11 of the Budget under Highway Fund,
Administration Program Equipment, $855,000 was the adopted amount for Fiscal Year 2013.
And then if you'll look a little bit further under the Details, on Page 18-13 it's got the new
equipment list of $1 million there. So it's why it's not listed in the Operations, it's under the
Equipment detail.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you for that clarification.

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions for Mr. Agsalog?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, can we have a moment to read through this?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, actually...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Could we go and maybe have five-minute recess, yeah, that way -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --the public's just not hanging waiting for us.
CHAIR WHITE: In recess. . . .(gavel). . .

RECESS:

5:43 p.m.

RECONVENE:

5:45 p.m.
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CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . Okay, Members, questions for Mr. Agsalog? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are you going to go in any order or just -CHAIR WHITE: Maybe I'll just take it...well actually, Mr. Agsalog, if you want to provide an
explanation, or we can just open it up for questions since you've got the explanation in front of
you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure. The explanation's here, I just my big question is on the
Bloomberg Advisory Services. You talk about, Mr. Agsalog, you talk about making an
investment, you know, we have somebody going through and making investments with our
brokers and dealers, and you say at a designated date and time the brokers will e-mail their offers
to the County for tabulation, evaluation, and selection. How often is somebody doing this? Is
this a daily event? Is this weekly? I mean do we have somebody sitting there saying oh, the
market's ready, or this week we've got 2 million to invest so let's, where is the best place to do
it? Can you give us a frequency?
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Depending on the month, it's very seasonable also. Some
month between February and March the frequency is quite often because of the cash that we
receive through property tax incoming revenue. We have some investment that matures almost
every month, so we do a lot of transactions as well. Having said that, the only way that we've
been doing, even when our new Investment Officer is here, we only specify the amount, the
timeframe that we would need that money to be liquid again because of our responsibilities to the
bills that we pay and all that. Figure out the cash flow. Once you have the cash flow is done, we
know exactly when these maturity that we need to happen. Right now we ask...we give the
amount of money like you have discussed, and then we will select the best yielding on that
particular bids that this brokers and dealers give us. So and to answer your questions I would say
weekly, might be twice a week. In average, I would say about two-three times a week that we do
something, okay. We do trade if we have the cash to trade, because we need to invest the money
that we have because Bank of Hawaii when they hold our cash, we have to buy collaterals and
it's more expensive for us. So we need to actively invest the cash that we have.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So your very frequently is, could be twice a week?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And we're only restricted to certain investments we can make,
is that correct?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Certain types of investments.
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MR. AGSALOG: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If you had access to this data as opposed to just whatever the broker
feeds you, how much would you estimate that we would...how much more income or I guess
higher interest rate, whatever, how much of a return more would we get if we had this system?
MR. AGSALOG: That, in accounting of what's the return would be, when I look at our investment
portfolio of over 300 million, if we can make one basis point a year using this, I think it would
have already paid for the particular $25,000 Bloomberg tools that we have. Okay. The reason
that I say I can make this amount of money, because we are restricted to a particular type of
securities that we have to invest with regards to our HRS and investment policy, the
diversification and all that. The advantage of having this is now we can look at new offerings
that we can wait instead of investing today, and we know that the investment that yielding is a
little higher is Friday, we can wait until Friday to buy. We can direct the dealers and brokers
when to buy it. The way it's going right now is we don't see that, we don't have that ability to
do so. So what the brokers/dealers does is they give us whatever they have in their portfolio that
is the best for them to sell us, and that's what we get based on the what the best offering that we
get from all the brokers that bids for the investment that we have. So to answer your question, to
say okay I will make 200,000 for you, I cannot really do that, because I don't have really...that I
cannot compare them between now and when I'll have the Bloomberg. But I can assure you that
when I have that tools, instead of buying today I will buy on Friday if the yield on Friday is
better. That's the beauty of it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. But isn't that the broker's job to do that kind of thing?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, sir, that's what they do. But we don't know if there is an instrument that is for
sale on Friday. They're not going to volunteer that. You wait until Friday. They will not say
that. So that's what our job as investors in the County to direct our broker/dealer when to buy
and what type of securities they should buy depending on the diversification of our investment
requires and allowed by our investment portfolio or investment policy. So this is really a good
tool for our Investment Officer to use.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I guess...
CHAIR WHITE: If I could just interject?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
CHAIR WHITE: Our initial understanding was this, these were not in use in the, at the State level, and
we since checked with Kalbert Young and he said that they have begun using them. He said
their only caution is that you need somebody pretty sharp to operate it. And then we also
checked with Wes Machida at the ERS and he said they're very useful. So...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're -- 141 -
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CHAIR WHITE: I'm fine...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --offering to remove that then from the...well then I don't need to ask
any more questions. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair? I have a question.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello. What was that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ms. Crivello.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, I was trying to recognize her when this erupted over here. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you for being here, Director. I'd like to
reference the delete six expansion position, your Service Representative II. You make mention
here that the DMVL annually collects I guess over $39 million for the various agencies. Can you
tell me who the agencies are and are they all County agencies?
MR. AGSALOG: State, the Weight Tax for the State that we collect for them and then remit them to
them also.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So the actual agency is the State agencies?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So out of the 30...let's say for the $39 million, how much
goes to the State agency?
MR. AGSALOG: I would say about 60 percent, right around there.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So out of that 60 percent, are they able to help carry the load of the
service representatives? I recognize that you have two, right, that the State actually pays for, is
that my understanding?
MR. AGSALOG: More than that, ma'am. We have the CDL program which they pay for it but we
operate it as County services for them, and they pay that through a grant reimbursement service.
So whatever we spend to pay the, I think 15 people, because there's some services that we do for
them. I think it's about 15 people that they pay on a 15 E/P count, plus the 2 for the State ID that
they have given us. We just send them the bill for the cost for that particular one. So and in the
39 million that's also be included in the particular collection. But yes, State pays some E/P
count. I wish that I could have gotten my budget, but there is a dedicated number of
State-funded position, but still we consider them our employees.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I recognize that. I'm just trying to find some balance that we're
doing 60 percent of State income and why can't part of that be part of the expenses, too? Help
us carry the load.
MR. BAZ: Right. Mr. Chair and Member Crivello, in Appendix A, Grant Revenue section, the
Department of Finance does receive all of its grant revenue from the State of Hawaii. Their
funds, it looks like about 17 positions, and close to about $11/2 million worth of those positions.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: In addition to the 17 positions you need another 6, can that be part,
taking out of that grant revenue?
MR. AGSALOG: No, the six position, additional expansion position that I'm asking is I'm asking the
County to pay for it, it will not be the State paying for it. I don't think I can get any more money
from the State as far as the amount of people they already allocated with regards to the function
that they're asking us to do for them to collect their taxes and send it to them.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: When we increase our population and serve more people for the State,
do they increase their grants that they give to us as we increase more people?
MR. AGSALOG: Since I've been in the County I haven't seen that happen. It's always we have never
gone and asked them can you give us more money, it's always this is the money that we have for
you guys and this is the number of people that you can do, so send us the bill. And that's what
we have been doing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is there any chance we can ask them for more money? Not necessarily
this year, probably at the Legislature, but...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? Yeah, we could ask. It's a very unilateral type of relationship.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood. But can't we charge an administration fee then?
MR. BAZ: We do. That's the money that we get back from them, the $1.5 million is that includes...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can't we increase our administration fee for...I mean we're getting
more and more --

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

MR. BAZ: At this point...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --people doing their...and we're doing their work for them.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know some of it is for us as well.
MR. BAZ: Right. They're...they tell us how many positions that we can charge back to them. It's a
very, like I said, unilateral. They tell us directly how many positions and that's it. So we can
try, I mean I know that Mr. Vila was explaining to me how he had approached the State on a
number of occasions with the new State ID program that came in on requesting additional, you
know, they funded two. And they were being supposedly generous in giving us two positions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, that's what he said.
MR. BAZ: Right. And the other ones are very similar to that as well. They do it calculations based on
Statewide activity.
CHAIR WHITE: Seems to me that we should ask them to do it themselves.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Either that or hold the money for a couple weeks so we can get some
interest off of it, something until they finally realize that oh, we may need more people.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I mean there's more ways to play this game than...
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, this old debate about the State not wanting to pay and, you know,
putting unfunded mandates on us or inadequately funded mandates on us is old as Methuselah.
But this is why my point is we have to organize a better Statewide lobbying effort, because we
are the victims of this all the time. But part of it is our fault, we're not organized to effectively
lobby, and that's where my energy's going to be. Because we gotta stop this. This has been
going on forever and it's not fair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I don't think you're going to find any disagreement with that. Other questions,
Members?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Agsalog, I wanted to find out a little bit more
on the Professional Services, the IFAS Accounts Payable Workflow.
MR. AGSALOG: Oh, okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair. This particular one is new, and it, as you see, I
think we, I'm asking this as an expansion. Just because our upgrade, when I first arrived at the
Department of Finance we found out that we still have a contract with SunGard who provides the
IFAS, Integrated Financial Accounting System which is serving us, and it was the old one. We
have upgraded that. And in the upgrade process, Mr. Chair, we found out that there are some
features that we can automate the workflow for purchasing. Instead of having papers we can do
some electronic routing of those particular requests that Purchasing is, they're starting now, and
but that workflow, the business process and the workflow needs to be done. And we have found
our staff that we sent to training in the SunGard training, they found this consultant from the Big
Island called Koa Hills, and he's willing to help us. Because he has experience with SunGard
before, and we have met with them and we think that with the $30,000 I think that we are asking,
we'll be able to work with them and at least start us with this workflow and help our staff that is
instead of just doing it when they have time to do it, we have someone that really plan and
implement this. So the 30,000 is a expansion request that I would hope that you will support,
because we want to see if we can use those features that's available in the upgraded system that
we already have. And on top of that, Mr. Chair, our ADP contract, I think I'm asking 14,000
increase in that and suggest increase in the contract because we are...the cost of providing the
W-2 and 1099s that we providing right now, the cost is going up. So I would respectfully
request that you please put those back.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Then it looks like that money has already been spent, right?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, it looks like it. The 14,000 -CHAIR WHITE: The 14,000 . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --has already been encumbered or spent.
CHAIR WHITE: What you're saying here is that it's already been spent?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, but it's an annual thing, Mr. Chair, that we provide the 1099s and W-2 forms to
our staff, for us, too, the one that we receive.
CHAIR WHITE: Does this have anything to do with the 2010 yearend -MR. AGSALOG: No.
CHAIR WHITE: --. . . (inaudible).. .
MR. AGSALOG: Yeah, I know what you meant. I mean, Mr. Chair, no, we still have paid even though
they were late in doing some reporting. But they took care of that, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Do we...my understanding is we're doing the State IDs at all of our satellite
locations?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that correct? And I know you provided it, I've been looking for it, but I can't find
it. There was a, you provided us with an estimate of how much time it takes. And I was...the
question I had was they're giving us two E/Ps to handle the State IDs, and my question or the
question that we sent you was is that equal to the work, the time that it's taking or not?
MR. AGSALOG: I would say no, Mr. Chair, just because when they're still doing...
CHAIR WHITE: And can you give us some sort of an idea of how much more than two E/Ps in the way
of time?
MR. AGSALOG: Because we're doing it a little bit more than they do because we do it now in every
satellite offices, I would say I think four people would take care of that instead of the two that
they have at the Governor's Office. The reason being I say that, Mr. Chair, is that I know that
when you do an appointment with the Governor's Office before, it takes about six weeks before
you can get an appointment, and the line every day is long. So today you still go to my line and
it's long line, but we do it in every single place which requires you more manpower to do instead
of having in one area. Having it done in every satellite offices, it's a burden to the people, so I
would say four people would have been the way we would calculate it. But they just give us, oh
you only need 1 and 1.2 E/P but that's not how the calculations supposed to be.
CHAIR WHITE: It's my understanding that on the Big Island they have five satellite locations but they
only provide State IDs at two out of the five, so that may be be a way to pull it back from -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --some of these satellite offices. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And that was my point is if we're doing the State service
that they only used to do at this little building across the street and two people, if we throw those
two people in the service, the One-Stop Service Center, would that help get the flow better and
just, and have people be able to go there? Because before you had to make an appointment, wait
six months or six weeks, and be in a long line. Now you can go at anytime, get in the long line,
and at least be done in a day in one place as opposed to spreading it out and costing us more
money and taking up time for the people who want to get their driver's license in the other places
because we don't have enough staff because the State isn't providing enough staff. They used to
go to one place, now they can go to a place that has a little bit better parking and they can go
shopping at the same time kind of thing. I mean I would love to see it in every office, but unless
they can help fund us I don't see, you know, where the tradeoff is.
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MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And the tradeoff is service, okay. I say that because we are a
unique County. We have the island of Lanai, we have Hana, we have Molokai. Those residents
of Molokai don't have to fly to Maui or Honolulu to get their ID anymore. That is a service,
okay. So the tradeoff is there. I know everybody say oh, let's do it just like a business, you
know, but, you know, government is not a business, it's about service to the community So I
would love to provide this services. If I can issue a driver's license in Molokai, why couldn't I
issue the identification in Molokai also? So that's a service for all of us, so understand that the
business part of doing service to the community is great but we are not a business, we are a
government.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I understand. And our customers are the taxpayers so they're the ones
that pay the bill. And I don't mind Molokai and Lanai having somebody there that can do that,
because I don't, can't imagine there's really long lines for getting a State ID.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think they combo, right? I mean the representatives there, they
take care of the -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --licensing -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --as well as the ID.
CHAIR WHITE: Wait, wait. One at a time.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm sorry, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch has the floor and then all of a sudden I let you go and then I hear, I'm
hearing three voices and the recorder -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Sony about that.
CHAIR WHITE: --can't handle that so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I understand that and I think they're combo, but my point is let's
either get more money from the State if they can, because we service more, we have the extra
two islands, we can use that as a justification. But, you know, again, as I think Ms., Chair Baisa
said, it's been too long we've just been rolling over and letting them do this. It's one of those
things where we have to carefully weigh where we're spending the money. I'm just...it's kind
of...we get complaints that the lines are too long in the satellite offices, and some of those guys,
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you know, used to go here, why can't they still go here. I know it's a service thing but we have
to make some hard choices sometimes.
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And let me just make it, another stab again. And I think
although if the State ID did not come, knowing what I know now, I would still have asked the six
people for the particular services that we should provide for the community I have heard from a
lot of our people out there that yeah, the services is getting a lot better but the line is really long.
And I think it's...I go to the satellite offices, I go to the Service Center, and the past two days
you can see before 7:30 there's about 80 people line up there. So again, I don't want you to get
hung about the State ID that they give us not enough people, but I would still ask the same
number of people knowing the operation now. I had not come to you the first two years because
I needed to study the operation. And the operation is this, every time that one is absent in the
satellite offices, I cannibalize my people in the Service Center to drive there, so I need to, for the
operation to work properly. I cannot keep cannibalizing my people here in the Service Center
and they will suffer also. So I hope that I can answer more questions, but that is exactly what it
is that...
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I know we're hungry but I didn't know . . .(inaudible). . . we're
cannibalizing now. My God.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, let's get back to work. Ms. Crivello has the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. And I'm sure you're doing all, you know, what you
can best serve our community But go back to the State government and they're paying for two
representatives. Has there been any kind of consideration to just, you know, are you open five
days a week with the...do you serve the ID for the State Identification program five days a week
at the satellite stations?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, okay. So I was just wondering if you would even...I'm sure
you have, thought about having your two State-paid employees rove the different satellites
instead of the provisions of five days a week.
MR. AGSALOG: The reason that we didn't specify it that way, Mr. Chair, is that all our Customer
Service Representatives are trained to issue those particular transactions, and all the satellite
offices are also equipped with the same type of equipment to issue those. So it's easier just to
have those current personnel that's assigned to those satellite offices to issue it, and so we train
them as such. So I don't want to have the community confused that only Wednesday Lahaina
issue an ID. You know I they don't, we don't have that volume so much, it's just that when they
come, we have to screen the documents, make sure that they have all the proof of residency,
proof of Social Security, and all that. And by the time we finish with them the transaction has
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gone that much. So it's not a difficult transaction, it's just time consuming, and it's a service that
we provide to the community
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, I think we've pretty well run through this, and if there are no more
burning questions, I'd like to recess for our dinner break. And...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objections. I heard that.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Can we be back here at 7:15 or do you need a little more time than that?
Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Seven thirty.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll recess until 7:30. . . . (gavel). . .

RECESS:

6:14 p.m.

RECONVENE:

7:34 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . The Budget and Finance Committee meeting will come back to order.
EXHIBIT "1" MATRIX
CHAIR WHITE: And, Members, Staff is distributing to you something I want to...I think is...I'm just
providing this for perspective, because it's clear in going back through the various areas that, you
know, we're going to have to move stuff back in. So what I've asked Staff to do here is to put
the, put a number. So if you look at the, at Fire, the net change that we're talking about is
946,694, for Police it's 765,348, OED grants were reduced by 1.70 million and $200, and DHC
[sic] grants were reduced by 977,000. These numbers are gross and they're the gross cuts,
not...we haven't adjusted any of the numbers in the OED grants and DHCC [sic] to
include...well these numbers would put back all of the grants that we...some of which we have
consensus not to, you know, not to do. So this a high number, a higher number than... so that
would mean that the total, if we put all of it back, it means that the total would be 3 8 million
500...well 3,859,572. And the current revenue with the Homeowners at 2.75 is 19.396 million,
and the new revenue required to provide the add backs is 23.255 million. And so, again, this is
just for perspective. It would mean that we would have to increase...if we ask the homeowners
to pick up all the costs and I'm not suggesting that we are completely, but it would mean that the
Homeowner Rate would have to, just to cover these items the Homeowner Rate would have to
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increase by 55 cents which is equal to what the Homeowner Rate increase was that we made last
year. So that's just to give you some perspective, because again, the amount of money that we
have increased all the other categories by over the last ten years is a very significant number.
And I think we all realize that the homeowners need to be asked to participate a little more than
they are currently, especially since they make up, the 26,500 or so households in that category
make up close to a half of our population. So just want to provide that for your perspective. And
at this point I'd like you to turn to Page 11 in Exhibit "1". And as I mentioned yesterday, I was
concerned that the, when we were talking about the HHC grants that the grantees were told that
they were not allowed to ask for increases, and then some went through the process of
approaching the Mayor and were able to get increases. So as you know, we took all of the grants
back down to last year's level as a starting point. And so the Chair's proposal at this time is to
increase all nonprofits that are getting grants through OED and HHC and Transportation,
increase them by 3 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Is this inclusive of those that were not there last year that were
removed?
CHAIR WHITE: This is just adding 3 percent to the ones that are, that I proposed, and then if you feel
as we go through it, I'd like to get consensus if we can. And if there are those where you want,
you know, want to add a different amount then we can revisit those. And then the ones
that...I'm not making a move to move back in the ones that have been out, I'm just adding
3 percent to the ones that were reduced back to the starting, reduced back to last year's level. So,
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Do we have a copy of that or are we just going to go -CHAIR WHITE: No, I'm just going to go down the list.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --add 3 percent to the numbers?
CHAIR WHITE: I just have it written in.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: It's written on my copy so I'll have...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you'll make the suggestion and then we just...
CHAIR WHITE: Right.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Go ahead, Mr. Guzman.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Are you proposing to add an increase of 3 percent
across the board?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I mean for all nonprofits?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Wow. The only thing I have in terms of what's floating in my head
in the issues is that my count for the increases is if I go through your budget, there was 18
increases. I mean those are subcategories, 18 I'd say nonprofits or categories, 18 increases and
16 flat. So you almost have a 50 percent, 50/50, or, you know, some, you know, does that mean
CHAIR WHITE: This is...yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --50 percent of the nonprofits went to the Mayor instead of the
Director? Because I'd like a verification on that.
CHAIR WHITE: I don't know which ones. It was just Ms. Ridao's comments.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I heard her statement and that's how I did my budget as well.
But when I went back through it and I counted all the increases or the proposed increases from
the nonprofits there were, you know, 18 of them, and then 16 of them stayed flat or assumed not
to have requested an increase. So I'm, I just want some verification whether in fact those 18
nonprofits or units went to the Mayor, you know, and asked for the...
CHAIR WHITE: I don't know that. The Chair's proposal is to increase them across the board at
3 percent. As we go through if you don't feel that they are deserving of the 3 percent increase
then we can take a vote and...or...I'd like to just go through this -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --see if we can get consensus on it.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I have a question though.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: May I ask a question, Chair? So as your...there are a couple that
we deleted completely or...
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So but you still would, you're going to mention that part? Or are
we taking it from the flat budget, then the 3 percent?
CHAIR WHITE: We're taking...we're adding to the items that were not deleted, so if they were taken
back to last year's level. And basically the only ones we deleted were the ones that we did
not...that were new programs. And, you know, Members, the reason I feel this is important is
that we are going through the process of looking at all the various departments. We've got all
these salary increases coming down the road ranging from in the near term 2 percent to 4
percent, and I feel very strongly that the nonprofits have done without and they're in a position
where they're not getting the kinds of retirement payments set aside for them, they're not getting
the increases unless we help them out with it. And this is something that I feel very strongly that
we need to do before we start giving back stuff to the Administration, because these, many of
these nonprofits operate on a shoestring, they don't have...you've heard testimony from many of
them that they don't have, they've had to suspend contributions to their retirement plans, they
haven't had increases for three to four years. And so I think this is at least a measure that we can
provide them to provide a better level of fairness as we're placing in our own County retirement
funds more than double what we...well maybe not quite double but an amount very, very
substantial in our own retirement funds. So with that, I'd like to start with...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just have a procedural question before we dive into this. What is the
intent of what we're going to do here tonight? If we're going to vote yes or no then is that it, it's
in or it's out?
CHAIR WHITE: I would prefer to go through as much as we can tonight and get the consensus.
I'm...there are things that I think that I'm ready to move on other than this, and I'd like to get
done early enough so that we can have Staff recalibrate. If we can make some progress tonight
it'll be worth the time to take another look at where the numbers stack up.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Will there be another opportunity to make any corrections or changes -CHAIR WHITE: Oh yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --or is this...that's what I'm trying to find out -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --is what are we doing, 'cause if it's final -CHAIR WHITE: No, this is not...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --then we gotta be very careful.
CHAIR WHITE: No, no, no. No, no. This is...I don't intend to vote on this.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: If we get consensus, great, but, you know, I know that there are, you know...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We have Members missing.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And we have Members missing which is a concern for me.
CHAIR WHITE: Well yeah, they're not going to be back before the decision making, but -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I realize that.
CHAIR WHITE: --no, my intent is to go through this and get consensus. But at the same time I know
that Mr. Couch has an intention of asking for larger numbers for the youth centers, so, you know,
if the 3 percent is inadequate then we'll revisit it. So...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I got the picture to this point and I totally understand. My
question is now you're saying all the various amounts of money that was in here that like...I'll
go right to the point I'm trying to get to. The First Time Homeowners you took it out.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. But last year it was funded.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So what is your intent? You took it out...
CHAIR WHITE: No, the ones that I've taken out...if you just let us...let me start and you'll see what I
mean -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --in the first page.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So I appreciate the question but I think it'll become clear -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead.
CHAIR WHITE: --as we go through.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So is that where we're starting is on Page 11?
CHAIR WHITE: On Page 11, top of page...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well but that's on Page 10.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It starts on ten.
CHAIR WHITE: No we have consensus on that and I'm not adding that back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Well just because you...all right.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So starting with grants and disbursements for affordable housing rental
programs. To the 825,000 we would add 3 percent or $24,750 for a total of 849,750.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Where are we on?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The first...on the top.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The first line.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Grants and disbursement for affordable rental housing.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, we're on the, the one that has 825,000. Now if it's easier for you if I just
read off the increase, I'm happy to do that, because it's otherwise...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so give us the increase now.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What was it again? I'm sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: The increase was 24,750.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And the total becomes?
CHAIR WHITE: Well I'd rather just read off the increase.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, we can always...yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll provide this. When we recalibrate we'll have the totals. Or I can just read
off what the total is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, the increase.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I want the total.
CHAIR WHITE: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Could you read both?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Can you read both? I mean it's just a second.
CHAIR WHITE: I know but we all write at different speeds, but okay, we'll do both. You got that first
one or do you need the total on the first?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Total on the first.
CHAIR WHITE: Eight forty nine, seven fifty.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Moving down to Hale Mahaolu.
MR. KANESHINA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair? Sorry to interrupt.
CHAIR WHITE: Actually that's right, we already have consensus on that.
MR. KANESHINA: Yeah, thank you for that, too. But just for Staffs clarification, the number you just
read for the . . . (clears throat). . . excuse me, the affordable rental housing program, did we get
any sort of consensus or is that a revisit or?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. We have nothing.
MR. KANESHINA: Because, you know, we're going to re-calc tonight, and it would be really helpful
this time if we really have consensus, revisits or other. So...
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm okay with consensus on that 24,750.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, do we have consensus on the 24,750?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So what does that mean, just revisit?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair? I'd rather leave it what it was on that one.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's my proposal, leave it where it was, and I don't know if we
can get consensus on that but that's my suggestion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, I'm fine with that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I can go with that.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm okay. Is that what you're...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, leave it. Leave it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus leaving it the same.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, consensus leaving it.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Delete and consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you want to do the same thing on the Hale Mahaolu?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We already had consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We had consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: I know but we went back and added the 3 percent to that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so we'll leave that. So we have consensus on the 35. And going down to
grants for community partnership. The 1,1...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Wait, wait, wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Back to that delete expansion position.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: He's just doing the grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry. Oh, okay, I got it. Okay, never mind. Moving on.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so the 1,110,845.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: On that number without increase?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Without increase?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Without increase.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And then we have consensus on Hana Arts...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I'm sorry. It doesn't show whether they already got their
3 percent increase on this one. That's where I'm...
CHAIR WHITE: Well basically most -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're doing it anything with a...
CHAIR WHITE: --of the deletes -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you.
CHAIR WHITE: --are the, either 3 percent or some other number.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you. Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So we're okay with that one?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, then we have a revisit on that on MAPA.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And on, and then the E Malama I Na Keiki 0 Lanai we're increasing that by $2,295 to
78,795. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, Mr. Chair. You're going from 76,500 to what you said, but it
looks the increase was actually 4,880, or was that a higher number?
CHAIR WHITE: That's a higher number.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. All right. So what was your number again?
CHAIR WHITE: The number was 2,295 for a total of 78,795. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Can you give me a reason?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well first of all the person from that district is not here and I think
he wanted more money for them. If I remember correctly. I don't have...
CHAIR WHITE: Staff, do you remember what the proposal was?
MR. KANESHINA: I don't recall. I can look at his proposal to see if there's any notes in his proposal.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll revisit that. And the next is Early Childhood programs, 100,000 increase
by 3,000 to 103. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Opportunity for Head Start Afterschool Programs, 219,975 increased
by 6,599.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: The total is 226,574.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And then the next we have Head Start Summer Programs, the one that has the proviso
for Molokai. The total is 155,736, the increase is 4,672. Consensus?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: The total is 160,408.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We're back to where we were.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just...yeah, Mr. Chair, just that might speed it up is if it's, if you're
just eliminating your cut just say that and we don't need to have the number.
CHAIR WHITE: Say that again?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If you're just eliminating a cut you just say 24...like on the next one
it's 2,450, if that's the same number as what you were cutting you don't need to give the total
and we can just move right on.
CHAIR WHITE: Well I'm just looking at one number so. Good point. I'll try to look out of both eyes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's kind of like, not all are 3 percent increases, right? That's why
you're going straight off the top -CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --at 3 percent, yeah? Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So the next one as Mr. Couch so nicely pointed out, it equals the reduction, so
do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And then...okay, so the...then Kansha Preschool is $300. Is that consensus or revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: For $300, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: How much?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's 300.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Fine, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Kansha Preschool.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: That's 5,300?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, no, 300.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Ten thousand three hundred.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Ten thousand three hundred. American Red Cross, 9,270. Revisit or
consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait. Sony ..
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's 270 increase?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Staff just let me know that in the Lanai Preschool, that there was no revision in Riki's
proposal to change it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we go to?
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we go with your thing, the 2,295.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so do we have consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Victorino was the one that asked it.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Victorino had some . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I still want it revisited. Sony. Go ahead.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, Maui Arts and Cultural Center -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: . . . (inaudible). . . consensus already.
CHAIR WHITE: --increase of...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We did?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We had consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We had consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We had consensus on that, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I don't recall. What's Scott, what's Kaneshina say?
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Community Work Day, Elle wanted to...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: This is where I wanted to add in 15,000 proviso for West Maui. I
have the verbiage.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We can do that later.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we'll do it later. We'll revisit it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. It's just a revisit, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, that's not a revisit, it's just putting your thing when you're
ready, yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: She wants to increase it, too.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, 15K.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we'll come back to that.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: All right. We'll come back. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Services for the Frail and Elderly...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus on that one.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We're okay on that.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, that's right. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you want to increase it or not?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You want to give them 3 percent?
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You want to give them 3 percent . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Give 'em 3 percent, I agree.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I agree.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The increase is 17,000, I can't read whether that's a 5 or...it looks like 5,
17,577. Yeah, that's what it is. The total is 603,477. And the next, Hale Mahaolu Personal Care
Program we went back. We're using the $100,000 from last year and adding the 3 percent to that
for a total of 103.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And adding to the Homeless Programs 18,000 for a total of 618,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So, Staff, are you getting the initials?
MR. KANESHINA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Hui Laulima Ohana Dialysis program.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Three percent.
CHAIR WHITE: The 3 percent is 1,320. So we have -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: --a consensus on the increase?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Hui Malama Learning Center. The increase is $6,210 for a total of 213,210.
Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Imua Family Services is not included in the 3 percent because that's a Capital
Program, and that's a revisit unless we have consensus . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: . . . (inaudible). . . the one who wanted it is not here.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so we have consensus?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Lanai Community Health Center, the increase is 2,268. We had
consensus on that already. Do you want the increase?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Increase.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, increase.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Increase.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so consensus there. Maui Day Care Center Adult Day Care, the total is $8,100
for a total...or the increase is $8,100 for a total of 278,100.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good.
CHAIR WHITE: And Maui Food Bank, the increase is 9,750 for a total of thirty-three, four...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, can we just make that for 10,000 'cause we're just so darn
close?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, 10,000.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, give 'em the ten.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, please, Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: For food.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We all like to eat.
CHAIR WHITE: Well that is really bad.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so the total is back to 335. I'm assuming there were some that still wanted to
revisit the Enlace Program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Maui Family Support Services. We put this one back in. This is the one we
deleted in error, and so we put that back in at 60 and increased it by 1,800 to 61,800.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: The Maui Farm we increased by 5...I'm sorry, $6,533 to a total of 224,293.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair. What was that again? What was the number?
CHAIR WHITE: It's, the increase is 6,533.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Although you only took out 6,097?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You said reduced to flat was 6,097, so they actually asked for less
than...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, they asked for 2.8 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: 2.8 percent.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Which is the national standard of the inflation, right.
CHAIR WHITE: So they're getting a little more.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure, consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, good. Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Mental Health Association. Elle has a revisit on that, but the increase is $713 to
24,473. You still want a revisit on that or was that...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, that's good.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Was that consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Salvation Army, the increase would be $3,510 to a total of 120,510.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Where is that? Wait, I'm sorry, I missed that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: It's the 117.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. How much was it?
CHAIR WHITE: Thirty five hundred and ten dollars to a total of 120,510.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait. My brain's malfunctioning. Sony, what was that? What
was the...thirty-five, one...no, no, no, the add, the increase.
CHAIR WHITE: Increase of 3,510.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Three five one zero. Okay, that's what I wanted. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, Chair, I want to revisit that. There's definitely more
money if I can find for that program, so I want to revisit that one. Sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Salvation Army, right?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yep, Salvation Army. Yep.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you for the...
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Self Sufficiency Programs, increase is $4,200 to a total of...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus, 142,200...144,200.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I...the number I've got here is...yeah, I was wrong, is 144,200.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Special Olympics Hawaii we're putting in a proviso for Molokai in the
amount of 10,000, and the increase would be $1,050 to $36,050. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: University of Hawaii...College...Cooperative Education Program, the increase would
be 1,500 or 51,500.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can we leave that flat?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Leave it flat.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm okay leaving it flat.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Flat, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Leave it flat.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Flat.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Flat, good.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, Women Helping Women. The increase would be 5,550 for a total of
190,550.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like to revisit that, Chair. I want to increase that one by more
if we can.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yep, same.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. MV and DC. Thank you. J. Walter Cameron I'm assuming...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Same thing, I want that revisited.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: So revisit all, right?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit both of those, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just for the record, the increase there would have been or it would be 1,350.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thirteen fifty. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: The next is Coalition for Drug Free Lanai. The increase would be 1,188 for a total of
40,788.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Ohana Makamae, increase is 2,565 for a total of 88,065.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Substance Abuse Programs would be an increase of 15,000 to 515,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And is that just Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Me too.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Me too.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, me too.
CHAIR WHITE: I thought, I figured it'd be more than that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He just yells louder and faster.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. I appreciate that.
CHAIR WHITE: We'll he's used to seconding every motion so he's always quicker on the draw.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well we want to go home tonight, not tomorrow. C'mon, moving
along.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we left the...we didn't add an increase to the new 150 there. So the next is
Best Buddies of Hawaii. The increase is 2,252 to a total 77,332.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Do I have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus on that. So long as we're not tying it to any monies,
right? We're not tying to any State money.
CHAIR WHITE: No provisos.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, no provisos this year. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair. What was that increase again?
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CHAIR WHITE: Two two five two.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Two five two, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: I heard some gurgling and moaning but...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's the stomach at this hour.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Big Brothers/Big Sisters, the increase is 2,658.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And the total is 91,274.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And the Paukukalo facility, we don't -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: One
CHAIR WHITE: --we didn't add to. Pardon? What?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're not going to add to but I still want to revisit -CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --the proviso. Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. KANESHINA: Sorry, Mr. Chair? For the record, did we get consensus on the Big Brothers/Big
Sisters program?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. KANESHINA: We did? Okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving along.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What was the...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Twenty-six five eight.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Twenty-six five eight.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Twenty-six five eight. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The next is Hawaiian Kamalii, increase is $528 to 18,128.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And then we had a consensus on elimination of Keiki Kokua.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Boys and Girls Club of Maui for Lahaina Tutoring Project.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Leave flat, please.
CHAIR WHITE: Well I'm happy giving them a little more.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Why?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Why?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Why?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: They didn't request it. They don't...and they also have it...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: A lot of people didn't request but we're giving them . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: We're just, we're treating everybody the same.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: They don't want it. They don't want it.
CHAIR WHITE: Unless...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: They want it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . . (inaudible). . . but never thought of asking.
CHAIR WHITE: Well but, you know, this is a pretty incredible program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, it is.
CHAIR WHITE: So...okay. The increase is 276 to 9,476. So consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Opportunity for Youth Services. The increase is 5,280.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: The total is -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR WHITE: --181,280. Oh, yeah. Thank you. Smarty.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The same thing but good call, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Now I know how you feel, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You got it. No respect. Got you. Got you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The...while we're on Teen Voices, what we heard today seemed to indicate
that they were previously funded. Any...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can we revisit that? It might be that we throw it up under something
else because this is a new line item.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's fine. We didn't add anything there. Project Graduation, the increase
would be 1,350.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And Youth...let's see, Youth Programs.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: That's the 103?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, revisit. It's a DC and a GB.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, sorry. What happened to Youth Centers?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The Youth Programs.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Youth Programs.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Youth Program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not Youth Centers.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: . . . (inaudible). . . revisit, but we're going to revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Now we're going to revisit?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we had consensus on that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, we did.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, we had consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We had it at the number that's there.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're adding 3 percent . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Did you add 3 percent for that?
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Wait, wait, wait, wait. So is the revisit on the 3 percent increase or the total?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, we had consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: We had consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But if you're going to add 3 percent, we want it for the Youth Centers.
CHAIR WHITE: No, this is Youth Programs.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Youth Program. Three percent would be nice.
CHAIR WHITE: I just want...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I have an RV next to it.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus. Is it consensus or...
CHAIR WHITE: It sounds like it to me.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What is the 3 percent?
CHAIR WHITE: Three percent's 3,120 for a total of 107,108.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. I'm all right.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so I can erase the two revisits?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Hana Youth Center...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I'm just going to say revisit to every one of the youth
centers so.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, let me just read off the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I know you want to come back to it but let me just read off what the increases are.
Hana Youth Center increase is 3,960, total is 135,960. Kihei Youth Center is 5,370, total is
184,370. Lanai Youth Center increase is 4,260, and the total is 146,260. And the Paia Youth
Center increase is...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What about Molokai?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, what about Molokai?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What about Molokai? You missed it.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh yeah. Well it's on the next page, sorry about that. So Molokai is on the top of the
next page. The increase is 6,150 for a total of 211,150. Paia Youth Council is an increase of
5,550 for a total of 190,550. Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, no, no, no. You want to...I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, you're going revisit all of 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, no. We're going to RV all of them.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I meant to -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hello, Mr. Couch.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

CHAIR WHITE: --write down DC. Boy, we almost had consensus. Okay. Okay. Boys and Girls
Club, the increase would be 24,360, the total is 836,360. Okay, the increase for Maui Humane
Society will be 38,167, and the total is 1,310,391. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What was that again? I'm sorry, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Three eight one six seven...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I got that part, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The total is 1,310,391.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Nope, we're going to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Grant to Molokai Humane Society. The increase would be 2,250 for a total of
77,250.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Mahalo nui.
CHAIR WHITE: And let's see.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Lanai.
CHAIR WHITE: We didn't...yeah, we didn't add anything to Lanai because I think Mr. Hokama had
concerns about that, so we'll leave that as a revisit. And then Grant to SPCA Maui, 2,250 for a
total of 77,250.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're going to revisit.
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CHAIR WHITE: That's fine. Okay, that's it for those grants. The next ones are on Page 20.
MR. KANESHINA: Sorry, Mr. Chair. Before we go on, did we cover the Valley Isle Animal Rescue?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, no, I didn't. It's on the page break.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What page, Scotty?
MR. KANESHINA: It's in between 17 and 18. Bottom of 17, top of 18.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MR. KANESHINA: Twenty-five thousand.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. You know Staff missed that, too. So...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know what, Chair, that's a new one and I'd like to see that
left alone.
CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So revisit.
MR. NISHITA: Yeah, Mr. Chair. The reason why there was no increase notated in there is because it's
a new program.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's fine.
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, back to page...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Bottom of 19, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah but the actual numbers are on the next page, top of Page 20.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ag promotion.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh you have ag promotion . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Right, but the calculations on the next, under the Council, so it basically it
takes the 100,000 to 103.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui County Farm Bureau would take them back...the increase would be 9,750 to
334,750.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Was that Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Couch and . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Couch and Cochran.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui Nui Botanical Garden, increase of 3,000 to 103.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Business Research Library, increase of 2,100 to 72,100.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which one you went? Where you went?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Wait, wait, wait, wait, wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, what?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, wait, you didn't go to Molokai Livestock.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We missed some, guys.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, you're right.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You went past everything and I went what!
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's a new program, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
CHAIR WHITE: It's a...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, old.
CHAIR WHITE: No, it's a returning -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Very old.
CHAIR WHITE: --it's a returning program. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Been around forever.
CHAIR WHITE: If...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, it's not . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: It's what? Wait, wait, wait. Can you guys, for the benefit of the rest, speak one -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, talk to the Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: --at a time and speak so the rest of us can hear you. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, I was...disregard, I was responding.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch, did you have something useful to add?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: This came in, it was a long...an old program and now it's back. Are
you suggesting that we're going to...
CHAIR WHITE: I'm open on this. It's, you know, it's not a big grant, and I...if -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I would -CHAIR WHITE: --Ms. Crivello --
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --refer to the -CHAIR WHITE: --would like us to add the 3 percent -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --area rep.
CHAIR WHITE: --I'm...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Please accept this.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: As it is.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: As is.
CHAIR WHITE: As is.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: As is.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, that's fine with me.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: So consensus there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And UH Tropical Ag, CTAHR. If we add...no, we don't have that. We don't have a
calculation on that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One thousand eight hundred dollars. Do you recall why we didn't
have it?
MR. NISHITA: Mr. Chair, this program, the CTAHR wasn't in last year, so Staff counted it as a new
program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, except for, Mr. Chair...
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, but it's a returning program.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's a returning and it's one that they asked us not to give them last
year.
CHAIR WHITE: Right, they said they didn't need it last year.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Because they had a two-year growing season.
CHAIR WHITE: So the Chair is open to a suggestion on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Baz has comment.
CHAIR WHITE: But I think we all know what happened. Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, no, Mr. Chair, the funding was, $80,000 was specific to a certain number of projects
that they were going to do, and the money was for each specific project. I don't have that list in
front of me but that's how they came up with the 80,000. So if it's going to be something
different than that it'll be different than that, but that wasn't...because CTAHR is a number of
different activities that they do. It's not just one lump sum kind of thing.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll revisit that, and if you can get us that list. Unless the Committee wants
a...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Grants and disbursements for business development and technology, Business
Research Library, 2,100 for, is the increase, to 72,100.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And do we have consensus on East Maui Cultural/Economic
Development?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And the Friends of Old Maui High -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --the increase would be 1,800 to 61,800.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And I still have International Economic Development program is a revisit. Ka
Ipu Kukui Leadership. The increase is $450 to a total of 15,450.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa, do you want to revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well why not, yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Why not.
CHAIR WHITE: And then the Lahaina Boat Days, that is one that we moved back into where it was
listed this past year, and we increased it from last year at 21 up to 25.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Economic Development or Lanai Economic Development and Cultural Programs at
100,000. We didn't increase it because that's a -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Increase already, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --significant increase over last year.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair? The area rep had put in his proposal to increase it 50,000
for...that 50,000 shall be provided, that 50,000 shall be allocated for the Community
Development Corporation Lanai changes. So I think we might want to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We better revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: And Ma Ka Hana Ka Ike, the increase is 2,400 to a total of 82,400. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Development Board, increase is 12,600 to 432,600.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And I'd like to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, me too. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, me too.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Development Board, Maui High School program. Increase is 1,350
to a total of 46,350.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, just -CHAIR WHITE: Yes.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --again to represent our absent person from Lanai. He had some
questions about it but I think his concern was it being at different schools -CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and we were told that the guy goes to different schools.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So just wanted to put that on the record. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And Maui Economic Opportunity, Microenterprise program. The
increase is 6,450 to 22...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Would you kindly indulge me on that one and could we just make
it 7,000? I mean just that little bit, that 550.
CHAIR WHITE: You know so far you've cost me $600.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, that's all. I'll find someplace to pay you back. Yeah, just
make it the same, please.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, 7,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good job.
CHAIR WHITE: Go Mikey.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Go Mike.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you very much, everybody.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I shouldn't have let you guys get loosened up here. Okay. Molokai Economic
Development and Cultural Programs. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're adding the 3 percent, yes?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, they already got a substantial increase from last year.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Restoring it back to 100?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, just consensus at 100.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Small Business Promotion. Okay, so, Mr. Victorino, on this one, the 2,000 I'm
increasing by 2,190 so can I have my $190 back?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You got it back. You've got it right back.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'd like to revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Seventy three.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So 74... so it goes up to 75...
CHAIR WHITE: Do you want to revisit, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Was that serious?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Seventy five what?
CHAIR WHITE: Seventy five...well...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One nine.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we'll just leave it at 190. I won't collect the 190 yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's a revisit anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it's a revisit by DC.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I know, I know, by Couch, I understand.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. And then the Tech Industry Development is a -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: --revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: The next one is University of Hawaii Maui College, Nursing and Dental Assistant
program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, the COHA.
CHAIR WHITE: I removed that so I didn't give it any increase. Do you want to have consensus on
that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And the increase for the Nursing and Dental Assistant program is 3,794.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I think we all want to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, definitely.
CHAIR WHITE: Let's see, Culture and Arts Program, the increase is 1,920 to 65,920.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And Festivals of Aloha, increase is $1,200 to 41,200.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Film Industry Promotion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: And Hana Canoe Club would be a $150 increase to 5,150.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Maui Arts and Cultural we just -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Back to the same.
CHAIR WHITE: --back to the same.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Community Theater, Maui Community Theater, the increase is...I think that's 1,500 COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One thousand five hundred. Yeah.
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CHAIR WHITE: --yeah, to 51,500.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And I'm assuming you all want to revisit...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, that one was consensus on that one.
CHAIR WHITE: Which?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sister City.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sister City.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: On the Sister Cities.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we have consensus there?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And you all note that it's going to the Sister City Foundation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Foundation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, just want to be clear. And Renewable Energy and Energy Efficiency Programs.
The increase would be 1,950 to a total of 66,950.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And then Energy Audit is...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we have that as a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Aquaculture/Marine Resources Development. The increase is 1,200 to 41,200.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Elle, you...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Elle had a revisit on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I forget what I wanted but I'll revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Environmental Protection. The increase is 33,750 to 1,158,750.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus on the number but I want a proviso on there.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Can you mention what the addition is again?
CHAIR WHITE: The increase is 33,750 and the total is 1,158,750.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So DC proviso. So do you want to give us an indication what proviso or do
you want to provide that tomorrow?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Either way, I can do it right now if you'd like.
CHAIR WHITE: Staff, which would be easier for you?
MR. KANESHINA: Probably now would be best.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Sixty five thousand of that was for Pump, Don't Dump, and that
was a kind of a South Maui project. I was...we have a group of volunteers in South Maui that do
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a fabulous job up and down the coast with trails and environmental protection of sand dunes, so I
was going to proviso, not add anymore but proviso that 65 to that organization.
CHAIR WHITE: As long as I can proviso your proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So we can borrow when Kanaha and -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --Hookipa.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well you have to fight Mr.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm just kidding. Okay. Any objection to the proviso?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. So that's no longer a revisit. Right? Okay. Maui Soil/Water
Conservation District. The increase is 2,100 to 72,100.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And Molokai and Lanai District, increase is $450 to 15,450.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And the Lanai Watershed I believe this needs to be a revisit. I think Mr. Hokama had

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: --plans. Mr. Couch, if you have his proposal right there -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I do, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: --I know he was looking for matching funds, and I think anytime we can...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: He wanted to bump it up to 100,000 to increase reforestation, but he's
also wanted to show that amount for the company to have them increase more.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. My understanding is he was going to have them match it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Match it, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: At least dollar for dollar if not more.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: So...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: He wanted to go to 100,000.
CHAIR WHITE: Any objection to going to 100,000?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. KANESHINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. KANESHINA: Can we get some guidance on that proviso? Was it provided that...what
organization provides matching funds?
CHAIR WHITE: No, not from his. I think on . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Lanai Company.
CHAIR WHITE: No, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Not the Lanai Company but the...
CHAIR WHITE: No, they were asking for...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, he was asking for the...
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MR. KANESHINA: No, for the Lanai Watershed one.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay. I thought you were talking about the other one.
MR. KANESHINA: There's some talk about some matching funds, I'm not sure what the proviso is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: There is no proviso in his comments at this point, but he did mention
he's going to be able to get matching funds.
MR. KANESHINA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But in his proposal there is no proviso that...a comment says to
increase reforestation, that's it.
CHAIR WHITE: Then let's not put a proviso on it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He can do it when he . . . (inaudible). . . and he'll have time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, he can do it at first reading or Monday.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He'll have time.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay, Maui Visitors and Convention Bureau, that basically just puts them back
to where they were.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Consensus? Who was that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Me.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I missed that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: She wants to revisit. So in other words, Chair, you're taking it
back to where it was at 3,605?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Three million six hundred and five thousand. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Well -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We're revisiting but...
CHAIR WHITE: --that's the recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Then the Economic Development Initiatives line is remaining...no, do we
have...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're going to add 3 percent?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're not putting 3 percent there?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, no, we did. I'm sorry. I was...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I thought the next, the number was for the next item. The increase is 6,000 to
2,006...I mean I'm sorry, 206,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Two hundred and six thousand.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. That's that for the, for OED grants. The next is on Page 30. The bottom of
Page 30. And it reflects just adding back the 3 percent that was in that line item.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And then I believe we have a revisit on that, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: On the Transportation?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And that was for the Molokai and Kahakuloa service -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --correct?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We want to add that additional service.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, I had put that in, too.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know and I think that small amount of money we're going to get a
lot of bang for the buck. Sure beats $600,000 for Kula.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Let's take a five-minute recess. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

8:38 p.m.

RECONVENE:

8:52 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order. And, Members, during the recess Staff pointed out that after deciding we weren't going to
go back and add the 3 percent to the ones we already had consensus on, we did that very same
thing. The only one we didn't go back and add the 3 percent on was the Maui Arts and Cultural
Center which is on the second page of the things that we were discussing so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Where? What page?
CHAIR WHITE: On the bottom, the lower part of Page 12.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that makes it 412,000?
CHAIR WHITE: We had consensus on that last night, so that would be a $12,000 increase.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, give 'em the money.
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CHAIR WHITE: We're not accepting testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we're giving how much more?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twelve thousand.
CHAIR WHITE: Twelve thousand. Okay. Members, starting with the Clerk's Office.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Clerk's Office. What page? What page?
CHAIR WHITE: Since there's nothing in...on Page 3.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. After reading the Clerks comments the Chair is comfortable eliminating the
two...let's see...we had consensus on the first. On the, go down to the fourth number which is
25,000 and the next one is 50. The Chair is recommending we replace those or eliminate the cuts
for those two. So do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: On, consensus on both?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I, the Chair also recommends that we increase the reduction on the last one,
reduce Special Election Expenses. The net effect would be to remove $200,000 more which
represents the full amount of the office move since the bill didn't pass and they don't, as a result
they won't have to move.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're changing that negative 200,000 to negative 400?
CHAIR WHITE: Negative four, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Well they, they said they needed...well in my discussions with them they said they
needed the money in case that bill passed and they had go to the all mail-in voting. His response
in his letter is not terribly coherent.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I have it in front of me. It says reducing the 650,000 by
200,000--which is what you're talking about before--will result in an appropriation of 450,000,
an amount sufficient in my estimation to conduct a special election but insufficient to conduct a
special election and relocate the Election Division.
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CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it sounds like 450 is what...
CHAIR WHITE: The number that...no, the number that we've always had in that line is 250, they
added 400,000 for a move for the all the mail-in election that didn't pass in the Legislature.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. Yeah, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So it's a, to me it's a very easy move. So do we have consensus on changing that to a
reduction of 400,000?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm sorry, I don't follow.
CHAIR WHITE: The reason for the $400,000 addition was that they wanted to have money in the
budget in case the bill passed the Legislature that would require an all mail-in ballot, and because
the bill didn't pass they don't have to move to new quarters to accommodate the much more
significant area that they would need to do that. So it's the Chair's position...you know they
wanted to leave it in there because they thought it might pass next year, but my feeling is it's,
even if it passes next year, it's not going to happen for two years. So...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So he's left with?
CHAIR WHITE: He's left with exactly the same as he had last year for a special election.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Two hundred and fifty thousand.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So just to be clear, Mr. Chair, the amount is not negative 200,000, it is
now negative 400,000?
CHAIR WHITE: Negative 400, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And he still has the 250,000?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I was clear like mud.
CHAIR WHITE: And then the...he was okay with the second...oh, no, I'm sorry, the first Premium Pay
line under County Clerk, he was okay with, so can we have consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And the Chair feels that the 250 should be adequate for the special election, so I'm not
crazy about giving him the 10 but I'm not going to get terribly exercised if you want to give it to
`em.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Give it to 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, give it to him.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we will delete...no, we will delete the deletion. So we will give him back
the 10,000, the 25,000, and the 50,000, and then the 400,000...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Minus.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, was a minus. Okay. And then in the Office of County Council the Chair's
recommendation is to take out the reduction of salary adjustments and take out the increase in
professional services litigation contingency.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, wait, wait.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: We're taking out?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, wait, hang on, all right?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, he's removing the reduction.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I'm...basically -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: There's more.
CHAIR WHITE: --it has zero effect.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I understand.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But you're going to...there's...this is not the end of this?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's just those two items.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't understand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, wait. Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Go back.
CHAIR WHITE: We had reduced the salary adjustments by 100,000 -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So you're putting it back.
CHAIR WHITE: --and we had increased the account for litigation expenses. All we're doing on, by
taking them both out it's zeroing, it has zero effect.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
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CHAIR WHITE: So do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Then I would still like to revisit the two positions. We had a pass on the
updated salary scale, we had consensus on the reduce other services, and we have a revisit on
contractual services and the computer equipment. Unless you guys feel any different?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. And we had consensus that the Auditor program would be reduced by
500,000 to 1...to 900,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus. We did that.
CHAIR WHITE: Civil Defense no change. Department of Corp. Counsel has a pass on the Secretarial
position. And on the top of Environmental Management it's the same as a pass.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: In regards to all those Secretarial positions that you're passing on,
what is the intent? I mean...
CHAIR WHITE: Well the intent is that Mr. Baz has got monies allocated to take care of these kinds of
increases, so we're just passing on it until we get a clearer picture of where the settlements are.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Where the money's coming from? What? Oh, so we don't have
the...well actually there is exact dollar amounts, what the increases will be here.
CHAIR WHITE: No, these are the requested increases.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, got it. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: You have something to add?
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I believe what the plan is, the tentative plan is that any of
the proposed adjustments for these private secretaries, we're just going to leave the cut in and
then afford member...mister...third time, Mr. Baz the opportunity to see when all the contracts
get ratified and actually where the pools of money are going to be. And there's probably going
to be a bunch of, a few resolutions to transfer between programs within departments, and
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probably some bills to move monies from program to program and special funds or whatever
needs to be done via budget amendment once the contracts are ratified or settled or litigated or
whatever happens.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. I just want to make sure that it's, the intent is not to single
out Secretaries and not give 'em their raises.
CHAIR WHITE: No, no, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's the thing that I was, like, worried about. Okay, just
checking. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We had consensus down the, on all of Page 5 on my list.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's all General Fund.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it's all General Fund stuff. And we have...I'm going to leave the revisit on the
Solid Waste Operations. We still haven't received information on the fill material regarding the
tarp and the other two items. So we had consensus on the vacant position deletion. We had a
pass on the Secretarial Services in Finance And Chair's recommendation on the Department of
Finance, Professional Services is to change the reduction from 80,000 to a reduction of 20,000
which would leave them a $60,000 budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And we had consensus on the Smart Board. Chair's recommendation is to
eliminate the cut of 44,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You mean restore, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're restoring it, yeah?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, restoring.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm still trying to get the right terminology here. Restore sounds much better.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's like double negatives that's why it's . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I still want to revisit the Expansion Positions and the expansion workstations.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: All right.
CHAIR WHITE: And just for your information, the cost of those six positions on an annual...we have
to remember that the numbers that we see are eight-month funding, so when you think about it
on an ongoing basis you need to add 50 percent to that number and then add the 85 percent
Fringe. So if you add that for these six positions it's about $350,000 a year. Moving down to
the Treasury Program. I believe we reached consensus on this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: To keep it in, yes?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I'm sorry, to return the 25,000.
CHAIR WHITE: Restore.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Restore, yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that word, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR WHITE: I'll try to use it more often to keep you guys from getting any, as confused as me.
Okay. The remainder there are fund adjustments and transfers all the way down. Well I'm not
asking for consensus on this but we do have a reduction in OPEB.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're on page, at the bottom of Page 8, yes?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I did have a revisit on the, No. 5 there, Supplemental Transfer to the
Solid Waste Management.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, we do have a revisit there. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And so I'm going to put a revisit on OPEB. Unless we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it's a little early. And Transfer to the Emergency Fund we've...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, revisit. Okay. Now to the easy one. After today's discussion it becomes more
and more challenging. The Chair's feeling is that and after going through the actual vacancies
and getting a little better handle on the fact that they have less vacancies than I thought they did,
my feeling is that we can add, we can reasonably, easily add maybe three positions. Because as
you will recall, in our Special Funds we're taking...we're allowing the FEMA grant that will
cover three positions for two years. So essentially, we're...that, those funds will offset the first
two, our first two years of three positions. So I'm open for discussion on this. This is a really
challenging one. But, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are you talking the whole program or just the Administrative
Maintenance program?
CHAIR WHITE: What do you mean whole program?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The whole Department of Fire and Public Safety or just this...
CHAIR WHITE: No, I'm just at this first spot here . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're saying three positions in that spot?
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CHAIR WHITE: I'm open to using the Federal funds to offset these increases, and by the time the
Federal funds run out, you know, we'll be, you know, they'll have other retirements and other
things that balance out the load.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I'm fine with that, Mr. Chair, but I would like to 'cause this is the
Administration program, and I'm not sure where my request would go. Is I'm fine with those
three positions so long as one position somewhere is dedicated to the moving of the OSOs.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Whether it's in Administration or somewhere else, we have to...can we
proviso that?
CHAIR WHITE: Do we have consensus on the fact that we need that position?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, we agree on the three positions, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So do we agree that it should be up to the Fire Chief-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --to determine that?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: To determine what?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What three.
CHAIR WHITE: To determine...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What three.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: One has to be the OSO.
CHAIR WHITE: One of 'em...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: One of 'em has to be the OSO.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The other two he can decide.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, that's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: For the changeover, yeah, one has to be -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --the OS.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. And that person's responsibility will be to make sure that the change happens
and it happens smoothly.
MR. KANESHINA: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Can we do that?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Can we do that?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure we can...we can't tell 'em...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We can set the position.
CHAIR WHITE: We can give him the position.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We cannot tell him what to do.
CHAIR WHITE: He's, you know, he'll have to do what he can do with it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: He wants to do, yeah.
MR. KANESHINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: So Staff will have to get some details since we don't have any details on that position.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, Staff wants to ask a question.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm looking at him.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: He just can't feel it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: He can't see you.
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you. As far as the two other positions, the two of the three, should
Staff... `cause, you know, we have to adjust the numbers tonight. Should Staff use the priorities?
You know go based on the priority that he went earlier today?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I would say number one, Mr. Chair, the number one was
the Internal Affairs Officer, number two was Equipment Mechanic
MR. KANESHINA: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Those were the...the Fire Equipment Mechanic That was his two
first choices.
MR. KANESHINA: And then the other ones we're removing or we're maintaining the removal, and
then we're going to have to contact Fire to figure out some sort of position for this Ocean Safety
transfer.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
MR. KANESHINA: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, very good.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so do we have...okay, the Secretary is a pass, the Internal Affairs Office [sic] is
a, is a...Ms. Cochran, what the hell is that word?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Restore.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Restore.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Restore.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Okay, we restore Internal Affairs Officer, we restore Fire Equipment
Mechanic, and we ask for the information on the Ocean Safety position. And we'll get those
details. And then going down the list, the Office Operations Assistant is...do we have consensus
to delete?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? I don't know, I mean these positions are great but don't
they need support staff for themselves?
CHAIR WHITE: Well it's...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I mean, I don't know, if I had my way I'd give Fire what they
wanted. They're one of our County core services and I always stand behind them. And as we
heard from Fire today they, all of these people will be utilized in order to do this merger,
transition, whatever, you know, that we all want to see and voters voted on. So that's my
personal take, but, you know, I'm one vote, one voice.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: . . . (inaudible). . . too.
CHAIR WHITE: No, and I'm...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No, it's three.
CHAIR WHITE: And actually, you know, in rethinking it, I was very comfortable adding the three
positions because we've got the Federal funding to offset that add for two years. The Chair is
open to, you know, I think I would be open to adding one more. When I did a...when I added all
of the positions that, I did a comparison and it's just a rough comparison, body count, admin to
total body count in Police and Fire. And without the additional positions Fire would end up
being a little behind. I should get that sheet. Anyway, with all the additions they're considerably
ahead. So the Chair is comfortable adding one more on top of this, and if, and we can put a
revisit on some of the others.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Adding one more would be no problem as far as I'm concerned.
CHAIR WHITE: Who was asking?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You know we talked about, a lot about the vacant positions, about
deleting them from one department and adding them to another. Is this the time we would do
something like that?
CHAIR WHITE: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: 'Cause I'd be willing to -CHAIR WHITE: I'm...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --support Ms. Cochran, Ms. Crivello, and Mr. Guzman if we can pull
those positions...I'm sorry, delete those positions from one department and then add E/Ps to the
requested ones here. Which...and net zero as far as E/P counts.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I'm not sure...there's a part of me that feels that Fire is one of the departments
that could handle additional E/P without funding, because they do have some, you know, some
ebb and flow of their vacants [sic]. And I'm not...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, so you're asking to put 'em in without funding?
CHAIR WHITE: No, the...that's what Police is asking for, right?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, right. Understood.
CHAIR WHITE: So I don't, I'm not comfortable doing -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You think they...
CHAIR WHITE: --more than one or two that way, but I think there's at least some.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But what about the whole delete from another, a vacant position that is
funded from another department and then bring 'mu, you know, add it with that amount of
funding over to the Fire Department or whatever...
CHAIR WHITE: I'm open to that if you have someplace. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I support that. You know I feel like Ms. Cochran, I'm really
uncomfortable in taking a lot from the Fire Department, but I like Mr. Couch's idea. If we can
get a position from somewhere with money then let's give it to them.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, let me, let's do this.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: We have...we've added the Division Chief, the Internal Affairs Officer, and the Fire
Equipment Mechanic Let's do a revisit -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --on the other positions, and we can see where we -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --see what we can do there.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so I'm going to change the consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Restore.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm having a hard time coming up with the words.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Restore.
CHAIR WHITE: Well no, no, we're restoring Internal Affairs, restoring Fire Equipment, and I'm going
to put a revisit on the Office Operations Assistant and the Account Clerk, Storekeeper, and
Secretary II. Unless you want to say...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, all revisits.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisits.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You know...Chair? I just want to make a comment. You know in
any department...to increase Fire is, has the most justification because of the fact that the people
of our County passed a Charter Amendment to incorporate Aquatics. So for me it just makes
best practice, good sense that hey, this is a justified Department that would need these additional
expansion positions because of the fact we are incorporating the Aquatics Division. It just makes
good, perfect, rationale sense to explain to our constituents why we have to increase any type of
taxation. So if we're going to be increasing any department employees it would be this
Department.
CHAIR WHITE: My recollection is there are some of these positions coming over with Aquatics. I
don't know exactly what it is but we'll...
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't recall hearing that necessarily that we don't know for sure
what positions are coming over from Aquatics. And I have to echo my colleague Mr. Guzman
that we are mandated to get this transfer completed by a timetable that would be set forth, and
we've heard the justification why this needs to be done. So if it ends up being from Aquatics or
how...
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, we'll check that out.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: We'll check that out?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Because... Staff gave me a note that there are Clerks coming from Aquatics.
MR. NISHITA: Mr. Chair? If the Committee would refer to 7-61 of the Details.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It shows that. And, Chair, I agree...Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: So I'd like to...yeah, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no, I'm going concur with you. Let's revisit this, let's
make sure we get everything lined up. I agree, this Department if any department needs increase
as far as E/P count is this Department. So I don't think there's an argument about that.
CHAIR WHITE: I don't think there's any doubt.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's trying to find the monies and finding how we can line this all
up.
CHAIR WHITE: And I appreciate all the concern about making sure the transfer happens, but we're
giving them planning, basically we're giving them planning positions initially with the Division
Chief. And so we want to make sure that they've got an adequate staff for that, but we're not
transferring the responsibility yet. So some of these may be able to wait until next year, but
we'll revisit these and see where we go.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, just revisit and then we can --
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We'll sort it out later.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, let's come back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --yeah, come back to it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Come back to it.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So the remaining items there are reduce Premium Pay, medical and safety
supplies, I believe that's the boot allocation, and reduce small equipment. These are all small
cuts. If you guys want to put those back in I'm not...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Put those back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I like put 'em back.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Put 'ern back.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I want to restore.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, restore.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I want all those restored, please, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Restoration please.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And then the next one in the Training program, I feel we still need to revisit
that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: And as we get into these bigger numbers I'd rather hold off on consideration.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that's fine.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No problem.
CHAIR WHITE: And same with the Premium Pay. Then the next, medical and safety supplies, I
believe that's another one of the sets of boots.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: So I'd like to revisit that. I still feel we can stick with the helicopter service as we
have it this year. Any comments on that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, and we heard today that there's no rationale for deleting the
reallocation, so we'll restore the 16,368.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair? Just real quick on the generators. You brought those over
out of I think bond or a fund?
CHAIR WHITE: We brought it from the equipment bond.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So you're just going to want...you want to pay cash for them,
you said? Okay. So do we have consensus on that one?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, we did.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so we have consensus on the restore of 16,368?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

CHAIR WHITE: The mind is slow and the lips no follow.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Exactly.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And we have consensus on reducing the Premium Pay or do you want to
revisit that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: And medical supplies we'll revisit. We have consensus on moving Aquatics program
back to Parks?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You are so funny.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: He's seeing if we're awake.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I still agree with you.
CHAIR WHITE: So was there somebody that wanted to revisit that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, Mr. Victorino did, I think.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Nope.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we're back down into the grants, so skip to page...Department of Liquor.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Where are we?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What page?
CHAIR WHITE: Eighteen.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Eighteen, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And we've received the revenues, the revenue estimates...I don't...has this been
distributed?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We'll pass on any consideration on Department of Liquor for now. We've
received their revenue numbers and we'll distribute that to the Committee, and we can take that
up again tomorrow.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I need you to jump back to Page 11 if possible in regards to the
Immigrant Service.
CHAIR WHITE: Wait, wait, hold on a second. Ms. Cochran has the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Page 11, sorry, it got inadvertently skipped over here. The Office
Operations Assistant -CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Immigrant Service.
CHAIR WHITE: --where are you?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Page 11. We passed over it. We just sort of -CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --glossed over it but I wanted to jump back if possible.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yeah. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That it's stating delete expansion position for that office,
Operations Assistant II for Immigrant Services and I wanted to restore.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I thought we had consensus to restore.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
CHAIR WHITE: No, I have it as a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think we just had a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I have a note, put back, Elle.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, I have a note that says put back, Elle.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, so do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: To restore it, yet.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Woohoo! Even Mr. Baz is two thumbs up.
CHAIR WHITE: This is called protect Baz. No, it's...I...my recollection, it was his -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, his mistake.
CHAIR WHITE: --staff that left it out.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: His mistake.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Inadvertently.
CHAIR WHITE: Inadvertently.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He's a nice guy, be nice.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So now, Ms. Cochran, you got me all mixed up.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, we're back to 18, I...no.
CHAIR WHITE: Back on 18.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, 18.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, Chair, we're going to revisit Department of Liquor, right?
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CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because you had put down delete all vacant positions and reduce
funding, and some of the stuff that I read from them, would...I would not want to see that
happen. So...
CHAIR WHITE: Well we'll discuss it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just don't want it missed.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Now the next easy one.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Their registration and training fees?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Let's...okay, the Secretary is a pass. Do we have consensus on the training
fees?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so we'll revisit that. The Chair's feeling after listening to the department's
discussion is that the $300,000 amount for KIVA replacement likely needs to be restored. So -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, restore.
CHAIR WHITE: --do we have consensus on it?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: KIVA. Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: KIVA, KIVA.
CHAIR WHITE: As far as positions are concerned, let's discuss that, Members. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Certainly one position that we just removed
from I believe whatever position we actually all agreed to remove from, I want to...because we
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took away that E/P I would like to request that we move that in there. And the position number
was DE-0203.
CHAIR WHITE: From what?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It came from Department of Environmental Management, Recycling
Program Assistant. So I'd like the...we pull that E/P count out of Environmental Management,
I'd like to add an E/P as one of the positions.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz says it's filled.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What?
MR. KANESHINA: Yeah. Excuse me, Mr. Chair. Yeah, I believe there was a note, Mr. Baz
mentioned that that position was filled. I think there's a, probably a mix-up with the vacancy
report that they had filled it probably between the time the report was printed and when we met,
so there's a warm body in that position.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well we just, we all agreed on removing it.
MR. KANESHINA: Yeah, I flagged it. He, Sandy tapped me on the shoulder and reminded me.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. So back on Page 6, Mr. Chair, that position, delete vacant
position, reduce E/P -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --we have to restore that.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct. Well, Mr. Couch, I'm happy to have you keep hunting, because I think that
it's, you know, the most responsible thing to do is for us to find positions that we can move
along with the cash. Okay, we marked Page 6, the deletion has been restored. The Chair's
feeling is that I would like to see if we can fill all of these from elsewhere, so if you...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So in other words, Chair, you want to restore it but from other
departments?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I'm okay with that if we have it, if we don't have it I still want to
restore 'em.
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CHAIR WHITE: If we can't find them the Chair's intent would be to fill maybe two, maybe three, or
something of that sort, but, you know, that's up to the body. You know we're...let's see what
we can . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Let's revisit and see what we can come up with.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay. I still want to revisit the VoIP system reduction. The Chair's
recommendation is to restore...on the computer software instead of making it a $300,000 cut I'd
like to restore 150,000 of that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So make it 450?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, make it 150.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You want to make it negative 150.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the reduction -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, make it negative 150, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --it should be 150.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And I'd like to revisit the airfare and transportation. On, with respect to the
PC replacement, we asked for a...basically this cut leaves them $600,000. When we asked for
an outline of where those computers are going to be used, they came...because we wanted to
charge, we're hoping to charge a bunch of these off to special funds. And their response was that
none of them were going to go to departments with, that are special funded. So at this point I
would like to continue to hold the $400,000 reduction until we can get a little better idea -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
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CHAIR WHITE: --of where those are going.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm sorry. Mr. Chair -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --did I miss the VoIP?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Maybe I wasn't...
CHAIR WHITE: It's a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, that's what I thought.
CHAIR WHITE: And then the same for the Countywide phone system. I just feel that there's
no...we're...at least my impression of the presentation and I may have misread it was that we
were going to significant savings, but in fact with the numbers they gave us the system could
cost us more money going forward. And I'm not against the move, I just feel that we can wait
another year or so, but I know that that is probably still going to be a revisit for -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --somebody.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: And we will, for now we will leave in the computer equipment for the...or we will...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Restore.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Restore.
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CHAIR WHITE: Well not...well I guess I'm comfortable restoring the...well, no, we don't know what
the positions are, so let's just revisit that and the DMV.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And we're now in the Office of Mayor. And, yeah, this is one of those that I'm
perplexed by somewhat, because I...the Chair's proposal, again...you know, we need to look at
kind of the big numbers, not go by individual lines in all cases. The Chair's concern with this
area is that the...as you can see we have an increase of $112,000, and Staff did a check of the
other counties. And this is not scientific, it's just...Honolulu if you combine the Mayor's Office
and the Office of Management which includes the Office of Economic Development, there's 36
positions and the total budget is 2.5 million. The Big Island has a total budget of 1.118, Kauai
has a budget of 1,667,000, and so we don't have the staff counts on there. And the combination
of OED management, and management does not include ITS or GIS, but the number includes
OED, the Mayor's Office, and Management. The total is 55 positions and the budget is 3.3
million which is not quite 3 times what the Big Island is and about 800,000 over what the budget
is on Oahu. So again, I'm...with this kind of a number I'm comfortable with a flat budget but
I'm not terribly comfortable with an add. And part of the reason I'm not comfortable with the
add is that in my view, last year's budget was presented to us with significant increases in three
Index Codes, 6129, 6132, 6221, and if you look at those Index Codes the increase over the prior
year I believe was about $115,000. And my problem with this is that this, these three Index
Codes are the place where the salaries came from to fund the positions that Mr. Andaya
mentioned yesterday. My concern is that the, these Index Codes were accessed to a total this
year with an appropriation of $135,000, the total accessed was just $4,500. So, you know, the
Mayor has the ability to move the money out and use it for salaries, and I don't have a problem
with that. But again, we get back to the question of program budgets and where they've only
spent $4,500 there, they're requesting the same amount again this year, and the Chair's concern
is that they're just going to be using it for salary increases again next year. So the Chair is
recommending a flat budget there, and I'm...yeah, as we go through these budgets we all know
that there's money at the Mayor's and others' disposal. And I feel fairly strongly that we should
leave it flat if we're going to be switching things from one account to the other and then restoring
the money or asking for the same amount of money again this year. So...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So essentially, how much of a cut are we talking about?
CHAIR WHITE: It would be, at the 1844.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: From the 2118 or whatever if you round?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So like almost $300,000?
CHAIR WHITE: Well actually the 8588 is in Mr. Baz's pot, I believe. Or it'd come from his...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Baz is packed. I didn't know he had one.
CHAIR WHITE: Similar to the secretarial positions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Similar to the secretary?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Collectively bargaining, right?
CHAIR WHITE: Essentially.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So the cut that we would be doing here is how much? How much?
CHAIR WHITE: I don't have that figure right now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well I think it's relevant.
CHAIR WHITE: No, it is. I don't...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: It's roughly...it looks like it's about 200,000.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You got the math?
CHAIR WHITE: Staff?
MR. KANESHINA: You're asking what the total cut -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
MR. KANESHINA: --being proposed is? Just a sec.
CHAIR WHITE: It's the 112332 plus the 35, that's 4765...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I've got 273,206.
CHAIR WHITE: Not including the 85?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, from the last, from the Mayor's to last year's.
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, but I'm not...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, so you want to...okay.
CHAIR WHITE: It's not just taking the 2117, just adding up the numbers other than the 85 and the 32.
MR. NISHITA: Mr. Chair? If you add up the other cuts other than the first two line items then the cuts
equal 209,832.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: 209...what?
CHAIR WHITE: Eight three two.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But you have to add 30,000 because...okay. 'Cause you were going
to...you say flat so the flat is exactly 1,844,764, so which is about a 30,000 difference.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. So the flat needs to be added to the 1844, we need to add 8588 and the 3290.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I got 184,028.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
CHAIR WHITE: That's fine. And in the Economic Development Program we'll revisit the first two,
the second two I'm okay with restoring the 4,900 and the 2,900.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Restore?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Restore? Sony, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: The 4,900 and the 2,953.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, then we're into all the grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We went through these already.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay, so we move down to 24. And we have two passes, Private Secretary
and the Clerk. We have a pass on the 2,556,000 for Return Ocean Safety. And we had
consensus on deleting the 851. I'm on the bottom of 24. We had consensus on the deletion of
the 851.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Got 'em already. And then we had a consensus on the deletion of the 1150 and the
consensus on the splits.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We were...I think either we talked about it, you and I or as a group
changing the proviso that provided that whatever that dollar amount shall be for Parks building
repair and painting.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes. Mr. -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ueoka.
CHAIR WHITE: --Ueoka was going to provide us the rewritten -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --proviso. We have to give him something to do here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. And, Chair, I think and also add in Council districts like
Hana Council add in -CHAIR WHITE: Correct. Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --district, Lanai -CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Council...okay. Just reminding Mr. Ueoka.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Well I'd like to know about this discussion about changing the
building or what language?
CHAIR WHITE: We're being more specific so that the repairs that can be done from these funds are to
buildings not backstops and other things. So we want, basically the focus of the discussion was
that we want the painting and the repairs to be done to the buildings.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, are, why are there are more buildings in South Maui than any
other area?
CHAIR WHITE: No, no, no. We got buildings...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: We got buildings all over the place.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And in fact, Mr. Chair, we discussed it with Ms. Savage on the floor
that she wanted to just use it for restrooms, period, and we were fine with that. But I brought up
there are other buildings . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: I would rather not limit it to restrooms.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, exactly, and that's where we decided to put building in.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I have no problem with them focusing on the bathrooms. Okay. So there's no
change to the consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And we had consensus on the mowers but we had discussion today, any
change on that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: And I'm not supposed to let you guys go back and reconsider consensus but...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus still.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well we had consensus on that, you just -CHAIR WHITE: I know.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --Ms. Cochran was asking, you know -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and he said...yeah, that we could handle.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That we needed 'em. That's good.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ka Lima is . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: And we were going to enter the Ka Lima proviso amount. Mr. Baz pointed out that
it's in an expense line already. Do we need a proviso?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We were going to add the 3 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Three percent, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So add the, you know, that Ka Lima gets 3 percent over last.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So that would apply to, the 3 percent would apply to Ka Lima and Molokai...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: What is it called?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Occupational . . . (inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Occupational Center.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Molokai Occupational Center.
CHAIR WHITE: I have that sheet here somewhere with the numbers.
MR. KANESHINA: We can...I'll get that number to you. Probably should just...
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CHAIR WHITE: I have it here. So the total for Ka Lima is 770,821. What's 3 percent of that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, if you look on the Budget Details and I don't have the page
in front of me right now, it's like an $800,000 line item...
CHAIR WHITE: That's 908.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Nine hundred and eight.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. That's the combination of the 770,821 for Ka Lima and 137,463 for Molokai
Occupational Center.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, so we just add 3 percent to that total number? Yeah, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, no, the Committee wanted to proviso those funds.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: . . . (inaudible). . . I'm fine with...
CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure it's...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is it necessary?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I don't really feel it's...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What page?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair and Members, it's Page 12-70. There is a item, qualified rehab maintenance.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, on the Detail. Okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, on the Details. Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Then, Members, Ka Lima also does work for the Police and the Fire
Department in much more limited capacities, but without objection, we will add the 3 percent to

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: --wherever else Ka Lima is working.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Staff will take care of that. Okay, so the...
MR. KANESHINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. KANESHINA: Just to clarify. You know Member Couch cited the Details, Page 12-70. It looks
like the total request for Ka Lima when it's embedded in Parks is about $973,000 in a lump, so
we're going to split that.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that amount the number that's split between Police and Fire as well?
MR. KANESHINA: It's...that's the thing, you know, it's, we don't, I don't know, but, you know, for
proviso'ing it you might restrict them a little bit more than what's already in the Department. I
understand that you guys want to give a fixed amount to Ka Lima, but I'd hate to proviso them
and we actually restrict them and they don't have enough.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, the same.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Leave the total amount, Chair, and let them decide from there.
CHAIR WHITE: Well Mr. Baz and Staff can work together tomorrow morning, work out the precise
number...or actually maybe since we're going to re jigger the numbers tonight you can...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Re what?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, re jigger is not quite the right word, but...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recalculate the numbers.
CHAIR WHITE: Anyway, Mr. Baz can work with Staff tonight before they recalculate, and make sure
we're doing it on the right totals. Okay. PALS we have consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: The golf course we had consensus all the way down.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Nothing.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Department of Personnel Services we have a pass on the Secretarial position.
Mr. Baz, were you able to verify whether the $100,000 rental number in Finance is a double
booking of this, of the rental embedded in the 180,000 for Planning?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, I gave your Staff the numbers. The Finance Department, once this
transition takes place will no longer need that rental, so that $100,000 could be removed. Also,
the other two departments that are moving to Kalana Pukui that were paying rent were, well was
Management Department, two sections, Administration program and ITS. ITS already reduced
their budget by the 35,000 or so, and so Department of Management...I gave the number to Scott
already.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, great. Thank you. So, Members, that means we have a $100,000 entry in
Finance that will be eliminated, because the rental will be paid by this move in Planning. So the
next cost is somewhere around 81,000.
MR. BAZ: Less than that. Mr. Chair, it should be less than that, but we can work on the exact number.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So what's your suggestion on this then?
CHAIR WHITE: We leave it as is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Leave it...restore this?
CHAIR WHITE: . . . (inaudible). . . restore.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And then the other numbers will filter out?
CHAIR WHITE: Right. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We had consensus on the reduction to Maui Redevelopment. Police we have a
pass on the Secretary. If you remember the discussion today, the Police said they can handle the
reduction in Premium Pay because of their vacant positions, so Chair would like consensus on
reducing Premium Pay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We have...okay, so can we have consensus on reducing Premium Pay in each
of these sections?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The first two. You wanted to...you kind of, at least for Fire you said
let's talk about the big numbers. Do you want to talk about the big numbers on this one or are
you...
CHAIR WHITE: Well this morning when we asked Deputy Chief Tom he said they could cover the
Premium Pay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Including the 789,000?
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that what I heard? Chair, I'm not too -CHAIR WHITE: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --clear. Was...Mr. Baz have more clarity on this or Staff?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I'd have to go look at the minutes, but I guess but my recollection was that they said
that...the question was posed to them by the Chair, if they covered their Premium Pay this year,
you know, what's wrong with them covering it next year with the...
CHAIR WHITE: And they said it was okay.
MR. BAZ: I don't recollect them saying, you know, yeah, I guess they did say it was okay, they're
going to do, deal with whatever they can. But the other thing...I'm sorry, that was the other
comment I was...
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. It may have been...it may not be on the record because I, he turned to me and
said yes, and I don't know if he said yes but he was nodding. So I'm happy to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit, please.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just that one. I'm fine with the...
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we're not going to make decisions at night without -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
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CHAIR WHITE: --the ability to make sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But the 23...25,000 on the line above -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --is...we're -CHAIR WHITE: Consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And revisit on the other. Now we have a reduce E/P expansion position for
Lieutenant and Office Operations Assistant. Those are without funding. Do you want to give
them those?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If they're without funding, why not? And then if they come back next
year and say oh now we want to fund 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, that's fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Staff or Mr. Baz, have any problems with that? Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus on restore?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, I just wanted to know on that, what is the strategy behind that?
CHAIR WHITE: They have a pot of money and they don't need the funds, all they want is the E/Ps.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So that later on next year, next fiscal year they can ask for it?
CHAIR WHITE: If they...I think the strategy is ask for the E/P without the funding and then come back
later and ask for the funding, because...I don't know. Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I just wanted some logic -- 230 -
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MR. BAZ: The Department did ask -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --behind that because...
MR. BAZ: --for funding along with the E/Ps. It was my office that removed the funding.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, yeah. We felt that, you know, if we were, especially if we were going to be restoring
the Premium Pay that they were requesting then the vacancies that were covering Premium Pay
would be able to cover these positions so that they could reorganize and make sure that the right
positions are filled. Should the Premium Pay not get filled then that scenario is kind of up in the
air, too, but...yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, in order to help Staff recalculate I'd like to just stop here, let them
rework the numbers and be ready to give us some updated figures in the morning. And if anyone
would like to keep going then I would request that you stay here with Staff until they're done.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We're happy to let you do it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You mean you're not going to stay with us, sir?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm going to be here. So we're stopping on...well let me just make one addition. On
Public Works the Janitor position is filled, so we're restoring the 33,228.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What page is that?
CHAIR WHITE: On Page 28. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: RC and GRH)
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR WHITE: Okay, with that, Members, I want to thank you for your patience. Thank you,
Mr. Baz and Mr. Ueoka, for sticking around. And we're going to be having a big party so if you
two want to, you know, really hang out with a good crew you're welcome to join us.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can we?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I'm not. You guys party on.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, sorry. Sunshine Law doesn't allow us to stick around.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it does, you just have to say nothing. That might be a nice break.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You'll be discussing stuff.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. With that, Members, we are adjourned. And we'll see you back here at
9 o'clock tomorrow morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Eleven did you say?
CHAIR WHITE: You can come at 11:00. Adjourned. . . . (gavel).. .

ADJOURN:

9:58 p.m.

APPROVED:

IKE WHITE, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
bfmin:130501:ds

Transcribed by: Daniel Schoenbeck

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 1, 2013

CERTIFICATE

I, Daniel Schoenbeck, hereby certify that the foregoing represents to the best of my
ability, a true and correct transcript of the proceedings. I further certify that I am not in any way
concerned with the cause.
DATED the 28 th day of May, 2013, in Kula, Hawaii

Daniel Schoenbeck

